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NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

2

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

1:)
'

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -X
4 :

In the matter of: :
5 :

PHILADELPHIA ELECTRIC COMPANY : Docket Nos . 50-352-OL
0 : 50-353-OL

(Limerick Generating Station :
7 Units 1 and 2) :

:
8 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -X

9 Commonwealth Court of Pennsylvania
Ninth and Market Streets

10 Courtroom No. 6
Philadelphia, Pennsvlvania

.

Wednesdav,
12

~
9 January 1985

.

w]- The hearing in the above-entitled matter convened,[
13

oursuant to recess, at 9:00 a.m.
14

"

BEFORE:
15

HELEN F. HOYT, ESO., Chairwoman
I6 Atonic Safety and Licensina Board

U.S. Nuclear Regulatorv Comnission
17 Washington, D. C. 20555

I6 RICHARD F. COLE, Member,

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
I9 U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Washington, D. C. 20555

JERRY HARBOUR, Member
21

]rg. Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
(,/ - U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

22 Washington, D. C. 20555

23

24

| Am-FederW Repormes, Inc.

25
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2 JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.

() Let the record reflect that all the parties to3 o

4 the hearing who were present when the hearing recessed
i

5 are again present in the hearing room; that the witness !

6 has taken her place on the witness stand.

7 I want to remind you that yesterday here in
,

8 the hearing room you took an oath with us. You are
'

9 'still under that oath,
i
'

10 Mr. Conner, you had completed one hour of

Il cross-examination at the conclusion of yesterday's

12 hearing. You will start this morning with your secondO\'
13 hour and the time starts now.

~

Id Whereupon,

15 RITA C. BANNING

16 resumed the stand-and, having been previousiv duly sworn,
17 was examined and testified further as follows:

XXXXXX 18 CROSS-EXAMINATION

I9 BY MR. CONNER: (Resuming)

20 Q Mrs. Banning, yesterday evening we had asked
,

21 you the auestion as to would you vote in favor of a plan
:( s)ss

22 if the responsible state, federal, and local officials

'23 ~had~ told'you it met the appropriate standards.

24
You then said you had an experience with an x-ray

ase. pees,es new,mes, Inc.

25
machine that had been tested by the Radiological Health
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1 of Pennsylvania, and then you said, Having had that kind"

i
8

1 2 of experience, I can't say that just because these agencies

f' 3 would say, yes, that I would necessarily take their word

k
14 for'it," by which we meant the plan. I think it is

}

5 am common understanding; is that correct?

6 A. That is correct.

7 Q What standards would you judge whether you should

8 vote for acceptance of the Montgomery County emergency plan?

: 19 -A Certainly, I would have to read it and use my
)

10 best. judgment on that. And what would go into making up ';

11 my judgment would probably be a variety of things.
,

.

12 I'think that the point I am trying to'make is that
' 13 as a commissioner, I would read what is there. If there are~.

14 flaws that a layman can see.and que'stion, then those are

| 15 the. things that I first ask questions about and work on.
,

16 How, as you would go into something more
.

I7 technical, I would have to refer to other people who would

I8 have more technical expertise and ask them questions and
,

I' then make.up my own judgment., .

!
20 My point is that'the ele ~cted officials essentially ;,

;

- 21
7- have to make up their own minds, giving appropriate weight.

V
' 22 to people who may have.some expertise', '

23 0 'You just1said you would talk to other people
i

i 24 about technical matters. Did you mean people other than
Am.peares mese,m, inc.

25 the experts from the state and federal governments?

I
.

e --em,y-w*=em.+ -,s.- wmgyo-es,-e--..w+.t.,-,m-ew.e..-,,-,-ev,ev%e-wore...,-.-e-+-w--m,- ,r---em,---m-eue 3-se ew a w = . ,ew- , - , vv.,y-a
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1 A I don't know who they might be. I would have to

2 look into who I thought I would have confidence in that I

(T 3 could go to.d
4 0 Do you mean then you would go to people other

5 than the recognized authorities from, say, FEMA and PEMA?

6 A I don't know necessarily, but there might be

7 some people -- Mr. Burt Savage, who wrote me that letter about

8 the x-ray machine, frankly, my confidence in his thoroughness

9 has been shaken by that. He might have all the expertise.

10 in the world, but just as an example.

11 Q You would seek technically competent people in this

12 area rather than, say, the school teachers that you referr.ed

O'~' 13 to yesterday.and do forth?
.

14 A Well, now, then it depends what you are
~

15 talking about. Where it is appropriate, certainly, I

16 would go to -- look, whatever I try to do I try to have a

17 good reason for it and to feel comfortable with those

18 reasons.

II
O Yesterd'ay you talked about -- I think the phrase

20 you used was, you'were free with your advice and

21
fm criticism to everybody on earlier drafts of the

U
22 plan.

23 Do you recall that?

24 A Yes.
4 p serse n so,wr , Inc.

25
O To whom did you give this advice and criticism?
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I A Well, to --

2 Q Are you indicating Mr. Bigelow?

(~}/
3 A Yes.

N_

4 Q How did you give him that information?

5 A This was orally when we were meeting in one of the

6 meetings that we had. I did make an observation and also
7 to Mr. Patten who was there, and there were some other people

8 then at that other meeting. I said, Look at this plan.

9 And I cited such things as *.he lack of using the Pottntown
,

10 Bvpass as an express -- as an evacuation route. And

II I pointed this out when draft 6 came out. I found in draft 7

12 it is still not being used.

I'- 13 O' .What is "it"?
'

*

I4 A The Pottstown Expressway.

15 Q Isn't it a fact that Mr. Bigelow has requested that
,,

16 that be added as an evacuation route to ask PEMA to include
17 it?

18 A Well, wonderful. I mean, high time. I am

19 saying that I had made this recommendation and when draft 6

20 came out and draft 7, still isn't using it.

e . 21 Q But you talked to Mr. Bigelow about this. You
LJ

22 didn't correspond with him on this.

23 A No.

24 0 You didn't make a record on it?
Asm-Pauleret Reporters, Inc.

25 A No.. I didn't feel that was necessary.

.
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1 Q By the way, when you sent -- in your testimony

2 you referred to your letters of Novembr;r 15, 1984 that

('^} 3 you sent to transportation providers. Do you recall that?
~.s

4 A To -- you mean the school districts?

5 0 You referred to them as school district bus

6 }5roviders . -

7 A School districts, yes. It was the school

8 districts. I didn't correspond with anybody else.

9 Q Did you correspond or otherwise discuss these

10 letters with Mr. Bigelow before you sent them?

II A Did I discuss with him the lettera that I sent

12 to the school districts?.m.s'
~( ;
'"

13 g yes,

I4 A No.

15 0 Any particular reason?

16 A There is no reason why I should have.

I7
Q Did you send him the information you got back

18 from those people?

l9 A No. I think that he did become aware of them

20 because I know that they were presented here.

21 Q You gave them to LEA, didn't you?

22 A Yes. I did make them available.

23 O Let me ask you then, I will ask Mr. Nichols

24 to hand you what has been marked for identification as
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 LEA Exhibits E-24 and E-32 for identification.
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1 Are these the letters referred to in your
2 testimony, examples of the letters referred to in your

(~') 3 testimony?
\_/

4 A Yes.

5 0 Are those copies from your office?

6 A These must have been Xeroxes, I think, because

7 we don't have this color material.
8 0 That is what we wondered. We wondered if that was
9 Montgomery' County's official copies.

10 A No. Obviously I would not have given somebody
11 my original. So that -- which would be in my files.

12
_ My original copies, the original would have

'

''-

. l.3 been sent to the school districts. But this would have been
- 14 reproduced by LEA, I presume, be a Xerox of a Xerox because

15 I don't have this color paper.

16 0 We didn't know why. That is the only documents

17 we have that are in beige, and we simoly wondered.
18 A I think that they probably just had a beige,
19 you know, beige paper.

20 Q You provided the Xerox copies then of your copies
21 of the November 15th letters and gave them to LEA; ises

,

22 that correct?

''END 1 23 A Yes.

24
Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25
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I Q You prepared your own testimony, your letter of

j 2 November 26th, 1984, didn't you?

3 A Yes.
_

4 Q Was that prepared in your office?

I 5 A Yes, I wrote it out in my office.

6 Q Was that reproduced in your office?

i
7 A Yes. My secretary typed it. ,

8 - Q And Xeroxed it, I guess?

9 A -Yes.

-10 Q All right.
.

II And the attachments?
i -

12 A Yes.

13 Q Directing your attention to the copy of your
,

.

14 testimony which I assume you have in front of you, I will

15 ask you if you see that little triangle right at the bottom

10 of the first paragraph of your testimony.

~

17. . Do you notice that? '

,

18 A Just a minute.

II (Witness referring to document.)
,,

; 20 Yes.
.

. 21 Q I will ask you if you will. simply look through

V 22 your testimony and see if that triangle doesn't appear on each

.23 page of your testimony and the exhibits?

24 (Witness referring to document.)
Am-Federal Reporeers, Inc.

,

25 A Yes.
,

1

b

..,.ne .n.. -,-- ,,-.- ,,-,,,,..,,,.,,.,c,m..,c .n n-.,y.,,e , . , , , ,-._,.,,eenn,,,.,,synn,.,,_.n.,-,.,.,,m.,.,._,_,.n. ,,.,.,,,.r.--,.
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1 Q Is that something that is the function of your

2 Xerox machine?

3 A Well, it well could be.

4 I don't think that everything that comes out has

5 this, but it does from time to time have blots. So, if this

6 appears here I guess we were making that blot that day.

7 I certainly can't swear to it, but it wouldn' t

8 be uncommon.

9 Q Has>your-office prepared any other exhibits for

10 LEA in this case, by reproducing copies of them in your

11 office?
.

12 A Now, I wouldn't say prepared documents for LEA.
3

* (\-) 13 If we have something, I will make available to appropriate

14 people copies of, you know, documents. It is public informa-

15 tion.

16 As I say, if you are finding -- if this is

17 something -- you know, what I am seeing here, I don't know

18 whether this is something that LEA reproduced. It could have

19 been ours. Maybe LEA has a thing like this. I don't know.

20 Looking at this I don't really know whether this was a copy

21 that was produced by them or by my office.
I,.

22 Q Do you have a copy of your testimony that you''

23 know was reproduced in your office that you brought in with
.

; 24 you yesterday, for example?
A remere n.oo,=. inc.

25 A Let me see.
,

- _ , _ _ - . . - - - . _ , - . . ~ . . . . . . - - - - - . - - - . - - . . . . - - - - - .-
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2 It is very hard to -- yes, this would have been

3,] from my file, I guess. I mean, this happens not have a little

4 dot on it, so this may be the one from my file.

5 Q Could I examine it?

6 A Sure.

7 (Counsel approaching witness bench.)

8 (Witness examining documents.)

9 No, no, this is not -- as I say, I can't swear

10 to the parentage, I would have to look, really, in' my office,
II would be where my --'I would be more likely to have my files

12 that would have the copies that my secretary originally ran

o. -
'

13 ogg, .

.-.

14 But, we have periods of times where we have blots.

15 So, it could be, it could not be. I couldn't swear to it.

16 (Witness handing document to counsel.)

I7 Q Looking at this very quickly, I will ask you if

18 that little triangle doesn't appear on pages 2, 3, the junk

U mail letter and the first exhibit from Mr. Jacobs?

20 A Yes, it does appear to be there.

21,c) As I say, I really couldn't say what the parentage

.(_J
22 of that was. If you want, I could go look in the office

23 "and see if I have one that I know is original. But, if you

24 are saying, did I run off -- do I run off quantities of
,

25 material for LEA in the office of the County, definitely not.
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1 Do I make copies available to a variety of people

2 who are interested in copies of documents which are a matter

' c] of public record, yes, I will. But it is not a question of3

4 providing them with many, many, many.

5 Q I would here show you two other examples which are

6 LEA Exhibits E-6 and E-7 that have been provided in quantity

7 in this proceeding, and ask you whether you know if those

8 were reproduced in your office or not. The nexus being the

9 same small triangle, more or less in the middle of the page.

10 (Document handed to witness.)
" JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Conner, do you want to show

I2 that to representative of L,EA.
*

A ' 13 Do you want to see them, Ms.Zitzer?
-

.

I4 MS. ZITZER: I would like to see them.

15 MR. CONNER: These are LEA Exhibits that have

16 already been identified.
!

I7 (Documents shown to Representative Zitzer,

18 and other counsel.)

THE WITNESS: If I could really understand just t

20 exactly what it is that you are driving at, I would be perfectly
21

p happy to answer you more directly.
-V'

22 Now apparently you have a number of copies here.

.23 Of course, once you-have -- if you Xerox from one paper that
24 has a piece, you are going to get the same thing. I really

,

25 do not -- I simply wouldn' t know.

_ ._. _ __ . - - . _ _ _ . . _ _ _ . _ _. _ . . _ _ , , _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ .
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I JUDGE HOYT: Commissioner Banning, this is a
]
1

2 formal judicial proceeding under the Federal Rules, and i

() particularly the Rules of this Agency, unless there is a3

4 question before you, answers will not be volunteered.

5 BY MR. CONNER:
i

6 Q Has your office provided secretarial assistance

7 such a s typing and reproduction to LEA for this proceeding, or

8 any other proceeding?

9 A No.

10
Q As an attorney, have you provided legal advice to

I
LEA on the conduct of these proceedings, or any matter before

12 the County Office of Emergency Preparedness?

'' - - 13 A Absolutely not. -

s
-

I4
Q You said that you did not provide copies of your

15 responses to your November 15th letter to Mr. Bigelow.

16 Did you discuss these letters -- responses --

I7 with Mr. Bigelow, or anyone in his office, as part of your

II providing free advice and criticism?

" A No, I haven't.

20
Q Is there any reason you didn' t advise the office

21 directly charged with responsibility for developing the plan,

22 of this information you got?

23 A Well, inasmuch as they had originally made the

#
contact, I thought that they were aware of what the situation

,

25 was. And so I just wanted to verify it for myself, which I did.

.
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I Now, when we come to discuss this with the

2 Commissioners in a full-dress matter, it might come up. I

3 think one thing this did was, it did certainly call to their

4 attention that indeed -- it called to the attention of the

5 school directors, that there was apparently an understanding

6 on the one side which they were not aware of.

7 Q Now you have LEA Exhibit E-7 before you there?

8 A Just a minute.

9 (Witness examining documents.)

10 Yes.

II
Q This is an example offered to LEA of the agreement

12 for providing transportation, as it happens, from Upper

N 13 Moreland Schol District. *
-

-

Id Do you have that in front of you?

15 A Yes, I do.
.

I6 0 I think you said you were familiar with these when
'

I7 you wrote your letter of November 15th, is that correct?

18 A Well, Mr. Bigelow had sent me copies of the --

" that's what I asked for,what kinds of agreements or so forth

20 they had. And he had sent me copies as I requested, of what

21 documentation they had from all of the school districts.c
(-

22 0 Is your answer yes?

I23 A Yes. That's what:. I think.

24 - Now, in your letter of November of 15th you say,g
m noo,= , Inc. .

25 you suggest that -- the first paragraph, what you say there,

l
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I you say:

2 "This seems to indicate that you are guaranteeing

U) 3 drivers for the buses requested."
v

4 And then, in solid caps:

5 "IS THIS REALLY TRUE?"

6
,

Now, if you looked at -- if you had written the

7 letter in the light of the agreements with the transportation

8 providers, would you tell me what you see in it that suggests

9 that drivers are guaranteed?

10 A It says:
,

II -Hereby agrees to provide buses and drivers

12 to the maximum extent possible for the use of -- during an
! \

13 '

emergency, so on and so forth.c

Id Now I had -- this is, I believe, the standard form

15 that was used. Right?

16
Q As far as I know, that is correct. .

17 But, if you will answer the question.

18 A Right.

I9 In this particular form the " agrees to provide

20 buses and drivers to the maximum extent possible" would be

21 what would be indicated to here.q
\ )

22 O In other words, you read the statement "to the

23 maximum extent possible" as equalling the word guarantee?

24 Is that what you are testifying?
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A My question was not entirely based just on what
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I was here. But this seemed to be the import that was taken

2 from this by the plan.
|

|O ' o wo=1a vo" = er r eue eio=>
4 A All right, I'm sorry.

cnd T2 5 Would you repeat it, please?

6

7

8
.

~9

10

11

12

- \_ ' . , , . .

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21
'

22

23

.

24 '

Aseseseres neponers. Inc.

25
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1 G Do you equate the phrase "to the maximum extent
e3-mn-1

2 possible" as equaling guaranteeing?

() 3 A I do in the context of the way this was then used

4 by our emergency operating department in the plan.

5 4 How do you know that that was the context that
.

6 your emergency group used it? You didn't even talk to them.

7 A If in the plan it says that they have down a

8 certain school district as providing so many buses, I

9 assume that they are counting on that school district for

10 so many buses.

11 G That to you means guarantee?

12 A Well, if it isn't a guarantee, it is not meaning
, ,

( 't .

13 - too much. This what'I think'we are trying to ascertain,~'

.
_

14 just to what extent are we able to count on certain things

15 as being able to be done or provided in this evacuation

16 plan.

17 G Wasn' t it really the purpose of your letter

18 which you didn't show to the emergency planners simply

19 to create so,me troubles and sow some dissention?

20 A I don't think that is a fair statement at all.

21 I sent the same letter to all of the districts so that it-,s

~

22 wasn't a question of picking and choosing where there were

23 those districts where I thought that there might be.

24 You see, I had been contacted by a member of the school board
Ace-Federal Rooorters, Inc.

25 of one of the districts who said just what are our

!
'

__-
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1 obligations under this because he had not received this

2 information so I said, "Well, I will look it up in the plan."

(~' ; 3 I said, "You are supposed to send buses to Pottstown."
t/

4 He said, "Well, I am sure we would be glad to make the

5 buses available but I am not sure about the drivers."

6 So from this I thcught maybe I had better find

7 out just what the understanding is in all of them.

8 g Why would you consider picking and choosing,

'9 'do you mean that you thought about --

10 A I said I sent all of them because I didn't want to.

11 I wanted to know what was across the board the response.

12 G You mean some people would be cooperate and others
q -

,

' 13 wouldn't? Was that in your mind when you made this

14 decision?

15 A That is what I just said was not. I said I wanted

16 to know what the story was, whether it was yes or whether

17 the school districts that I had for some reason to think

18 were not really understanding this or not in agreement and

19 I thought maybe the others were. So it was a question of

20 finaing out.

21 It was a question of information so I would know._s

i
"'

22 If everybody said, "Yes, we have done this and that and we

23 have polled our drivers and we are sure we can get everybody

24 together within an hour and we have looked at this" and so
As-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 forth, "and everything is fine," then fine. That was it.
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1 S Did you ask the county solicitor or anyone in his

2 office to review your letter of November 15th?

3 A No, I did not.

4 g Speaking of the bus assignments that you just

5 mentioned, I will have handed to you the Montgomery County

,,6 . Plan, draft seven, which is the table "3" on bus companies

7 for your examination.- ..

8 MR. CONNER: Ms..Zitzer, do you want to see this?

"9 MS. ZITZER: It is the version in the record, is
.

10 that correct?

11 MR. CONNER: Right.

.

12 MS. ZITZER: Fine. I don't need to see it.

k- - - 13 'It would help' if you are going to' refer to a specific page,
.

-14 I would like to know what page you are on.

15 MR._ CONNER: This is several pages but we will

16 refer to I-2-5.

17 (Above-referenced document supplied to the witness.)'

18 BY MR. CONNER: (Resuming);-

19 % I will direct Mrs. Banning's attention to the

20 right hand column, the one we have heretofore discussed

21 referring to Limerick assignments, do you see that, Ms. Banning?
-

22 A (Perusing document.)

23 That has-the blue / green mark on it?

24 G Those are my marks.
Ass.penne nosonore,las.

25 A Yes.
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1 JUDGE COLE: I am sorry, Mr. Conner, but may I

2 have the page reference again, please?

3 MR. CONNER: I-2-5.{}
4 JUDGE COLE: Thank you.

5 BY MR. CONNER: (Resuming)

6 4 Isn't it a fact, Ms. Banning, that the Montgomery

7 County commissioners including yourself discussed draft six

e of this plan and the idea of whiting out or blocking out

9 the names of the' assignments indicated in the column I just

10 showed you so that the transportation providers would not
.

11 be bothered or called or so forth by parents and so forth

12 and that was the copy that you made available for public

f} .

'- 13 inspection? -

14 A No. I think that there had been some discussion

15 about people's home phone numbers or some such being

16 available on some of them. But as far as I made available
.

17 my copy as it was --

18 G I am sorry. You made-your copy available to whom?

19 A I had permitted people, LEA among those, to look

20 at this.

- 21 0 Didn't you make the recommendation that the copy

O'

22 that was to be put in the county law library would have the

23 assignments blocked out?

24 A I made the recommendation that that was one place
Ass.Fessres nope,ises, one.

'

25 we could have a copy made available to people. It was not

.

e-- '

C T- - * * - - - -***-+w'-- w'-*Wve** *-~F''T*--w"t-w-T-*ww**'Wr"7-"**--*~~w-r* 1-7---'*vv'*www- -et--e--=~*---- r ''-'''**6-m-*' * *v ' ~ -'
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1

my particular recommendation that things be blocked out.
2

G You didn't make any recommendation that things

- ('s 3

(-) be blocked out?

4
A I didn't recommend that. That recommendation was

5
made but we did not act on that at a public meeting and vote

6
on it.,

7
G Did the three commissioners whether it was a public

8
meeting or some other kind of a meeting agree that that should

9
be taken out?

' '

10
A That was the recommendation and I guess it was

11

by whomever was -- I forget whether it was Mr. Bigelow or
12

(^ who -- there was talk about that. But as things were --
13

^
,

'-

G Were the three commissioners present?,

14
A Well, I was there and Mr. Bartle was there and

15
it may have been Mr. Meyers was there.

16

G Then~the three of you did discuss that revision?

17
A That was discussed at that meeting, yes.

18

G Did you have a similar discussion of draft seven?
19

A I don't recall a similar discussion of draft seven.

20
G What else was discussed? Did this meeting

21
(~T discuss solely whiting out the names of transportation

'

<-) gg
assignments?

-23
A I really don't remember what else was discussed at

24
~

4 p.m.m n nw., inc. that point.

25
G Well, you are categorical in your testimony at the

. . - _ , --. . - - , , .
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1
last paragraph were you say Montgomery County commissioners

2
have not discussed draft seven or for that matter any of the

-

3(,') other drafts of RERP's for Montgomery County.
4

A This is for the purpose of going over it for

5
approval or not. We haven't sat down and just gone through

6
it. I have brought up publicly certain things that I take

7 exception to in it, but we have not had a meeting where *

8
we went through it with the idea of approving or not

9
approving Enat plan.

10
% When you say " publicly," do you mean with the

other commissioners?,

12
A. I mean'with the other commissioners and.at a public

,

'k- 13 ~

meeting. . .
-

,

14
G So then to that extent your last paragraph applies

15
only to discussions relating to approval not discussions of

the contents of the plan as such?.

17
A That is what it is primarily aimed at, yes. I

would say that I don't think that we have had what I,wouldi

19
call a serious discuss of really the contene here. Like

20
that business on whether or not something should be

21
y3 whited out or how can it be made available to the public,
's /

22
was really not going to the content, the heart of what was

'

in the document which I think should be made available to

24
the public.As p neres n penen, Inc.

25
4 Mrs. Banning, wasn' t it you the one that suggested

-. . . - . . . . . . - . . . - . . - - . - . - - _ _ .. -_,.--_--- --- - -. .-
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I tnat tne document be made available to the public in the

2 county law library so that it wouldn' t be in the commissioners '
' '

3 officest

[ 4 A No. I have suggested that simply as a spot,

'
5 1 simply because,there is a xerox machine there and there

5

6 had been a question of we'll, they could go and look at it
-7 in the bunker but they would have to copy things by hand'

'

, .

8 and so on and so forth. So I said, "Well, at least in

9 the law library you do have a xerox machine where if
'

.s ,

.

10t'f somebody wanted to xerox a page, they would be able to
11 and also the law library,is open or at least it is available

'

12 to attorneys". But I. imagine that it would be possible,

13 taa we.might be able to make arrangements to be there.

"
14 otner- than just county hours.

15
'

0, Can you tell us briefly what you meant by the
,

16 bunker?

17 ;; * A Oh, I am sorry. The emergency operating headquarters
,

18 .orfeo forth. It is1up there on the prison gr^unds underneath.
I9 It .ts all down in the ground.

20 0 Directing your attention to page two, paragraph
21 three of your testimony, you refer to --

| l)' 22 A I am,sorry, page two?

r
, 23 0 -Paragraph three, the one on SEPTA buses.

'

24 A Yes,'right.
! Ase-Fessed Reponses, Inc.

; 25 4 You indicate that you have' knowledge that there is

o



mn3-u
17,605

1 a serious shortage of bus drivers for SEPTA. What is the

2 basis for your decision or opinion?

(N 3 A We had received the Commissioner's petitions from
~

V
4 people in the Upper Merion area who worked there, who had

5 had a lot of trouble getting to work on time because certain

6 buses were either 30 minutes ot 4S minutes late or they had

been cancelled. My secretary frequently comes in from the7

8 North Penn area so I get a run down on how that is running

9 and we meet once a month as a rule before the regular SEPTA

10 meeting with the Board members.

11 This nad been a matter that had been discussed

12 all tnrough the summer and into the fall. SEPTA freely
,

(_/ 13 admitted that they were short of drivers and th'at they
.

14 had had to curtail certain runs and just simply make do
'

15 and the problem was a question of training drivers. They

16 were hoping to have more drivers ready when a certain school

j7 would be completed and I forget if they were to be ready

18 in September, October of November.

19 But I haven't heard any complaints lately but

20 apparently this is something that can come up.

21 4 Your pinion then is based on information that you

'J got last summer, is that correct?22

A Well, it was continuing. It was a question, we23

24 were discussing it through the summer and into the fall
Ace-Federal Reporters, Iric.

25 and it wasn't until about sometime in the fall that at least
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1
I stopped getting complaints from riders so I assumed from

that that things are working out but it was all the way

() through the fall that all the commissioners kept asking

4
what is the story on this and can't you hurry up to get it.

5 Ordinarily we are very pleased with the Frontier division,

' the bus division, and hated to see this gum up its reputation.

7 0 Do you know Mr. Wert, the duputy general manager

8 of SEPTA, who was called as a witness by LEA in.this

' proceeding?

10
A No, I don't. I ave met people at SEPTA but I

11
am not very good on remembering everybody's name.

12
G Were you advised, I am sure you weren't present in-.

13 -
-

the courtroom, of Mr. Wert's testimony that SEPTA has

approximately 4,000 qualified drivers for its 1,500 buses?

15 A I am not aware of his testimony, no.

16
0 You, in that same paragraph, refer to drivers

I7 being available in such a crisis. What do you mean by

18 "such a crisis?"

19
A I think we were talking about the need for an

20
evacuation.

21 4 I don't know, it is your words,
r~)t
''

22 A All right, just a moment.

,
(Perusing document.)

- 24
| We are talking about an evacuation here so I

,

! 25
. think that an evacuation, goodness, obviously that would be

.

-?*- . g y,-r- - - - . -we, , + , , - ,e -w,--,e y - ev-- .-- -m.- -a-- + + , -w .~ - - ,



,M 17,607
n&3-10

1 a crisis.

2 4 All right. That is all you mean by that? You

3 don't mean a crisis in bus drivers?

4 A No. I meant -- I don't think that SEPTA has

5 that many extra drivers for the Frontier Division. I can't

6 speak to the 4,000 or however many they have in all of

7 Philadelphia but as far as the Frontier Division which

8 I figured is what they would be talking about since they

9 are out'in the area that they don't apparently have a

10 sufficient backlog to fill a shortage when you have

11 however many they were short, five, ten, fifteen or twenty.

12 They didn' t have that many extras.

~

'\- 13 So that if you needed to h' ave drivers available.

.

14 to have buses come up for an evacuation, that is what I

15 meant. They didn't seem to have a sufficient pool available

16 to deal with just the every day running let alone such a

17 crisis as an evacuation would be.

18 4 Has your study into this crisis indicated to you

19 that in the event that an evacuation were necessary that
|

20 there would almost certainly be several hours lead time in ,

21 which nobilization of buses could occur? Or do you know
<,,\ .,

t \'-) 22 anything'about this?

23 A. 'Well, this is something that I am not sure that
|

24 anybody really knows until the thing happens. All right?
Am-Fede,el Repo,ters, Inc.

25 g Fine, if that is your answer.

>

e

* -_ ._ _ - - - . ,_ . . - . --_ , , . . _ . _ , _ . _ - - , _ . _ _ _ . , - - , _ . - . . _ _ . , , , .
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A Like most people I think I have to look at the
1

2 closest thing that we have seen which is Three Mile Island.

-3 of course, you didn't have an evacuation called and yet'

''

certainly you were very, very close to apparently if4

5 " melt down" is the term or what not. If, indeed, it hadn't

6 and I have heard various ten, fifteen minutes or whatever,
,

certainly would have been far along if they finally did call7
4

an evacuation then.8

: 9 .I.. don',t know just how many hours -- hours meaning

what? Not necessarily hours before there is a really10

11 serious situation there.

'

'12 4 You just don't know then?

13 A. No. I don't think that anybody can state so many

ja hpurs.

15 4 M you think PEMA'was wrong not to have ordered an

16 evacuation or rather recommended an evacuation for the.Threa'

37 -Mile Island incident?-

A of course, you' know you are a hero if you skinig

19 through it. If they had been wrong in those ten'or fifteen

L ,

L .20 minutes, they would have' stood convicted of making a serious

error. .So I think probably it hung on that. Now I, myself,L- . 21
'

22 think that they let this evacuation, these notifications run

23 too long. Really. I would like to see more of a public

'24 announcement, have you sirens go off at the alert stage,

i m nopens, , ine.

[ 25 let' people pretty much make their own judgment but have

!-

i

|

c_
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1 backups for the formal evacuation.

2 But I am certainly very concerned that they were

3 still not considering -- I mean still had not called

4 an evacuation considering how far along the Three Mile

5 Island incident had gone. I think something.seems to be.

6 wrong in the way that the seriousness is defined.

7 G Would you try to answer my question?

8 A. All right. I will try.

'9 g Do you think PEMA was in error in not ordering

10 an evacuation at Three Mile , Island?
11 MR. GOODWIN: Objection. I don' t believe the

,

12 subject of TMI has anything to do with the proceedings here
,

13 today. I object to that line of questioning ab'out what PEMA

14 should have or should not have done at that time.
,

15 MR. CONNER: The fact remains that this witness has

16 testified the basis for her opinions and decision-making as

|

|
17 part of her county commissioner's responsibilities, she

.

18 has also said which we will get to in a minute and touched

I 19 on yesterday.that she is unwilling to accept that Montgomery.

20 County's unmet needs will be met by the State.

. 21
!, f '\:.

This goes to whether or not she has any confidence

22 in PEMA or not and I am trying to find out whether there is any
~

j 23 valid basis for any opinions that Mrs. Banning has.- On that

||
L 24 basis, I think it is perfectly proper cross.
j - Repormes, anc.
| 25 MR. GOODWIN: Your Honor, I would object further in

_ _ _ .. -. _ _ . _ . . _ . . . _ _. __ _ . , _ _ . _ . .
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1

that it is not a proper question. PEMA, itself, does not

2
order an evacuation. There is only one person in the Common-

r~'3 3
'\_) wealtn who can do that and that is the governor.

4
MS. ZITZER: LEA would join in the objection.

5
JUDGE HOYT: The objection is overruled.

6
BY MR. CONNER: (Resuming)

7
O Do you think PEMA was in error in not ordering an

8
evacuation at Three Mile Island? Yes or no if possible.

9
A I will say in view of what we now know, yes.

10
0 On page two, paragraph four of your tcstimony,

11
you refer to problems with the geriatric center at Royersford.

12
Have you discussed this problem you identified with Mr. Bigelow,r ^s

U -

13
or his staff at any of the meetings?

14
A No, I have not.

15
END#3

16

)
17

18

19

20

*

/',_
21

( )
x/

23

24
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25

.
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1 O What have you done in view of your stated concern

2 here to alleviate that problem, as you understand it?
-

3 A Well, this is one of the matters which I would

4 intend to bring up when we sit down and go over all of this.

5 0 Are you aware that the geriatric center administra-

6 tion and nurses have already developed their own

7 evacuation plan?

8 A I am aware that such exists. I have not

'

9 seen that, but'I have very little confidence in the

10 administration of the geriatric center on many, many
.

11 very, very sound grounds.

12 O Have you talked to the administration of the
r~T
1J 13 geriatric center about their evacuation plan?

-.
,

14 A No, I have not.

15 O So this opinion of yours stated in paragraph 3 --
16 I'm sorry, paragraph 4 on page 2, is done without any
17 consultation with the office of energency planning or with
18 the staff of the geriatric center?

19 A That is correct. It is based on the fact

20 that I --

21 Q I didn't ask you that question. You can have,

'] 22 that on redirect.

-23 A All right.

24 Q Now, this next paragraph that I just alluded to
Aas-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 refers to --
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J

*

1 A Which paragranh was that?'

'

l
2 O That is the fifth full paragraph on page 2. I

3 A Okay.

4 Q Regarding your -- you refer to draft 6

5 recommendation H of the plan. And if you wish to look

'e at revision -- draft 7 of the plan there, H is the same in

| 7 that plan which says that unmet needs which the county cannot
|

8 meet would be met by the stata,
t

'9 Yesterday you indicated generally you didn't

10 'have much confidence that this would be done. I will ask

11 you specifically, have you discussed this lack of

12
.

confidence or the ability of the state to meet unmet
.

[ s_) ' 13
'

needs with any~of the responsible officials of the
;r

I4 - Corunonwealth, particularly including PEMA?
:

15 A Ik), I haven't. This , a~ gain, is one of the things
,

.

16 that when we go to discuss the plan as a whole, I think

17 I would want to go through exactly how certain unmet needs,

II , would be met by the state and what resources they have for
.

19 it.

- 20 My point is that I just.would not accept just

21
_ the fact that the state will meet unmet needs period,

C.
#' 22'

_

without having some justification and specific backup.

,23 0 ~ But you haven't sought any justification from

'
-the state?

, W Reporters, lac.
'

' 25 A - Not-as yet. This is the kind of thing that I am

,

+t ,g,*- h--*e- < ---e44 + "-wi---**Nv ww-w*~- yW t--y **wir',---++vvw -r-ww ve e r - ,-* - n y-- y s yw ' r vyr v -v y y-ww v--*-t **e--y- w-+~ ---e*waw*~g--*+v
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I hoping that we will have these things filled in later on.

2 I mean, as I said, in the earlier plan there were many,

m 3 many times you would have that TBD, to be developed.(d
4 Well, there is no sense in getting hot and

5 bothered about what are you going to do here. If it

6 says, To be developed, you have to wait until they have

7 done it. Then you ask questions or criticize.,,

8 I thought once this has gotten a little further

9 along, there is more point then in asking people how they are

10 going to meet these needs.

II Q Beginning at the bottom of page 2 and going

12 over into page 3 of your testimony, in effect, as I read it,

3 you say that initially census data for trdnsport-dependent

Id people was used and now a survey directly was used.

15 What is wrong with that?

16 A Well, I think:that this survey was based on that
'

I7 flyer that they sent out or that questionnaire.

18 Well, I received one. I live in Pottstown.

I' And I looked at it. I think it had said, if you-

20 don't need transportation, you don't have to answer it.

2I But it wasn't something that I could think that youg
-( ) 22-

were going'to have 100 percent of the people respond to.

23 And.this'was the point of handing in that piece of paper,

2"' the editorial which was rejected.
As -F esrs nepmen, inc,

~I thought that they described the situation very

--
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'

I well. It wasn't a particularly, you know, distinctive,

2 eye-catching thing.

3 I just could certainly see my mother, who is,

4 85 and has now lost her driver's license, certainly would
5 have thrown it out at the time. But she certainly is not

6 able to -- she is not crippled, she gets around. But,

7 she is not an independent car driver at this point.

8 I doubted very much that people like her would have sent

9 anything back. Probably just would have heaved it out.

10 I don't think that that was a sufficient survey.

II Q Did your mother send in the survey?

12 A I haven't asked her, but I am sure she didn't.
'

13 -

Q You didn't volunteer to fill it out for her?

I4 A At that point she was driving. Now she is not.

15 Q Did you fill out that survey form yourself?

16 A No.

17 Q Why not?

18 A Wel:1, I think in the small print it said that it

19 didn't have to be sent in if you didn't need any.

20 transportation. I hate filling out forms. So I was

21 happy to not have it on my conscience.

().:
z

'
22 Q If you were a majority commissioner with power

23 to act,'what would you have done for the survey?
i

24 A Well, I think that probably you would have gotten
: Amme n poren, inc. -

25
a more accurate survey for projection purposes if there had

- _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . . _ . . _ _ . - . _ _ _
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1 been some combination of door-to-door and phone.

2 At least if you didn't hit everybody, if you would know what
3 percentage you didn't, you would be able to sort of project
4 the information better.

.

5 Q Were you free with your advice and criticism to

6 the Office of Emergency Planning of Montgomery County with

7 these comments?

8 A No. That is sanething to be brought up at

9 another-date'also.

10 Q You are postponing everything for the future?

II A No. I am waiting for them to come and say,
12 We think that we now have a- plan that is really the final

13 Sone. Then we will'go into it.
*

.

I4 I would hope they would have made some

15 corrections of these along the way.

16 O Suppose they say, this is our plan, we are

I7 aoina to go with it?

18 A Well, then we will go through it bit by bit.

19 It is in my copy of draft 6, I did go through, making
,

20 underlinings and notes and so forth. But now we have

21 draft 7. I haven't transfered all of those notes, and .,_

( ;)
22'

it will mean we wi-1 have to go through it line by line '

23 and'page by page.
-

24
Q Will you read Annex E of the stat,e's plan beforem n peners, sne.

25 that? -

._._ -_ .. . - _ . - . . --- . _ . - _
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1 A Now that you have brought this to my attention

2 as being so very important, I guess that I will have to

3 put that on my homework.

4 Q Good.
.

5 A Usually I don't feel that I have to read all

6 of the regulatory material because I don't think that

7 anybody could really get i < cough it, to read all of

8 that for all of the areas that the commissioners deal with.

9 Q ^You wouldn't want to be considered absolutely

10 irresponsible to be so casual about such important things,

II would you?

12 A Certainly, I would not, sir.
,

13 Q How do you pr'opose that Montgomery County comply.

,

14 with the requirements of Pamphlet Law 1332 to get an emergency

15 plan for the nuclear facility?

16 A Now, is Pamphlet Law -- that is -- they are the

17 regulations or the law, whatever, requiring this?

18 Q The one we referred to yesterday.

19 A The one that you referred to.
,

20 Q I will hand you a copy of Pamphlet Law 1332,

21 Section 7503, which in particular' deals with the powers

.( /,,')
22'-

and duties of political subdivisions, subsection 1 of which

23 'provides that each political subdivision shall prepare,

24 #maintain, and keep current a disaster emergency managemefit '
- n.conm, inc.

25 plan. *

_ ._
- -, _ _ - __ _ . _ _ _ -
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1 (Pause.):'

2 A Now, your question was, how would I, as a

3 commissioner, see to it that I was meeting the requirements

4 of this law in the preparation of this plan or accepting of

5 it? ,

6 O Right.

7 A Well, the firs't thing to do, as I have said,

8 is to go through it and see if it seems to be sensible

9 and feasible.

10 Now, the thing which I am trying to avoid is this

II
,

-business of just going through something pro forma and

12 saving, Well,,here we have a plan. Who cares if it
O

13 works or how it works? .

I4'

So again, it is a question, I think, that the

15 commissioners must go through and make a judgment as

16 to, do they think that this will work in their county.

17 This business about who is an expert on what, I am sure that

18 in preparing a plan, you would save a great deal of time

" if you have people prepare them who have prepared them

20 before, just simply as to form and method.

21 But so far as evaluating whether or not it.

/

22 will work in your particular county, I think that that is
,

23 the reason you have the county commissioners who don't have

24
to have any degrees in emergency planning make their best

4 Fasww neporwes, Inc. -

25
-

judgment on it.

-
- - - . - . . , . . . - . - . . . - . . . . . . . . . - - - . _ - . . . - - - . .
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1 It is the same way I think that a housewife

2 does not have to be an architect to make a judgment as to

3 whether the house plan is a workable one. She might,

4 not be competent to design the house or know about

5 what loads beams should have. But she certainly can make

6 a valid judgment as to the efficiency of its layout
...

7 or how well it works for her family. I think that is

8 more the analogy.

9- -Q ~In other words, you feel that you should only

10 review what is in the Montgomery plan without the
.

II standards and the background documents upon which it is

12 based, andyou would make essentially a subjective

' I3 judgment, and intuitive judgment, perhaps, based on-

! Id the confines of what woul'd be in the revision that you
15 are going to vote on?

16 A Not entirely. The first thing is to read through:
~

17
| it and get your intuitive or your subjective or

18 your just common sense judgemnt. Is this going to work?
i

And then as time permits and you have access to: people

20 with greater expertise in certain areas, you go to them, if

21 there is something that troubles you; if there is something

that you think, well, this looks sensible and these people
i

_23 'are" supposed to know what they are doing here and I have no

| Aeseners neporws,Inc. reason to think they don't, then let that part sit.

25 But if you go to something and you check into it

- . - . - . . - - - . , , - . . - . . - - - , _ . - . . . - - . . . - . - , - . - - - - - - - . -
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1 and then you are not satisfied, then you check further.

2 I think that you don't start trying to prepare yourself

,q 3 to go out and be an emergency planner some place before youV
4 look at it. You start here and then you just work to those

5 areas that seem to call for greater investigation.

0 Q And it doesn't trouble you that Montgomery County

7 doesn't have a plan in compliance with the Pamphlet Law

8 1332?

9 A Certainly, it would, but as yet, we don't

10 have a plan period. The question is, does the plan that

II is eventually adopted., if one is adopted, is that good?

12 Now, just because this says, Must have an

. U,
,

13 emergency plan -- I haven't-read this as to see just how#

Id thorough it is, but certainly so far as the commissioners

15 approving a' plan, I think the thing is, do they

I' think it will work? Do they think it is sensible,

17 whatever standards or whatever?

18 I mean maybe the law says the plan has to be at

U least 60 pages long and it has to cover these subjects.

20 Well, it might meet all of that, but it still might

21
q not really work, so far as this particular county.

LJ .
22 O It's a fact that Montgomery County does not

23 have'an emergency plan for radiological emergencies; isn't

24 that correct?
. A Faseres nosoners,Inc.

25 A At this point, that is correct.

-- .. _, . _ - . -. . - - . _ _ _ . .- , ,. .,-._ -
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1 Q And that doesn't bother you?

2 A Well, it is my understanding that we

3 3
(O shouldn'u be havin,g any cause for having a radiological

4 emergency until we have a plan. I think that is one of

5 the points here, that we want to have an effective

6 plan before we have a plant which would give rise to the
7 oroblem.

8 Now, right now, of course, you see having your
9 so-called low level testing. I gather from the paper

10 that we did have a -- what was it? -- an incident about
11 some misfunction of a water valve or something this
12 morning. Well, we hope for the best. I mean, I

f} ~.,
. -

13 certainly -- look if you want to shut down until we get

|
I4 the plan, I am with you. I would be happy to have that.

15 Q That has been your general attitude all along?
16 A My general attitude has been, we shouldn't,

|

| 17 be having testing and so forth there until we do have a

18 plan. But I would like to have the plan be as sensible

l' as it could be.
t

20
Q Isn't it a fact that you would rather not have

j 21 Limerick there at all and have consistently opposed_,

b
22 Limerick?

-23 A I am not going to say no. Yes, I think that

24 there are many, many raasons why the Limerick location is
- n.po,wri, inc.

25 a mistake. And I certainly would not deny that I have

i-



..

.

REE 4/11 17,621

I argued it. I think I have argued it.

2 I feel comfortable that I have argued on some

['] very sound, sensible grounds. But inasmuch as we are3

4 going ahead, I am certainly not going to just trv to put

5 spokes in the -- throw sand in the gears or so forth,

6 of developing a sensible plan.

7 If we are going to have the plant, I want there

8 to be as good a plan as we possibly can have.

9 0 You don't throw sand in it, but you don't

10 help oil it either to make it function; isn't that correct?

II A No. I don't think that is true at all.

12 I think the fact that I have made criticisms
73

.'' '

13 of some of the deficiencies'and have said, I hope they
,

14 are going to fix this up and this up and so on, I am

15 certainly open to going over it and trying to make it

16 as good as it can be.

I7 As I said, this recommendation that they send off

18 their alarms when they reach the alert stage, I think, would

I9
be helpful. You might let a lot of peop'e make theirl

20 independent judgments, and it would relieve possibly the

21
,3 strain of having to move cuite so many people around in a
~J

,2# panic situation.

23 0 When is the last time you talked, corresponded,

24 or met with Mr. Bigelow or anybody from his office?
weews neponm, inc.

A Talked, met this morning.
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1 Q I mean about your criticisms and recommendations?

2 A I suppose that -- I am not sure if the meeting

{}
3 about the Greaterford was the last formal one or if we

.
have had another one since then. But as I say, the point4

5 is, with some of the major things -- and if Mr. Bigelow

6 has made the correction about the route, the bypass,

7 I am delighted to hear it because it certainly should be

8 in there. And if there are some others that have been
9 made, fine. It is just, I would like to have what

10 is apparently their final draft and then go over it and then
11 make corrections and, then maybe we can come up with the

12 approved model.
.p_

\- '

13 0 You haven't gone over draft 7 and made revisions,
,

14 corrections, suggestions, and sent it back to Mr. Bigelow,

15 is that right?

16 A No, I have not. As I say, so far, I just
,

17 checked on -- in checking on some of the things, I see

18 that that is jus't one clear example that hadn't been changed.
19 MR. CONNER: No further questions.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.. I believe counsel

21 for the Commonwealth,-- Mr. Goodwin, are you ready?,-

-( )
=END 4 22 MR, GOODWIN: Yes, your Honor.

23

24
m neooris,s,Inc.

25



. .-- - - .-- .. - . .-.. .. - .. -

17,623

,

T5 MM/mm1
I JUDGE HOYT: We have been giving -- check me if I

2 am incorrect on this, but I believe we will give you one

3 hour examination on this witness.Q
4 BY MR. GOODWIN:

XXX 5 Q Ms. Banning, I am Mr. Goodwin, counsel for the'

6 Commonwealth.

7 My questions will basically pertain to your prefiled

'
8 written testimony that you filed with the Board, pur letter

'9 of November 26.

10 I would like to begin with a question about when

II your reviewed Draft No. 7 of the County Plan?

12 A Well, let's see. Well, it came out, apparently, in

O - -
-

13 . october. So it would have been" somet'ime -- obviously after
.

I4 I got that I went through it. I have not been through Draft

15 7 as thoroughly as I had gone through Draft 6. As I indicated-

16 earlier in Draft 6 I did go through that several times with

I7 highlighter and the red. pencil and so forth making checks.

18 Now, it just simply happens that the schedule of

19 the Commissioners, our budget hearings are in the fall, and

20 we are, therefore, really short of time at that particular

.

21 point.
; ;O

22 -So, I have just gone through, checking on certain,

~23 things._You know,'had there been a change. But I have not

24
t gone through this nearly as carefully as I had gone through

ass-reseres nepeners, Inc.

25 Draft 6.

,

'

.- . .- . - . - . _ . - . - - - - - - - . - - - - . _ -
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mm2 1 Q Okay.

2 Are you saying in your answer then that you made

3 a thorough review of 'Draf t 6, but due to time limitations you
{~ }

4 have only actually had a chance to look at a couple of

J

5 sections in Draft 77

6 A Well, I have gone through -- I wouldn't want to

7 say I have been through how many pages. I mean, I have gone

8 through it, but I just haven't gone through it with the --

9 as I say, the highlighter and the red pencil and compared it

10 page for page with the other one.

11 So, I just would be hardpressed to be more exact.

12 Q How many hours would you estimate you have spent

(' 13 in reviewing Draft 77 -

.

14 A I don't know. It may have been a . couple of hours.

15 No more, I'm sure.

16 Q By a couple, wouldyou say maybe two, three, four

17 hours?

18 A It is hard to say. I would doubt that I have sat

19 down at one time spending four: hours on Draft 7. I mean, that,

20 I think is excessive. I have, you know, gone through it. I

21 would think probably a' couple, probably two would be --,,

22 Q Two hours?

23 A Probably. 'Again this is about -- when I'm talking

24 about the buses, I might-open the thing up and that page
Ase-Fessem nepormes, Inc.

25 might be open to a greater period. I haven't clocked it, so I
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mm3 am really guessing. It would be hard to say.

Q But it is your fair estimate, I understand from

what you am.saying --
'O

~

A My fair estimate, apart from looking into it for
4

'

reference for something, I would doubt it would exceed two

hours for that particular plan.

Q You stated in the second paragraph on page 1 of

your prefiled testimony, that after receiving Draft No. 7, that

you had corresponded --

A I'm sorry, this is which page?

Q Page 1, second paragraph.g
!

A Okay.

You state in that paragraph that you had receivedQ -
.

~ ). 13
4

and reviewed Draft No. 7 and that as a result that you had. ,

corresponded with Mr. Bigelow.
4

A Yes.
,

Q 'You' state further that in particular you corresponded

with Mr. Bigelow concerning -- rer;uesting additional informa-

tion about buses and drivers..g

Is that correct?'

20
,

A Yes.

. Q In that correspondence with Mr. Bigelow, did you

express any_other concerns, other than this one particular

item?
24

""'
A I think that this item was the single focus of that

- - .. .- - _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . ._
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1 letter or memo.

2 Q Have you received any response or any reply to your

-- 3 letter from Mr. Bigelow?

4 A Oh, yes, he completely -- he complied in full,

5 giving-me -- As I recall, I had asked for a sample letter

6 that he had sent to the districts, just so I could know how

7 the question had been put, or whatever it had been. And then,

8 for a copy of whatever the contract or -- you know, whatever

9 it was -- agreement.

10 Q By contract are you talking about the letters of

11 understanding that you make reference to in the first paragraph

/

12 on page 27

-

13 A Yes, which is labeled here in this LEA Exhibit E-7. ,

14 as being a letter of understanding agreement between, and so

15 on.

16 Q Now in that paragraph, the first paragraph on

17 page 2, you seem to indicate that these letters of understanding

18 are not reliable.

19 Is that correct?

20 A Yes.>

- 21 Q Could you explain what you mean by "not reliable"?
.,

\' 22 A- ' Well, when I did send -- when I received these, I

<23 -sent a letter tothe school districts asking them if -- you know,

24 the detailing. And I should have a copy of it somewhere, I
A.e ssem noo,im ine,

25 guess. I don't know if I have it here. But, at any rate,

.

g - , , . ,.-,.--,------ee , - - , ,-, ..+-- , -. ,m- .m.-- .e-, ,--,-- . .-yv- . ,r,..m ,- . w ,-- ,- ,
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mm5 I asking them, saying that the plan did call for them to provide

2 so many buses to go however. And was this really true, b

/ 3 because I had, as I say, received one phonecall from a]
4 school board member in the Wissahickon District, who wanted

5 to know what was their responsibility. He seemed to be quite

6 at sea.

7 And his response was, surely we would make the

8 buses available, but he thought that you might have to have

9 the National Guard or someone. He was not at all sure that

10 the drivers would be available.

II And, I have spoken at various times to principals

12 in other districts,and they also just seem to be rather uneasy.
_,

(
13 3'o, I just wanted to get clear what the understanding was.

.

I4 So that was -- so I did then receive a great numbe'r

15 of letters back, and I think that in the batch that is here, is

16 probably North-Penn, for instance was under the impression they

17 were only a host school. They did not realize they were being

18 counted on for any buses. Other school districts also showed,

- 19 you know --

20 Q Yes, we are all well aware of that fact. As you

21 stated, these different letters are attached.-s

(a -1 22 A That's what I meant by saying, I don't think --

23 saying whatever it was that I said.

24
Q Based upon these letters, and the fact that you

4.s s rm n.porer , inc.

25 have now reviewed these basic letters of understanding with

__ - _ _ _, _ __ _ __ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ , _ . . -
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mm6 I the different school districts, and also taking into considera-

|. 2 tion that you Elo have a law degree and are an attorney, what
;

} 3 do you feel is needed to further clarify or substantiate these

4 letters of understanding between the County and the different
,

5 school districts?

6 A Well, I think it would have been helpful if on

7 this letters of understanding, you would have had specifically

8 what the expectation of the Office of Emergency Planning had.

9 That is, we'are expecting, or counting on, or .

- 10 whatever. Or, have you down for five buses, or twelve buses,

' ' U or so forth, to go to whichever school. You know, obviously

12 people can,only do the bestt they can, but still to have,,

O 13 this is what we are expecting and we want, anli then have it!

-.

M . signed.

15 I thinkthepeople signing it, if you had, say, the

16 president of the school board and the supervis.ing principal

I7
. it would be helpful, so that you would.know that indeed this
!>

18 had come before the school board and that it was approved by
'

~ II them. Because on some of these I was not -- I wasn't familiar

with the name, and I wasn't sure who had given authorization. |20

)
21

' p) - And there seemed to havedbeen some confusion on that. ' )
q \,

22 Q Are you aware,other than receiving these'different
i

23'

letters from'some of'these school districts, are you aware of

some of the background planning, or the details that may have
,

25 been. involved between Energy Consultants, the planners and

.

"Y ' -g --w,.,-- y v g= gw,- ,,- ,,.w-.ov.-,,.g -9y.,gy,y,apig.., .,,,y, i, w w w.y wye,, yg-cn vrgr''iw-g--wgy -- c ww g w=y e y g-wi -w ge-r +y rw yy-y -iw y-ey-- gmpww y- i- erv ww-ww--
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mm7 I Mr.Bigelow's office in working out these basic letters of

2 understanding?

O ' ^ re 117 - =ot o= ea e- 1 e #, 1 te1e en e ten

4 the school districts, they are after all run by the elected

5 officials, the school directors. And you know, the supervising

6 principal is the person who would have the ultimate responsibi-

7 lity of a staff nature. So I felt that they were the people

8
-

y would want to make sure had, you know, given the authoriza-

' tion.

10 0 Do you have any understanding of the varying

U circumstances and scenarios that can be involved in providing
.

12 numbers of buses and bus drivers to the school districts in

O -

.

12 Montgomery --

N
- A I'm not sure what you mean by various scenarios.

15- G The fact that the numbers may vary depending upon

16 the time of day and the situation and the number of persons

I7 to be transported and so forth.

18 A Let me see, is that in one of those charts where

you have -- there is some chart, I seem to remember where

20 there was a question. Maybe that had to do with the time. I

21
.

am thinking of something else.

22 I would-imagine that what you would be putting in

~23 here would be the maximum number needed. I mean, you wouldn't

24 hit a mean, you would go on what would be your worst case,
,

-I would assume, I mean as to time'of day.
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mm8 1 Q I am looking right now at one of these letters of

2 understanding.

3
[ This particular letter is with the Springfield

4 Township School District. And I would like to just read the
1

5 first sentence of this agreement. It is a standard sentence

6 that appears in all the other agreements. It states:

7 "The Springfield Township School District hereby

8 agrees to provide buses and drivers to the maximum

9 extent possible."

10 I am wondering, would you pref er to see some other

11 type of language there instead of this sentence saying, in

12 particular, that Springfield Township School District guarantees

0 13 to provide- a minimum number, or a certain number of school

14 buses?

15 A Well, I would like to see something that gives, as

16 realistic a possible, an idea of what can be provided. T bt

17 is, where you have school districts who have, I don' t know,

18 drivers. For instance, in the Worcester School District at

19 one time most of the drivers were farmers, where 'they would

20 drive in the morning and go out in the fields. I mean, there

21 would be practically no way you could reach them to bring them

O
22 back.

-23 Then you might have others where it would be

24 possible in between the normal bus run hours, to reach drivers
Aa.-F d.co n. porters, inc.

25 more quickly.

1
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mm10 I have them parked in their backyards.

2 So, it is just to have the school districts really

3Q look into in greater detail, and mention here that we would

4 have available at so much notice that. And then we think

5 that we would be able to provide -- that is, maybe they have

6 been asked for 15 buses. Well now, maybe they would be able

7 to reach thirty drivers, and they would think that of that

8 they would certainly be able to provide fifteen.

9 I mean, something of this sort, so that --

10 certainly a given driver cannot guarantee that he or she

U would be available, but if you have at least made the best

12 possible evaluation of the situation, something more concret.e
'

13 so that everybody un'derstand's shat they are doing".

Id I keep hearing that, you know, well we are relying

15 on people's willingness to chip in in an emergency. And I

16 quite agree. I think certainly, the overwhelming chance is

I7 that a teacher with students in a classroom is not going to

18 say, "I'm going to take off and leave you," but there is a

U
little different situation with a driver. Say .*ou have a

20 driver in Brynathyn, who is being asked to drive to Pottstown,

21 it is one thing to be willing to stay with people who you

O 22 can see right there need you, and it is another thing to drive

23 off'possibly in the face of traffic jams and everything else,

24
to an area where you aren't really going to be sure that you

hFederal Reporters, Inc.

25 will be really needed, or anybody is going to be there when

. - _ _ _ _ _ _
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mm9 I But if you are going to have this, I think that

2 if the school districts would really go over, poll their

3Q drivers with what is -- just realistic, totally apart from

4 whether the drivers are willing to do it, but just how long

5 would it take them to reach them, what would be the odds of

6 them being able to come, what is a realistic number that could

7 be reached within however many hours it might be.

8 And then, just to be able to then make an assessment

9 of how many -- I think the drivers are really more of the key

10 than the buses.

' They have so many buses. I am quite sure that they

12 would be available. But it is a question, really, of the

O 13 drivers. *

-
. . . -

Id So, if they could have something closer to what.is

15 realistic, based on more investigation on their part.

16 0 Is your answer then, that the individual

17 school districts should do some type of poll and come up with

18 basically a firm figure of the number of buses. And then,

I9 based upon that number of buses, also, determine that they

20 have an equal number of drivers.

'

21 Is that your answer?

O
22 A I think the emphasis on the drivers. I assume

, J.; that they haven't asked school districts for more buses.than

24
they possess. Although, of course, they have to know where

Ace-Fasnee Reponm inc.

25 are the buses. I mean, sometimes drivers take them home and

-

-
---
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. (-
mall 1 you get there.

2 So, these are things which I think you really have
,

3 to have a discussion of what the situation is going to be so

4 that you can get the most honest appraisal as to who will be
,

5 avaird.ie.

6 JUDGE HARBOUR: War the answer to your question yes?

7 THE WITNESS: I think generally, with as much

8 information as you could, yes. I would like to have this kind

"9 of assessment. That is, answers based on-as full a disclosure

10 as just what you are getting into,.what you are being asked

I I' to do.
,

I2 ' BY MR. GOODWIN:

- 13 -

Q In paragraph 5, on page 2, you make reference to
.

,
.

Id the various unmet needs for' Montgomery County.

Ib My question is, in your. review of Draft 7, do you

16 -recall looking' at Appendix Q-1, and the title of that

17 appendix is Summary of Montgomery County Unmet Needs?

18 A Just'a minute.

I9 (Witness ' referring to document.)

20 Q It is on page Q-1-1.
_

21 Have you'found that page?
d

~ 22 A I have that one page now. What was your --

23 .

.

g. - r would--like-to draw your. attention to the third

24 column on the right-hand side where the topic is unmet needs.
Ass ressres neuenses, inc.

25 t As you can see in that column, under the category
.

e

y.e e- + g e ee- ex-eg-weW,- e gtp-g -ygwyg.- q c we.w, g-yweg w.ma geway-, g e-w-g. e-w w wem. c e g ww - g. 9 w w y- g,--ggmg-49+3*r+-.-+We-m- g fp-t+---9 sed
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mm12 I of vehicles with drivers, there is an unmet need of 7 coach

2 buses, and an unmet need of 82 ambulances, and an unmet need

3 of one communications van.

4 A Yes.

.|
5 Q When you drafted this statement in your prefiled !

I
6 testimony were you aware of the actual numbers that appear

.

7 here in this Appendix?
,

|
8 A^ I can't say that I was. I can't say that I had

9 looked at it, I can't'say~that'I hadn't, because frankly, I

10 think my reaction would have looked into --

II Q Were you aware --

12 A
.

-- I had understood -- pardon me, I had understood

'O. .

\' ,13 by being told by several of the principals or sd that I talked
.

.

14 to,that they had been assured by Mr. Bigelow that there were-

15 plenty of buses. That they had enough so that they had -- I

16 forget if it was 10 or 20 percent more than they thought they

17 really needed.

18 So,the number of buses as 'such was not a problem in

and T5 19 my mind. 1 really was more concerned with the drivers.

,
20

21

(3
'/ 22'-

23

24
Ame-Federse Repo, vers, Inc.

-25
,

,-. ,- --m.., q, -, . . - , , . - .~..,w..,- -, ,,-e. > - . . , , . . , ,
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1 4 Do you understand looking at the two numbers,h-mn-1

2 the ambulance, 82 and the coach buses, seven, do you

3 understand what that applies to or what unmet need that
,

4 is concerned with?
,

5 A I haven't worked backwards. With the ambulances

6 I can well believe. Just with the geriatric cen,ter, I
,

7 think that would be a far more appropriate way to move

8 those people at least many of them in ambulances than>

9 in buses.

10 g Are you wware that that is, in fact, what the

11 reference is made to as the geriatric center at Royersford?'

12 A. I am glad to hear it.

. O.
.

13 4 I would like to draw your attention now to tho'.

14 last paragraph on page two and the first paragraph on page

15 three where you make reference to obtaining reliable
|-

16 information regarding the number of transport dependent
.

'17 people. As your testimony states in those two paragraphs

.18 you use as an example Pottstown Borough and you make reference.

19 to draft number four and draft number six of the Pottstown
-

, ,

20 Borough Radiological Emergency Response Plan. My question is,

21
:

'

do you believe there has been a substantial improvement

22- between these two plans, draft number four and draft number

~23 :six, based upon your own testimony?,

24 A I don't have confidence in the assessment that there
Asssesores neponen,Inc.

25 are fewer than there had been. That was.just simply

.....,--- -,.,.- .- .. - .. - ..- - -,_ .. ...- - .- , - - . - ... _ ,- - ..., . - .-
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1 estimated by the census data. So this leads me to question

2 it because I think this has been a very weak reed, this

(~$ 3 mailed survey. So in terms of that, I am not --
.V

4 G Let me rephrase the question a little bit then.

5 A All right.

6 G You state in your testimony draft number four

' 7 estimated that there were over 4,000 residents that would

8 require transportation.

9 A Yes.

10 G On page three you state that in draft number six

11 that a public survey had in fact been conducted for

12 Pottstown Borough and that in attachment "G" this survey

'

13 indicated that there were now 605 residents requiring
-

14 transportation assistance.
'

15 A Right. I may not have expressed this but I guess

16 what you are saying is what really -- a clarification of

t
17 wnat is my judgment on that. My concern he're is where yes,

18 you have had a survey and that is the kind of thing wherej

19 you can tick off on your chest list what have you done

20 to ascertain the proper number of people that need this
~

- '21 survey and you can say, "Well, we had a survey." But just
7.s .

('') *
,

.

22 simply from having seen the foam that went out and knowing

23 + regretfully -how-few people ' really read their mail and how
,

24 much'of it seems to come to occupant and so on that people
m nese n m ,Inc.

25 pay attention to, I don't think that that is a reliable

-
. . , , , , .
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basis. I think that taking a stab at it from the census
1

2 was probably more reliable so I was not thinking that there<

N 3 had been progress made in that particular area. I think some
(O

4 of these studies can be a snare and a delusion. You go through

5 the work but you don't necessarily come up with reliable

information.6

7
g Do you have any information independent on your

8 own as to whether or not these figures are accurate or

9' -are you just saying.that you do not believe in this instance

10 that the public survey was actually accurate?
,

11 A I believe in this instance that the public survey
.

12 does not accurately reflect how many people there are.

. But I 1 aven' t made a survey myself. It is just knowing113 -

.

14 the way it came out.-

15 0 This is then just your opinion.

16 A That is correct.

j7 g You have no knowledge or information to base this

18 upon?

19 A No, only that you have had studies I think as to

20 - what is a reliable return from this sort of thing and it

21 is generally pretty low.

"('T:#

22 g. Why then did you use this as an example in your''~

_ -23 testimony? .You stated two figures here."

24 A I was using this to illustrate the fact that
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 I don't think that things are nearly as well documented. I

,
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sorry if I didn't make this clear.j

2 I am not satisfied with the plan. I am sorry

if I didn't make that clear.3

Q. Have you been in contact with anybody from the4

5 Pottstown Borough to learn how they arrived at this number

6 f 605 residents who require transportation assistance?

7 It is my understanding that this was the returnA

from that survey that was sent out.,

Q. The.. fact that. you have . expressed in your testimony9

10 just now your concerns about this survey, what approach

11 or how do you feel that this type of matter should be

handled?12

O.(> 13 I think that inasmuch as your census tracts areA
.

34
. pretty much up-to-date now, I'mean the 1980 in Pottstown

15 just as an example doesn't change all of that much, that

16 y u w uld have from those a fair idea as to the make-up in

j7 the different tracts of elderly or whatever who were one

f y ur main sources.
18

19 So I would think that a combination of a door-to-door

survey in selected areas that would seen .to be typical of20

21. those areas and a phone survey would give you an opportunity
t. ,

' (_ ' ' to really assess the matters and then from those you could22

|
23 sort of extrapolate or interpolate or whatever figures for

! the whole town.24

| Ae-Feders naponm, Inc.
25 I think that if there is some personal contact

_ . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ . . . . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ . - .
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1 first of all, you would be able to find out is this person

2 in need of transportation and of what kind because I think

{~} the problem with a form first of all, very few people3

4 want to fill them out and you might have many people who

5 would be the kind of people who would be dependent,

6 transportation dependent, who either have poor eyesight,

7 can't read, this sort of thing.

8 So if you would have some personal contact to

9 be able to.have an evaluation, you would be able to get

10 a better idea. You might have some people who don't have

11 cars but who are able to walk a number of blocks to reach

12 a bus,_say.
,Q .

'/ 13 You would get a better idea then. I would be
~

14 satisfied, I mean it is an imperfect world and you can't

15
_

have a person-to-person contact with everybody, but I think

16 if you had interviews of one kind of another, whether on the

17 phone and some door-to-door because there are people who

18 don't have phones and then try to use this as a sensible

i 19 sample. I think that would give you a better idea.

20 g Just one further question concerning this the

_
21 particular example you have used, the Pottstown Borough.

V
22 Do you know whether ~or not the Pottstown Borough of ficials

.

23 themselves have accepted this figure of 605 residents as
,

24 being an accurate figure of the transport dependent
As Federes meno,=,s, Inc.

25 population?
-

,,e =-, .-e--, r-. --w--i v m- , - - - erv rm-,,--e-,--e--m<---- ---
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A I would be hard to say. I don't know what thej

2 council as a whole had --

3 G So your answer is that you don't know?

A I really couldn't say.4

5 %- Have you reviewed any municipal plans for the

6 muni ipalities located in Montgomery County?

7 I have looked through some of them particularlyA

8 looking for the points that I was specifically interested

9 in but I wouldn'.t say that I have gone through a review from

10 page one to whatever looking at the overall, no. I mean

11 I have looked at stacks of them and gone through the certain

12
parts of some of them.

C j3 G Do you recall the names of some of these

j4 municipal plans that you have made a cursory review of?

A Well, they were up there in the upper end. I15

16 can't recall just specifically. They are all pretty much

on the same format. I do remember that there was a difference,37

18
I was looking so far as this snow removal business, I remember

19 that in Lower Frederick they had made -- I think it was

20 L wer Frederick -- had made a specific arrangement with a

21 1 cal towing firm to handle it and everybody else was
g3

'iJ relying on other people.22

.That is.the kind of thing. I don't have a23

24 sense of one particular plan in its entirety.

m noonm, Inc.

25 4 Are you aware that each municipal plar. has to be in

-
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1
consonance with the basic county plan itself?

2
A Yes. I would certainly hope so.

/^T 3
k) G Are you aware that each of these municipal plansm

4
are, in fact, reviewed by the county emergency management

5
office?

6
A I would certainly hope this would be true. This

I
was one reason I was so surprised to find that the

8 implementing procedures terminology didn't quite agree
'

with the plan that I had received. This kind of thing

10
l makes it very difficult when you are going back and forth.

11
You have maybe some minor variations but again, this is one

12
7 of the things that I will try to look through and make sure
s/

33
that we do have'this consistency.

14
4 When it comes time for final review of the

15
county plan, do you also intend at that time to review

16
each.and every municipal plan or do you plan to just stick

'

17
with the basic county. plan?

18
A I would think that what would be appropriate

19
would be to sort of spot check, go through one or two plans

20
that would seem to be a sample of a very small municipality

(^N and then a larger one or a township or a borough and just
''

22
see how it went along. Again, it is the old stor-f if the

-23
first ones that you hit, everything seems to be fine then

24
you think, "Okay, I can go on to something else."wFm ne, w.

25
0 Are you aware of the fact that the county plan

,
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I also has to be in consonance with the state disaster operations

2 plan itself which is Annex E that was made reference to

- 3 yesterday and today?

4 A I would certainly hope so.

5 JUDGE HARBOUR: Excuse me. Would you please explain

6 that answer "that you would hope so?" "Are you aware," is

7 wnat I think his question was.-

8 WITNESS BANNING: I would think that that would

9 be a requirement. Generally, everything as you go down

10 has to go in line with what is up there.

11 BY MR. GOODWIN: (Resuming)

12 4 You are saying then you think but you are not

'"]
13 certain in the fact that you havsn't reviewed Act 1332?

14 A I can't swear to'it, that I have just read the regs

15 where it says but everything else in government i.as to be

16 consistent with that above.

17 G In your position as county commissioner and also

18 being a lawyer, when 'it does come time to review the county

19 plan are you saying that you do at that time intend to make
,

20 certain that it does in fact comply with the state operations
,

217s plan and Act 1332 and the other regulations and requirements
L)

22 from a legal standpoint?

23 A 'I would certainly expect that it would. Now I j
1

24 don't know that I would go through it point by point. I |
Asefederal Reporters, Inc.

25 think this is sort of the basic minimum. Certainly there

|
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e

1 still remains more to judging is the plan going to work here.

7. You may have something -- I would have to go over the

(] 3 requirements to see does that really --
v

4 G My question was more not so much towards the

5 content. I am talking more about the actual being in |

6 consonance with the state operations plan, being in compliance
;

7 with Act 1332 and the other legal requirements and regulations

8 wnether it is state or federal.

'9 A Again, I would certainly start with the broader

10 brush and go down. Certainly if there is a list of certain

11 things that must be in the plan, I would want to look and

12 see are they in the plan. For instance, well with these
n

i .,

A/ 13 letters, I have been given to nnderstand that these letters
.

.

14 of agreement and so forth as to providers should be in

15 he plan. Then they should be there. Apart from whether

16 they exist, if they should be in one place then they should

17 be in one place.

18 I would look for those things. Now again it is

19 a question, you go to what seems to be the most important

20 things first and until I have really gone through that I

_
21 don't know how much of a job this would be but I would certainly

- ;

-

22 do my best to check it out, I assure you.

-23 G Do you know who can recommend an evacuation for

24 Montgomery County?
A=+ederes n porws, Inc.

25 A Oh, the governor is the only one I thought who could
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1 declare an evacuation.

2 4 Let me restate my question. My question was, l

3 do you know who can recommend --

'

4 A Oh, recommend.

5 g -- an evacuation?

6 A I think I have seen this in that. I suppose there

7 is no law against anybody recommending it but as to who

8 is paid attention, I can't quote that directly.

9 g Do you know who can, in' fact, order an evacuation?

10 A It is my understanding that the governor is the

II only one who can order it. You have a chain of command

12
-

going up.through to Harrisburg as far as notification and

13 all of' that but he is the only one who can order an
,

, ,

Id evacuation.
~

15 g You stated earlier that you have not made a

16 complete review of draft number en of the Montgomery

I7 County Plan, but can you tell us today if there are certain

18 sections of the Montgomery Plan that you have seen that you

19 are satisfied with?

20 A I am afraid 't is the nature of my job to'look

21 ~more to .those things _ that I am not satisfied with so

~ 22 really I had checked first just mentioning as an example
~

-23 the routing, the evacuation routes, simply because I had

24
~

been concerned about that matter in draft six with the.

Aes Feileral Reporters, lac.

25 Pottstown Expressway not being-included.-

,

_ . , , . . _ . - . . , , , ~ . - _ . - - - . . - . . . .-
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j So I went to draft seven and did go through that

2 and it seemed to me to be identical so if that is going to

_

, ~% 3
be changed in the next draft, fine. But quite frankly'

L)
it was matters like that which led me to conclude that4

there would be another draft that we would have to make5

6 a judgment on because quite clearly, that couldn't stand.

That was the thing. So I did not go through it7

t say, "Well, now, then this is all right." I mostly
8

. looked to.see have these things which I was aware of as
9

10 being troublesome, are they still there and if they were

ij then figuring we would have another draf t and then I would

12 g through that one again more thoroughly.

o
' ) . Q. In rder to allevaite your concerns about the plan

13

and the different items that you have made reference'to in
14

15 your Prefiled testimony, what method would'you like to

16 see implemented to make you, in fact, aware that these

j7 concerns are being met or are being taken care of in the

lP an?18

j9 A. First of all, when draft eight which I presume is

coming out and I hope that is a correct assumption, I20

imagine that I would go through it as thoroughly as
21

Possible and I would think that we would be getting to the22

Point where then we would go over it with Mr. Bigelow and23

24 Proceed from there or any questions with state agencies

Ace-Fe&ral Reporters, Inc.

25 if that is where the appropriate question it:y.
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1 G Would you like to have some type of a periodic

2 update from say either the municipalities or the school

(~) 3 districts on these individual topics that you have madev

4 reference to, for example these letters of understanding?
5 A I would certainly appreciate an update along

6 those lines. Absolutely.

7 G What about periodic briefings from either Mr. Bigelow

8 or any of the other municipal emergency coordinators?

9 A I certainly would be happy if we would have

10 meetings with the municipalities or representatives. I

11 think that there have been some where Mr. Bigelow has gone

12
/ j.

on more of a one-on-one basis or breaking it down in small,

.

\, .

''
13; groups. -

14 Again, in this case it is really more a function -

15 of time that because we have so many municipalities and I

16 forget just the number in the western end of the county,

17 but there is just an enormous number and there aren't enough

18 days and nights in the conth for the commissioners to go

19 and sit in on every one of them too frequently.

20 But I think certainly the time is approaching

21 when there should be more meetings of not everybody which,s

i

22 would be huge but at least in manageable groups, maybe a

1

-23 quarter ~of them at a time, something of that sort and meet Q l

24 with them and go over on the basis of the most recent
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 plan, what our mutual problems are or questions and so on.

.



.. . . _ . . . - _ . . _ . . _ _ _ . . . _ _ - . . _ _ . - . . _ _ . _ _ . . . _ _ _ . _ . . _ . - . . . _ . . _ _ _ _ _ . _ .

- -mn6-13 . 17,647
,

1.

I would be all in favor of that.
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1 O Is your answer then that it should be some type

2 of coordinating effort established between the county

rN 3 level and the municipal level to iron out these various
L.)

4 concerns that you have expressed and some of these areas

5 that you feel need further clarification?

6 A Yes. I don't mean to suggest that nothing
,

7 has been done along these lines. As I say, I am aware

8 that there have been meetings in differdnt municipalities
'

.

9 and possibly with several municipalities. .ogether. I am

10 aware of that. But I would certainly like to see from here on

II in meetings. focusing on specific problems which have

12 come up, and certainly including the school districts
,

' " ' ' 13 and so on.
,_.-

I4 Q Do you believe thatone valuable mechanism might be
15 some type of periodic, maybe monthly meeting of

16 the county commissioners themselves to discuss the present
I7 status or progress of the county and municipal plans?

18 A I think that such a meeting really is long

U
overdue. I don't know that it has to necessarily be

20-

monthly. But we would schedule a meeting with same

21 notice so that we can do the homework and have it, possibly,s

)
.

22 af ter that, meeting even every two months might be sufficient.

23 It would depend on how rapidly things were moving, I

24
guess, as to how much change there was.

Asm-Federal Reporters, Inc.

But, no, I think that that is quite important.

,
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1 Q So then your answer is, you would, in fact,
2 prefer to have a kind of a buildup -- conferences,
3-) meetings in advance of any actual final meeting of the

v
4 county commissioner; themselves to sit down and review

5 what is then proposed to be the final draft for the

6 county plan?

7 A I think that that is important to have an

8 idea as to where everybody else is going. Also I would

9 hope that we could resolve some of the problems as we

10 go along so that there would be fewer, you know, major
11 oroblems and the final' draft could be a final draft,
12 I suppose is what I am saying.

o
'>

,

'L- 13 Q Based upon your" reviews of the various drafts ,-
.

14 of the plan and, in particular, draft rummer six and seven,
15 and based upon your 'Inderstanding of some of the outstanding
16 issues to be resolved at this point, can you today give
17 some idea as to when you believe the final Montgomery

18 plan could be ready for a final review by yourself and
19 the other county commissioners?

20 A Well, I couldn't without knowing some information.
.

21 First of all, I would like to know if draft 8 is in effect,_

~ 22 going to be out soon. I have been told that there is a
''

23 change in this evacuation plan, the routing. Well, that

24
is certainly going to affect a number of things,

we n porwn, sne.

25
I assume there would be some other changes.
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l If you are going to have draft 8 coming out,

2 say, within the next couple of months, then I don't think

3 there would be a real point in having a full dress review

4 of draft 7 because you just might be wasting your time

5 on that.

6 So if you would have draft 8 incorporating most of

7 the, you know, the answers to the criticisms that have

8 been received, to the best of everybody's ability, then

9 if'that, say that were to come out in two months or so,

10 then I think that to have us have some time to review

II
that, to have some meetings with the different municipalities.

12 Now, all of this takes time. And then wee what the problems_

/ T .

' ~# 13
'

are and then, of c~ourse,, I can't make a judgment b,ecause
I4 I don't know what would be in draft 8. But I would

15 picture that as being a tine table to at least go in the

16 foreseeable future.

I7 0 That was my -- what I was leading up to.

18 Would you, as a cour.ty commissioner, like to

I9 estalaish a definite time table, time frame or, in fact,

20 deadline for resolving these issues and being able to

21 come to a final conclusion?-

22 A I don't know that I would want to establish

23 a deadline because I think it is important to have the

thing done right. I mean, I don't want -- and
,

unfortunately, I know that when you are planning something,



1

i

REE 7/4 17,651
i

1 especially in conjunction with all the municipalities,

2 just because it is so hard, you arc getting together Mth

r^s 3 either volunteers or people who are -- if they areV
4 elected officials, they are part time. It is not their

5 full-time job. You have to meet accordingly, as their

6 schedule permits.

7 It can really be a matter of three or four months

8 before you can just work out that kind of thing. So I

9 would not want to say, well, I think this has to be

10 done by April 1 or May 30. But I would like to -- I

Il think it would be appropriate to set up a general agenda
12 or general, you know, list of priorities of what meetings and
13 a general schedule without a time. But this before that,

-

14 that sort of thing.

15 Q Knowing the number of participants involved and

16 knowing the county as you do and the county government

17 setup and so forth, do you believe that, say, four to five

18 months would be an appropriate time span?
19 A Is this to have met with the --

20 Q To resolve the issues and to bring this matter

21 to a concitmion,
7_.3t

22 A That would certainly be an adeauate time to arrange
.

-23 at'least one meeting with everybody.
24 Now, as to whether or not that is sufficient

Ase-Federet Reporters,Inc.

25 to resolve the issues, I can't say because I don't know just
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l

I what the issues will be at that time. I don't know how

2 difficult they will be to resolve. So I wouldn't want

(N 3 to say, yes, that is plenty of time because some of these;

v
4 things just may atke more work.

5 Again, as I say, to me it depends a lot on

6 how soon do we get draft 8.

7 MR. GOODWIN: That concludes my cross, your Honor. 1

1

8 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. We will recess for

9 approximately ten minutes.

10XXXXXX (Recess.)

II JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.

12 Let the record reflect that all the parties to
) *-\ ..'" I3 the hearing who were present when the hearing recessed .

14 are again present; that the witness has taken her

15 place on the witness stand.

16 Commissioner Banning, you had previously

I7 taken an oath here. I will remind you once again, you

18 are still under that oath.

I9 Very well, Mr. Hirsch. I believe you are

20 the next examining counsel. You have 60 minutes.

IIm MR. HIRSCH: Thank you.

22XXXXXXXX CROSS-EXAMINATION

23 BY MR. HIRSCH:

24
0 Good morning, Mrs. Banning. My name is

m n.co,wn, inc.

25
Mike Hirsch. I am here with the Federal Emergency Management
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I Agency.

2 I want to ask you first of all if you could

h 3 help clarify for me the process of the county commissioners'

4 review in Montgomery County of the plan and the scenario

5 for consideration by the commissioners, whether to adopt

6 the plan or not.' .

7 You have mentioned a couple times that you are a

8 minority member of the commissioner staff. I understand

9 that you are a democrat and the other two commissioners

10 are republicans; is that correct?

' A Yes.

12 Q Could you explain to me why as a minority
O,, -

13 member you are not in a position to.as' actively arrange.,_

M for the county commissioners to review the plan and vote on

15 the plan?

16 A Well, the commissioners setup of the three

II commissioners with one party only being able to nominate

18 two is real,ly designed so that the third commissioner is

"
in the role of the watchdog. Now, whether he or she is or

20 is not is-a' personal matter, you know. I do try my best to

21n perform that.
x )

22 With the other two, you have the second

23 commissioner that is, in effect, the vote that gets the

chairman the chairmanship. And the chairman of the, ,

25
commissioners is essentially the chief executive officer.

v
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I If we need a paper that only gets one person

2 to sign, he signs it. And as I say, it is a question of

(') 3 lacking the votes, I might add.v
4 I do recall one instance involve our children

5 and youth department where there was a question about

6 having a review or hearing. And somebody said, well,

7 I am certainly not -- well, the chairman then said,
'

8 I am certainly not going to sit through another one of

9 these. If you want to have a hearing, go ahead. And so I

10 did.

II
And, oh, he was really quite incensed. So

12
there is a certain protocol that you try to work. I mean, we

|, ,T .
..

13
do have our differences, but we also do trv to work together.

I4
And it would just be futile -- I mean, if they are not willing

15 to have it, there is no reason for me to call on one and

16 just have something to argue about. So I would make

I7 suggestions, I think we should, you know, go over it. And

18 I have, you know, indicated I certainly think that we should.

I9
But apparently we haven't gotten to that stage yet.

20
Q Who are the other two commissioners?

2I
,c3 A Paul B. Sartle is the chairman and Nilen C. Meyers
J )

22 is the vice chnirman.

23 0 You are talking about these discusisons, these

24
proposed discussions of the Montgomery County draft plan.

25
Do I understand you to be suggesting that it would
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.

I be necessary to formally hold a hearing in order for the
|
|

2 commissioners to discuss the plan?:

3 A No, it wouldn't be necessary to formally hold a)
f,

'

4 ' hearing, but it is just that they would want to have to

5 show up if it is going to have to be anything more than justa

6 me looking through the plan. So if we are going to have a

. 7 discussion with the commissioners, they have to be willing
8 to be there. And I think it is something that has to be,

9 you know, formally -- it has to be put on our books.;

10 '

It wouldn't be a public meeting, but it would have to

11
, be put on our books. Things of that sort are generally put
i

j .

'12 on the books by the chairman.
'

- ' 13
'

Q Have you asked thd other two commissioners'.

.._ . .,

I4-

; at any time to put this, the draft, a discussion of the
.

15 ' raft plans on the books?d
,

.16 A well,,we have had some discussions along these
17 lines, but I have felt that until we had a draft that

18 was, you know, more'nearly complete, more nearly
I' . satisfactory, probably there wasn't that much to be gained
20 by going over it.

21
. Q Do you know whether Mr. Bartle and Mr. Meyers

'

22 agreed with you with respect to that?-

m23 JL I really.couldn't say. I wouldn't want to speak
f

24
for them.

m essens neuerews,las.

25
Q Have eigher of them, to your knowledge, attempted to

1

1
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,

1 arrange a meeting for the commissioners to discuss the draft

2 plans?

f ') 3 A No. No.
v

4 Q You have discussed with Mr. Barelt and

5 Mr. Meyers the draft plans informally, haven't you,
6 at one time or another?

7 A Not really in -- not really -- well, like a

8 IS-minute or half an hour discussion of the plan as
9 such. I have made my comments of, you know, where I

10 felt certain things were just inadeauate.

II
Q To Mr. Bartle and Mr. Meyers?

12 A To Mr. Bartle, and if Mr. Me. vers was there or not,,,

/ T
*

13 I don't recall. But it woul'dn't have risen to the
'- '

,

14 level of what I would consider a real discussion of this
15 where you are getting out the plans and you are saying,
16 and on page so and so, you know, like this, you know, that
17 sort of thing.

18 Q If you know, Mrs. Banning, what would you say
19 would be the scenario for the commissioners to consider
20 the plans? Would it entail a single discussion or a

21 series of discussions put on the books, as you haves
!

a
22 suggested earlier in your testimony with me, to discuss

23 the plan and then to vote on the plan? Or would -- do

24 you contemplate that it is conceivable the commissioners --
we n.pum, inc.

25
the initial meeting that would be put on the books to

.
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I discuss the plan might vote that very day for adoption

2 of the plan or -- '

3 A I would think it would be impossible to have it be

4 that sort of thing. First of all, the discussion -~ a vote

5 would, of course, have to take place in a public meeting.

6 And the format of our public meeting would certainly

7 not be such that we would sit down and say, well, now

8 we are going to discuss the plan today and then take a vote.4

'9 It just isn't the way that we would do it.

10 I would think that what is needed is a succession

'
,

of meetings, briefings, certainly, by the emergency

12 operating -- you know, the emergency preparedness people.o
.

But as I saiy, to me the first thing is to
..

13
. - . .

I4 get draft 8. I mean, my reason for not. going into

15 greater length on draft 7 was just when I looked and

I' saw these few things that I knew specifically I had

I7 questiorks about. When I say that they hadn't been

18 changed, I thought, well, until we have a plan which we
,

'I' at least have'the evacuation routes and some other 2:hings

20 clarified, there is just"no point in digging into the others.

21g I would rather wait until at least we_have
( J'

22END 7 all that straight. Then we go and go on from there.

23

24
Ass ressem nesens, , Inc.

25
.
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18.MM/Mmm1 1 Q Is there any requirement that you are aware of,

2 that there has to be a public meeting before the Commissioners

r~N 3 can vote on the plan.
L)

,

4 A I know the Commissioners have stated that we would

5 have a hearing, aid I would imagine that public hearing would

6 be required. I can't just right now say chapter and verse.

7 Q Have you told Mr. Bigelow that it is youf intention

8 for the Commissioners not to consider the plan for adoption

~9 until you receive-a Draft No. 87

10 A I haven't made that, I think, as a formal statement.

11 But we have -- you know, put it in quite that way. But I have

12 said I am quite sure that this is inadequate for various

(")k> 13 reasons. And I. hope the next.one is better.

14 Q Do you know whether -- has Mr. Bigelow ever suggested

15 to you that any of the other Commissioners have represented

16 concerns with the plans as well, and have suggested to him

17 that the current draft must be amended before the Commissioners

18 will consider approval?

19 A I don't remember if you said who has said what.

20 But I don't know what the other Commissioners have said to

21 Mr. Bigelow.
(~T
' '

- 22 They haven' t really said anything to me about the''

l23 P an.

24 Q Do you intend, after your testimony here, to inform
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Mr. Bigelow that the Draft No. 7 would have to be amended
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,

mm2 I before the Commissioners will consider it for adoption?

2 A Well, I would never put something that way because
'

3 I can't speak for the Commissioners. The majority can do a,

4 lot of things I don't approve of. So that doesn't really make

t 5 a lot of difference.

6 I think I have made it clear that I would like to
i

7 have another plan incorporating these certain changes. |

w. |

8 It is purely a question of budgeting my time. I.

9 mean, it is not that I don't think this is terribly important,

10 but if I can see something is still so provisional, I just

11 don't want to spend a whole lot of time if something is in the

12 works that might answer those questions.
t

\ 13 Q ..If the Commissioners were to vote on the plan',
,

.

14 whichever plan they might be voting on whenever.they might

15 vote, and the result were a two to one vote in favor of

16 adoption of the plan -- let's just suppose you might be the one
!

17 person who might vote against adoption of the plan, would the

I
18 plan be considered adopted at that point?

:
19 A It certainly would. Unless there is some rule that

20 I'm not aware of requiring a unanimous vote. But, I don' t

21 know of any other --p4

22 Q Let me ask you a few questions if I could, about

23 your concerns about the availability of buses and bus drivers

24 in the.eventiof an evacuation as a result of an accident to
m nepor w e,inc.

25 the Limerick Generating Station.

- . -- -. .- , - . . . - , . - . --- .. . . . . . - . - . _ - . - . _ - . . . , .
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mm3 You have attached to your testimony, which I

believe you have before you today, a number of letters from
2

various school districts, which I understand to be responsive
3.

to a November 15th, 1984 letter which you sent to representa-

tives of those school districts.

Is that correct?

A That's correct.
7

Q I also understand you sent letters on November 15th

only to school district bus providers.
9

Is that correct?
10

A As opposed to commercial --
11

Q Private bus providers.
12

A Yes. Right.
13 ,

Q Is there any reason why you,didn't send similar
34

letters to private bus providers?
15

A I guess the reason was that since I had a sense
16

that at least some school board members or principals really --

their impression of what they were in for, and my impression
18

of what the plan expected of them were at variance, I thought
j9

they were appropriate people to go to.
20

I had had no conversations with the independent
21

O sus companies.
22

Q I take it you also haven't written letters --
23

A I haven't written letters to them.
24

m Feeponers, Inc.
I Perfectly well could, but primary _ reliance here

25

,
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mm4 I seemed to be on school districts to be doing it, and it seemed

2 to be a good place to start.

() 3 Q Do you have any staff persons who work directly

4 under you?

5 A I have one secretary.

6 Q So there are no -- you don't have any staff persons

7 who are, in conjunction with your review of the plans, doing

8 their own review of the plans and reporting to you, do you?

9 A No.

10 0 Did you receive any responses from any of the

Il school districts, other than those responses that you have

12 attached to your testimony today?
1

%- 13 A Yes, I have gotten a number since then. I would

*

'

.

Id be happy to send them in if you would care to see the ones

15 that have come in. But I don't happen to have them here today.

16 And, I don't remember specifically, you know, which districts

17 they were.

18 Q Aretthere school districts to which you wrote, if,

19 you know, that didn't respond to your letter?

20 A I would really have to go and check that against

21 the list. I think most districts did respond.73

U
22 Now it is possible that some might have simply

-23 'pboned. I had. asked all'of those if they would be kind 1

24 enough to put it in a letter, and they may have. But I
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

|25 would really have to check it against the list.

|
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-mm5
l As I mentally review the school districts, I

2 did get a high rate of response, as I would expect I would

3 one way or the other. But I wouldn't want to say this

4 district or that d!.dn't respond, without checking it.

~ 5 Q Let me ask you to turn initially to the letter from

6 Charles Scott, the Superintendent of Upper Merion Area School

7 District, the letter dated November 20th, 1984, which is

8 attached to your testimony.

9 First of all, have you spoken with Mr. Scott at

10 all about the provision of buses.by the Upper Merion School

II District in the event of an evacuation?

12 A I'm afraid I would really have to review my phone
()

'

I ''' message memen. Some of them I did talk to and I remember

I4 speaking to them. But I --

15 Q You don't remember today?

16 A I couldn't say right now so far as Mr. Scott.

I7 I remember talking to someone from Lower Merion,

18 I remember speaking to the person from the Methacton School-

II District, I remember speaking to the people from the Pottsgroves,

20 but I don't remember yes or no in this particular instance.

.g .
21 Q That's all right.

\_)- '

22 Let me ask you a question about the letter then.

-23 Let"me 'ask you specifically to look at the second paragraph

24 of-the letter, and ask you to review that paragraph and
wasnm nanoma,inc.

25 tell me what you understand that to mean.

l
. 1
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mm6 I (Witness reading document.)

2 A Well, to me the key sentence there is the last

3 one, where he said:

4 "We merely said we would assist if drivers

5 did volunteer to do this."

6 That seemed to me to be quite vague and not to

7 inficate that drivers had been polled, had been asked would
9

8 they volunteer, had they been given sufficient information

9 to really make an informed statement one way or the other.

10 Q Let me ask you to look at the next letter which

II is in your testimony, the letter from the Lower Merion School

I2 District from Mr. Matson.
-

. 13
.

I understood you to say a moment ago that you do-

ld
'

recall having spoken to some representative of the Lower Merion

15 School District.

16 Was it Mr. Matson?

17 A Right. I spoke to him because there I had listed

18 in my letter, I was going from the chart in Draft 6. And, in

19 Draft 7 there had been a change wh ee Lower Merion had been,
,

20 I think, moved to a backup status or something. So, there

21 had been that change between the two._

g)
'' 22 Q Did you discuss that with Mr. Matson?

23 A Yes, whoever it was. I presume that was who it was.

24 I remember I did talk to someone from Lower Merion. Whether
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 it was he or not I couldn't say. But someone on that, clarifyin;-
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mm7 1 what the position was.

2 Q Was that after you received the letter dated November

( 3 19th, which is attached to your testimony?

4 A Let me read it and see if I can figure that out.

5 (Witness reading document.)

6 I am not really sure if this letter -- well, it

7 says it is "to confirm our conversation of this date," so

8 obviously I had spoken to him on that date.

9 Q Let me ask you to look specifically at the last

10 sentence, the last tuo sentences of the second paragraph of

11 the letter from Mr. Matson, beginning with the words

12 ','Specifically,the Board of School Directors. "
. .

I )
k> 13 Could you review those two sentences, please?-

14 A "Specifically the Board of School Directors

'

15 agreed to provide school buses and drivers to the

16 degree possible for use during an emergency. Dr. Pugh's

.
17 letter also indicated that the Board of School

'

18 Directors did not, however, find the Letter of

19 Understanding acceptable and, therefore, did not

20 approve it." |

|

21 Q Do you recall discussing on November 19th with
( ) 1

22 whichever representative of Lower Merion you spoke, the
'~'

'

23 meaning of those two sentences?

24 A Well, whatever it was, I gather that whatever their
*

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 reservations were, it was sufficient that Lower Merion was just

-
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mm8 I listed as a backup, as opposed to a source. That's my

2 impression from it.

3 Is that answering your question?

4 Q It is beginning to.

5 Do you recall specifically -- and if you don't,

6 just say so -- whether during the course of your conversation

7 on November ,19th, you were told the reason that Lower Marion

8 buses were going to be used as a reserve rather than an

9 initial source of buses was'because the school district had

10 decided not to accept the letter of understanding which

II
'

had been proposed?

12 A That was my -- that's my impression.

I 13 Q Okay. -

. . . -

14 'Let me ask you to look at the third paragraph of

15 that letter from Lower Marion, the paragraph beginning, "In

16 summary," and ask you to review that paragraph, and then I

17 would like to ask you a question abou't it.
^

' 18 (Witness reading document.)
!

|
II A Yes.

20 Q Do you understand the concern about guarantees of

21 bus drivers which is mentioned in that paragraph, to be |
,O

22 similar to your understanding of the concern expressed in

23
; paragraph 2 of the Upper Merion letter from Dr. Scott, which-

24 I asked you about a moment ago, and which is also attached
A ressras naso, san.

25 to your. testimony.

i
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m9 I (Witness reading documents.)

2 A Well it is similar. I can' t expect that the one

3; is going to be dependent on the other. But my impression of

4 what they meant, yes, was that they couldn' t guarantee it,
.

5 and the Upper Marion letter, I think, is more specific about

6 the, drivers volunteering it, where there is no specific

7 mention of drivers volunteering or not in the Lower Merion

8 School District.

9 Q Thank you.

10 Let me ask you to turn to the letter dated

II ' November 20th, 1984 from Dr. Westcott, the Superintendent of

12 the Perkiomen Valley School District.

\ 13 A Just a minute.
*

-

,

I4 Q That letter is also attached to your testimony.

15 Do you see that letter?

16 (Witness referring to document.)

17 A Yes.

18 Q Let me direct your attention to the next-to-the-last

l' paragraph of that letter beginning, "The drill did point

20 out. . " . -.

21 (Witness reading document.)

(l '

'' 22 Do you see that? l

23 A Yes.

24 Q Have you read that paragraph?
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A Yes.

|
|
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mml0 I Q First of all, do you remember speaking with

2 Dr. Westcott or any other representative of the Perkiomen

3 Valley School District in November or December of 1984?

4 A I don't recall.

5 Q I suppose then you don't recall any -- strike

O that. Let me start all over.

7 Have you written any letters to :Dr. Westcott

8 since receiving this letter dated November 20th, 1984 discussing

'9 alternative strategies to assure adequate driver coverage?

10 A No, I haven't written followup letters to any of

II these people.

12 Q Let me ask you to go to the letter dated November

.
-. .. I3 19th, 1984 from the Spring Ford Area School District, from

Id Dr. Welliver.

15 g yes,

l' Q Which is attached to your testimony.

17 And I ask you to review the last sentence of the

18 second' paragraph of that letter.

I' (Witness reading document.)

20 g y. ,
,

.

21 Q Do you recall speaking with Dr. Welliver since
b

22 receiving this letter?

'23 A I really don't.

24
Q Do you understand the concern expressed in that

Am neere neerme, Inc.

25 sentence I referred you to be similar to the concerns expressed

|

)
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mmll I by the other school districts whose letters I have reviewed

2 with you here today?

f) 3 A yes,
v

4 Q Thank you.

5 Earlier in the hearing Mr. Bigelow testified about

6 the status of his attempts to execute Letters of Agreement

7 between Montgomery County and various school districts and

8 private bus providers with respect to their possible provision

9 of buses and drivers in the event of an accident at the

10 Limerick Generating Station.

II Are you familiar with those negotiations between

12 tir. Bigelow and the bus providers?m.

I )
' ' '

13 A Not'really,. Only to the d' gree that there havee

Id been some. But, I am not familiar with them.

15 0 Are you familiar with the fact that Mr. Bigelow

16 has requested 33 different bus providers to execute these

17 proposed letters of agreement, and I believe 20, perhaps

18 21, have executed those proposed letters of agreement in the

19 past seven to nine months, and that the balance of II .cnr 12

20 have not? Are you familiar with that?

2I*

3 A No, I'm not.
: i

22 Are these the 33 private ones, or are you
.

23 including all of the school districts?

24
Q All of them, I believe.,

Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

~25 School districts, plus private bus drivers.
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mm12 I You are not familiar? |

l

2 A I am not familiar that that is the statistic, no.

3 Q I would like you to clarify your response to a

4 question you were asked earlier this morning by Mr. Goodwin

5 when he. asked you whether you felt the terms of the proposed

6 and adopted Letters of Agreement between Montgomery County and

7 various bus providers should be changed to 'more precisely

8 assure drivers.

9 Would you restate your response? Do you feel the

10 Letters of Agreement need to be amended, or is it your position

II that if,there were some assurances which might not be reflected

I2 in the Letters of Agreement, but adequate assurances that
O,

13 bus drivers would be available, that the current language in
. .

.

Id the Letters of' Agreement would be adequate?

15 A I don't think the current language of the agreement

16 .is adequate.

I7 I think that they should reflect what has been

18 done to ascertain what bus drivers would be available, and
:

I' to, you know, state what degree of participation the school

20 district reasonably thinks it should be.. I mean, it is going
,

21 to be down for 30 buses and say we will do the maximum extent
pb

22 possible, if ypu only have three drivers that are willing to go

23 ~or be able to, well then the 30 buses are almost immaterial.

24 Whereas, if you have 30 drivers who are readily
m n rwe inc.

25 available, can be reached, and all of whom have said yes,
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mm13
1

!_ indeed, they certainly would go, well then if we are only

2 looking for ten buses or so, I would think it would be

3'

reasonable then to say, yes, that we have reasonable assurances

4 that enough drivers would be available to drive ten buses.
i

cnd T8 5 I think that is a reasonable approach.

i 6

7 t

..

; 8
.

9

, ,

i 10

11

12

'

- 13 . -
*

.

14

.

15
4

16

17
;

; 18

19
1

20
,

21,

22

23;

<

24
! m nosernes,Inc.

25 ^
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#9-mn-1
I

G Is it fair to say that without such a change to

2
the letters of agreement, with bus providers it would be your !

3) position that the draft plan for evacuations should not be

4 adopted?

5
A. Yes. I think that is a key point. I would also

6 add since you wanted clarification of that, I think it

7 snould be very clear that say the president of the school

8 board and the superintending principal should sign. We

9 happen to be looking at the Spring Ford Area School District

10 and where Dr. Welliver says, "I am unaware of the ey.istence

II
of such an agreement if such an agreement has been executed

12
and is on file, I suspect it exists without proper authori-,,

' )'

13-

zation," I certainly would not want'to have that sort'of

I4 thing in the file.

15
0 Are you aware of alternately termed training and

16
orientation sessions which have been provided by the

I7 Applicant's consultants , Energy Consultants , to bus drivers

18 throughout Montgomery County?

A. I am not aware of that. I may have heard something

20 but I can't say I am really aware of that. I haven't gotten

-_
21

any feedback from bus drivers, let's put it that way.

22
% Let me ask you to turn to paragraph five on the

23 second page of your prepared statement, the paragraph
24

beginning "In draft number six."
Ace-Federal Reporters. Inc.

5
A. (Witness complying.)
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mn9-2
1 Yes.

2 G That paragraph relates to your concerns about

3 the Commonwealth's ability to meet Montgomery County's

4 unmet needs, doesn' t it?

5 A Yes.

6 g What type of assurances would you want to see

7 from the Commonwealth before you would be satisfied that

8 the Commonwealth was able to meet Montgomery County's unmet

9 needs?

10 A I am sorry I don't have my marked-up draft six

11 here, but as I remember we start with this comment early
12 on in the introduction, the opening chapters or so of that

' -. , *
.' -

13 and I would say that depending on what the unmet need was. .

14 that I would then want to inquire of the state where were

15 they going to get it.

16 As an example, and I don't think I am breaking any
17 cofidentiality ban on the Graterford thing because I have
18 seen this discussed in the press, I believe. There was

19 some question about prisoners were to be transported in leg
20 irons and there were only ao many leg' irons that somebody had

,

21 and how many did they have in the whole state.(3
22 These are questions that have been raised by

23 other people. I think that if you have unmet need for a

24 certain number of items, say, then I would want to know
m newwre. W.

25 where was the state going to get them. Were they in

. _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _. .. . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _
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1

mny-3

1 Pittsburgh or where and how were you going to bring them in,

2 that sort of thing.

( ') 3 I Et. HIRSCH: Thank you. I have no further questions.
' J

4 JUI'GE HOYT: Very well. The Staff for the

5 Nuclear Regulatory Commission has 60 minutes.

6 MS. WRIGHT: Thank you.

XXXXXX 7 BY MS. WRIGHT:

8 4 Good morning. My name is Nathene Wright. I am

9 counsel for the NRC Staff. I have just a few questions to

10 ask you about your testimony. Please turn to page two

11 of your testimony and the questions I have for you are

12 regarding the last paragraph on that page which continues,_

' ')
'

13 to the next page.
'

- '

,
,

14 A I am sorry. On page two.
*

15 0 The last paragraph continuing on to the next page.

16 A All right.

17 0 You state that the U. S. Census Bureau data

18 estimated 4,175 residents requiring transportation assistance

19 in the event of an evacuation, is that correct?
.

20 A That is what I am given to understand.

- 21 0 Do you know whether those 4,175 residents are

~~ '

22 handicapped or infirm or simply do not own vehicles?

23 A I really do not know.

24 O Do you know whether the 605 residents that you
Aas-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 cite as needing transportation assistance based on attachment
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mn9-4
1 "G" of the Montgomery County Draft Plan and I am sorry that

2 I don't have a copy of draf t six but your counsel has a copy

'] 3 of draft seven that she can provide you if you would like toa

4 look at it.

5 MS. ZITZER: I am not sure I have the Pottstown

6 Plan with me but if the Applicant could provide that if

7 it is here --
.

8 MS. WRIGHT: It is also in the Montgomery County

9 Plan.

10 MS. ZITZER: The information for Pottstown that

11 you are referring to?
.

12 MS. WRIGHT: Right.,
,

~

13 MS. ZITZER: Just s'o it is clear to the witness'~

14 that it is the same information she has reviewed. I am

15 not sure that it will be.

16 BY MS. WRIGHT: (Resuming)

17 0 I have a copy of the Montgomery County Plan

18 that I could show her which shows, I think, the same data

19 dnat the witness has referred to in her testimony.

20 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

21 MS. ZITZER: I may have the plan here. I just
; i

22 realized I had a copy.

23 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Take a moment to find it,

24 Ms. Zitzer.
Asm-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 (PAUSE.)

__
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1 MS. ZITZER: If you could refer her to what you

2 are pointing to in the county plan, I think it might
c,

f ) 3 facilitate the discussion.v

4 MS. WRIGHT: I am referring to Applicant's

5 Exhibit E-3, I believe, which is the Montgomery County

6 Radiological Emergency Response Plan, draft number seven

7 and in particular, I would like the witness to look at

8 Annex G and subsequently to look at Appendix G-5.

9 WITNESS BANNING: Yes, I have that.

10 MS. WRIGHT: Because I marked on my copy, I am

Il going to show it to Ms. Zitzer.

12 JUDGE HOYT: I believe Commissioner Banning may have(,,) -
.

.

13 a copy of the plan. ~

14 MS. ZITZER: Yes, she does. She may use her own

15 copy certainly.

16 WITNESS BANNING: We are looking at G-5-2, ,

17 nomebounds by municipality? Is that what you are talking about?

18 BY MS. WRIGHT: (Resuming) .

19 G Yes and it shows the number 605.

20 A Yes.

21 JUDGE HOYT: Commissioner Banning, what version of
~

22 the plan are you looking at?

23 WITNESS BANNING: 'Seven.

24 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc,

25 BY MS. WRIGHT: (Resuming)

1
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I G There is also a column entitled hearing impaired

2 which shows a number of 146 for Pottstown Borough, right?
p

3( ,) A (Perusing document. )

4 That is what it says.

5 0 It also shows that there are 176 persons requiring

6 assistance to ambulate in Pottstown Borough according to the

7 survey results?

8 A Yes.

9 % That table also shows that there are 24 people

10 requiring ambulance transport in the Pottstown Borough?
II A (Perusing document.)

12 Yes.7 .

L |-'

13 0 If you total those numbers, if you would like to

14 take my word for it, I believe there are 951 persons

15 requiring assistance. If you could turn to page G-1 of

16 Annex G.

17 A (Witness complying.)

18 G I would like you to take a moment and just thumb

19 through that particular Annex keeping in mind diat I think

20 you will find that this Annex discusses those persons or

217- the actions involving medical support or those persons needing
~-

22 medical support and after you have looked at it, could you

23 tell me if you agree with that assessment?

24 A (Reviewing document.)
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Could you zero in on specifically what you want me
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mn9-7 1 to ask do I agree with? -

2 G Do you agree that this particular annex of this

('} plan involves medical support services that will be3

4 performed and specifically zeroes in those persons in

5 Montgomery County including hospitals and geriatric

6 care centers and nursing homes involving persons who need

7 transport due to medical infirmity or age or whatever?

8 A It does list the primary hospitals and nursing

9 homes and so on that would need those services.

10 g Do you think it is reasonable to assume that

II this table on page G-5-2 would not include those persons

12 in Pottstown Borough who do not have transportation simply
,,

'') *

\ -

13 because they do not own a car?

14 A I don't know on what basis -- you are talking about

15 the transportation assistance, the figures there?

16 G On appendix G-5 on page G-5-2.

17 A Yes, where it says transportation assistance,

18 Pottstown Borough 605. I don't really know on what basis,

19 waether this is that they don't have cars, that they cannot

20 drive, that they cannot walk a block or two where somebody

21 who ordinarily provides them with transportation -- I don't,,

,;
22 know the basis on that.

23 g You are not willing to make an assumption that

24 they are indeed talking about those persons who need
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 transportation assistance based on the fact that they have
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1
,

a handicap or they are medically infirmed? I
2

A I don't quite understand the thrust of what you |
'''T 3

'
are asking me. If somebody -- I just don't understand what"

4

the question is.
5

MS. ZITZER: I would like to request that the
6

witness be provided with a copy of the Pottstown Borough
7

Plan wnich is what she is referring to. I don't recall
8

the terminol'ogy, that the titles of the page in that plan
9

being tne same. I may be incorrect but I think --
10

JUDGE HOYT: This is your witness, Ms. Zitzer,
11

can you supply her with that copy?
12

^

( ') MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I don't have it with me.
-' 13 . ..

THE WITNESS: I don't know if it would help. Would
14 -

it help to clarify if I say I am certainly willing to --
15

JUDGE HOYT: Commissioner Banning, there is no
16

question before you.
'

17

WITNESS BANNING: I was trying to clarify an earlier
18

question.
19

JUDGE HOYT: There is still no question before you,
20

Commissioner Banning.
21

1 MS. ZITZER: Am I correct that there is no copy
'

22

of the document in the room? Is that the situation?
23

JUDGE COLE: I have a copy.
24

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc. JUDGE HOYT: You can use the Board's copy.
25

MS. ZITZER: It is applicant's exhibit E-17.
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1 JUDGE HOYT: Just a moment. Let's hear from

2 its. Wright. She is the one who is the interrogator. What

3 'is the exhibit number?

4 MS. WRIGHT: E-17.
,

5 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Counsel for the NRC staf f,

4 Ms. Wright, has it, Ms. Zitzer, and she will show it to you.
.

7 (Above-referenced document shown to the parties

8 and the witness. )

9 ' JUDGE HOYT: Let the record reflect that counsel
,

10 for NRC staff has handed the exhibit E-17 to the witness.
.

Il BY MS. WRIGHT: (Resuming)

12 4 Mrs. Banning, that document does state on page G-1,

13 I believe, that there'are 605 persons requiring assistance. ''

14 A.- (Perusing document.)

15 Yes.

16 g Did you compare that data with the data that I

17 referred you to in the Montgomery County Plan, the table

18 on page G-5-27

19 A I can't say that I specifically did but the same

20 605 appears there.

21 g Is the basis for your believing that the 605

( '

22 persons requiring transportation assistance in Pottstown

-23 Borough is your belief that that number is inaccurate is

24 based on its comparison to the 4,000 number provided by
A pesere masonen,Inc.

25 the U. S. Census Bureau?
.

t
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mn9-10 I A It is based on the fact that the Census Bureau
2 showed a larger figure and that the nature of the public

. 3 suvey which it is my assumption that this was based --

4 that this count was based on the actual number of replies

5 that came back. It has just been my experience that you

6 don't get a 100-percent return on something like that but

7 tend to get actually a very low percent so I would think

8 that these figures are definitely low.

9 4 You say the " nature of the U. S. Census survey.'"

10 What do you mean by the nature of it?

11 A I presume that the survey indicated probably the

12 maximum number, the high number. There may be a few.

O ihe census may miss a few but in the main that category
.

13

14 would be the group. I would expect that the number'might be
~

15 somewhat smaller from that but it is just significantly :

16 larger than the,other and it is in line with the fact that

17 usually you don't get 100 percent of the surveys returned by
,

18 mail.

19 G Are you familiar with survey methods such as the

20 negative response survey method used here?

.

21 A I am only familiar with this particular suvey as

22 a recipient of it?
,

23 A Youarenotfamiliarwithdifferentmethodsod
24 conducting surveys such as mailing a response or submitting

m neuenm. Ine.
25 a response only if you have a need and not responding if you )

|

)
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1 don't as opposed to everyone responding no matter what their

2 need may be?

3 A It certainly does eliminate a lot but exactly

4 what the percentage of response is, I wouldn't be able to

5 say.

6 S So you are not familiar with whether one method

7 is considered better than another?

8 A No. I guess that you would anticipate fewer

9 ' returns on the one.

10 g Thank you. On page two of your testimony, the

11 third paragraph, you state that SEPTA is providing buses

12 as a backup. Do you believe that SEP'[A is also providing

V
13 bus d' rivers?

14 A Well, I am not sure about that. The drivers as

15 I say are really more of an issue than buses in my mind

16 but if you have down buses, it just doesn't mean much if

17 you can't produce the drivers, too.

18 G You stated during the course of Mr. Hirsch's

19 examination that you sent letters to the school district
,

20 bus providers because you believed that they would be

21. ,3 providing the majority of buses and bus' drivers. Is that
( i

22 correct?

23 A Yes, of the areas that I was specifically looking

24 at. I was looking at the school districts. Now so far as
m neos,wr., Inc.

25 what percentage as far as other needs for transportation, I
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mn9-12 1 don't know what the percentage is but it appeared to me

2 as I reviewed the Pottstown, Lower Pottsgrove and some

3 of those that were particularly right there where there

: 4 would be definitely need for more buses, where you have

5 the rural school districts since they already have to

6 transport their own children, they seem to be needing

7 fewer buses coming in. But it is those in town where they

a don't have quite the resources that I was particularly

9 interested in.

10 g So you are saying that you only examined needs

11 for buses and drivers in particular areas as opposed to the

12 entire county?

o)(- 13 A I said that I was particularly. interested in looking
14 at that and inasmuch as the Pottstown area needed buses

15 and was to get buses in the main from the school district,

16 that is the reason I was going along those lines.

END#9 17

18

19

20

21

(~)'- 22

23

24
ma noenm, sne.

25
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I O Mr. Bigelow has been designated the

2 energency preparedness officer for Montgomery County;

) 3 is that correct?m)
4 A Yes.

5 0 Was he appointed by the commission or was he

6 elected?

7 A He was appointed by the commissioners.

8 Q I presume that you voted on his appointment,

9 in the decision as to whether to appoint him?

10 A Yes. I voted no, but --

II
Q I didn't ask you that.

I2 A I'm sorry.7
: i
'

13 "

Q Do you think that Mr. Bigelow is competent

I4 '

and capable of doing his job?

15 A Well, I voted no because I felt that his

16 background really did not help him immediately step into

17 a job where we were at, I would say, in the middle of

18 somewhat of a crisis for that department in that this plan

I' had to be developed.

20 MR. CONNER: I move that last question and

21
, ,

answer be stricken as going beyond any contention. It ism,
J )

22 irrelevant to any. contention here as to her opinion of

23 Mr. Bigelow's qualifications or, indeed, of any cualifications

#
she has to evaluate.

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
But it is certainly not something in the

.
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I contention.

2 MS, WRIGHT: I agree that it is not in the

; } 3 contention. I am attempting to determine whatna

4 Mrs. Banning's position is about the -- her inclination

5 to assist in the workability of this plan. She has

6 .made statements that she has not related her concerns
7 to Mr. Bigelow. I am simply trying to determine why she
8 is doing that or not doing that.

9 JUDGE HOYT: The objection is overruled.

10 BY MS. WRIGHT:

II

.

You statdd earlier that you had expressed someQ

12 concerns to Mr. Bigelow and that he responded to your7
t 1 - -

.
'

13 letters'in writing and that you were satisfied with his
Id response; is that correct?

/

15 A Yes, I was.

I6 Q Given the nature of the concerns you stated in
I7 your testimony today, why have you not related these

18 concerns to hin? Are they things -- let me clarify my

I' earlier question. Are these matters ma' ters that yout

20 believe that he could assist you in clarifying, or that you
21 could assist him in making further revisions to the Mont-,

22 gomery County plan?

23 A Are you referring to the matter of the school

24
district letters?

Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
0 All the matters you have raised in your testimony.
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I Is there anything in here that vou believe Mr. Bigelow -

2 would not be able to assist you in clarifying or making

'^' 3 more clear in the plan itself?
v

4 A I think that in all of these matters, as time

5 goes on, I would think certainly that we would be working

6 together on this.

7 0 You said earlier that the Montgomery County

8 plan has been put out for public display at the

9 library; is that correct?

10 A There is one, at least, in the law library in the

II courthouse. I believe that another or others are

12
_ available at the emergency operating center, I think.,.

-
. .~

13
'

And whether tliere are some others some place else, I
Id really couldn't say at this point.

15 0 Is there any procedure established

16 for members of the public so that if they have

I7 any concerns about particular items in the plan, they can

18 relate those concerns to either the county commissioners

I9 or Mr. Bigelow and have those concerns addressed?

20 A Well, at this point I would say they would have to

-
21 go obtain a plan and look at it and then --

1 !

22
O Given that it is available for public consumption

23 in a public place, if a mamber of the public had a

24
concern, raised by that plan, or originating in that plan,,,

25
could that member of the public in your area, your county,

.
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I raise his concerns by letter, nail the letter to Mr.

2 Bigelow, and hope to receive a resnonse?

3 A I would certainly expect that Mr. Bigelow would

4 reply to any letters that he received.

5 0 .Is there any reason why you could not raise

. 6 - any concerns that you have with Mr. Bigelow about the

7 plan since you seem to be very intricately involved in
8 its review prior to the plan being placed before the

9 commissioners for its formal adoption?

10 A Before the next plan comes out, you mean?

U
Q My question goes to the here and now. Is

II there any reason why you cannot formally relay or informally
O 13 relay you'r concerns to Mr. Bigelow about ,any ' potential *

.

14 -inadequacies or areas of confusion resulting from this plan?
'15 A No. And I would anticipate that I would be cjoing

16 into it.

17 Q But you choose to wait until the plan is

I8 placed before the commission for adoption?

II A I choose to wait until a plan is placed

20 before us which represents the, youimight say, culmination

21 of-staff work...m.
l \V

22 Obviously the commissioners cannot be standing

23 over the shoulder of every single staff member in the

~

county on everything they do. That is the poitnt I am trying
am ressem neseners. tas.

to make.



._ .

REE 10/5 17,687

I Once they have come up with what they consider

2 to be really a workable plan, then I think that we go

3 over it. Generally we do relv upon staff to work through

4 a lot of the problems before they present it to us so

5 that then we are looking more or less at their final

6 product. And then we raise the questions. And then

7 they may do further work at our direction.

8 Q But it is true that on November 15, 1984 you

9 chose to send a series of letters to school district

10 suoerintendents, questioning whether, indded, they had
II committed to provide busses and bus drivers to the school

12 districts or to Montgomery County?

h. ~

13
.

A That is absolutely correct.

I4 Q You don' t consider that looking over the

15 shoulder of the Montgomery County Office of Emergency

16 Preparedness?

I7 A I consider that doing my job as being the

18 _ watchdog.

I9
'Q But you don't consider doing your job calling

20 Mr. Bigelow and relating those concerns to him?

21 A Well, I could hardly relay a concern to himfs

( --) .'

22 until I had seen if there was something to be concerned about. I
|

23 If I had gotten letters back from all of the school
'

24
' districts saying, yes, indeed, this is what we have,

done and blah, blah, blah, and everything is fine, then I
,
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|

|
1 would say wonderful and I would have it documented.

2 O I just have one last question. Is it possible

/''; 3 that some of your concerns could be attributed to )V
|

4 possible misreading or misinterpretation of the plan |

5 which could be cleared up simply by a phone call to

6 Mr. Bigelow?

7 A I don't think so.

8 MS. WRIGHT: Thank you.

9 No further questions.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

II Miss Zitzer, you have 60 minutes for redirect.

I2 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.

13 -
*

XX:DC REDIRECT' EXAMINATION

I4 BY MS. ZITZER:

15 0 Commissioner Banning, you were asked how

16 much time you had spent reviewing draf t 7 of the plan

17 and I believe you stated that you had spent considerably
.

18 .more time on draf t 6.
I9 My question to you is, could you give us

20 an approximate of the amount of time that you have

21 spent reviewing draft 6 of the county plan?-.s
1,

22 A Well, I took it h6me for several weekends

23 and plowed through it. So I am sure I spent three or

24
four hours going through it, at least on one occasion,-

%.g % ,,, ,,

25 and probably close to that on a second. And the I began
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1 working backwards -- I call it working backwards.

2 First you go through it this way. Then I would

3 be working particularly on this school bus issue, to go
4 and see who was supposed to be providing transportation4

5 and then sort of cross referencing it, going back.
6 So I would say probably,both going over and

7 then also discussing with various people in the county,
8 I am sure it was in excess of ten or 12 hours.

'9 JUDGE HOYT: Commissioner Banning, does that

10 differ from your response to the counsel for the

II Commonwealth, Pir. Goodwin, when you said you had two

12 hours?
r, M). -

13 THE WITNESS: No. We are talkihg abouti the

14 difference between draft 6 and draft 7.
15 It was draft 6 that I had gone through and

16 underlined and marked parts that I felt were particularly
17 worth going into. And so then when I was looking at

18 draft 7, of course, I turned to a few of those that were

I' of particular concern'to me. So I didn't go through from
;,

20 front page to back with-my highlighter and so forth

21 in draft 7 as I had done with draft 6.3

I l-
22 So that the time I spent on draft 7 was less

'23 than~T spent on draft 6 because with 6 I was going through
2

reading word by word and marking it.

25 ~

Then with draft 7 I would maybe compare, as with
4

. *
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1 the evacuation route, well, have they improved this.

2 And then I would find, no, they haven't. So I thought, well --

/~ 3 JUDGE HOYT: Somewhere in there there mustV]
4 be a response, Commissioner Banning. Is it two hours

;

5 for plan 6 and 12 hours for plan 7.

6 THE WITNESS: No. It is ten or 12 hours for

7 plan six and two hours for plan seven.

8 JUDGE HOYT: All right. That is all I

9 wanted to know. Thank you.

10 BY MS. ZITZER:

Il Q From a review wh.ich you have stated you have done

12 to this date, based on -- particularly relating to
,

c ,y .

.
-

.'s- 13 the portions of the plan which you discuss in your
14 testimony, did you notice any considerable difference

15 between draft 6 and draft 77
*

16 A So far as the school busses, really the change
17 in sort of downgrading or changing the status of

18 Lower Marion was about the only change I notided there.

19 Q And if you could for just a moment, if need

20-

be, with regard to the other information that is discussed

21 in your prefiled testimony, do you recall any major_ ~s,

i. )
x_/ 22 differences between draft 6 and draft 7?

23 g 7.didn't~in'the areas that I was concerned about
24 particular1v.

Am-Faserse neporers, Inc.
" "

25
Q Do you recall when you received draft 7 of the

.

, , . , _ ,-
- -. - - - , - . , + - - -
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1 plan?

2 A I don't. If I had --

{} 3 Q Or how recently it was?

4 A I really don't because I was going to say,

5 it would have been clocked in. But I think I got it

6 when my secretary was out so nobody stamped on it.

7 It is marked October, so it can't have been before

8 then. But I imagine that it came -- I don't really --

9 probably towards the end of October. But I couldn't swear.

10 It could have been November.

II Q When you received the plan, was there any
12 cover letter or,any other information that was received

. ("N ,\_) 13 -

with the transmittal of the plan itself?-

.
,

14 A There may have been a transmittal letter

15 from Mr. Bigelow saying, this is plan 7, but I don't

16 renember anything of substance, a critique.

17 O Do you specifically remember if you did receive

18 a transmittal letter, or if you routinely do?

I' A I really don't. Ordinarily that would come. I.

20 do have a mental image of seeing such a letter on top

21 of at least one plan. But I couldn't swear if it came,_

\_/
22 with this one or with others.

23 Q Do you recall at any point being provided any

24
information with regard to why the copies of the plans as

m n oorw. inc. -

25 they were being developed were being transmitted to the

|

|
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1 commissioners?

2 A I'm sorry.

3 Q At any point in time, was any explanation given to,

4 you with regard to the reasons for transmitting each

5 draft as it was developed to the commissioners?

6 A Well, there wouldn't be an accompanying one,
-

7 but, of course, when I would happen to see them,

8 if I knew a draft was being prepared, I would say,

9 you know, when can I expect getting it. And an estimate

10 would 'be given. So I would be looking for it.

II I mean, it would be normal. I think to --

12 although we only.got -- I think that I am only aware -

' -)8.

13 of.about three that'I have gotten. I think that I have ,

I4 had 3 or 4 and then 6 and 7. But it would'be normal
15

for that to be forwarded to the commissioners.

I6 Q But at any point in time was any request

I7 made by the Office of Emergency Preparedriess, either for
_

18 you to review the plan and to provide comments or to

U schedule a meeting to discuss the drafts as they were

20 -being developed?

21 A I haven't received a request for comment or(g/
22 criticism.

23
-Q Would that be true both with regard to

24
Mr. Bigelow, the current emergency coordinator, and to

Asefuseral Reporters, Inc.

25
the best of your recollection, to Mr. Ely, who was his

u
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1 predecessor? '

2 A Yes. I don't recall such a request.

3 O At any point in time, did you inquire of either
4 of those individuals or other members of the staff of
5 the county office of emergency preparedness as to when

6 in their opinion it would be appropriate..for the
7 commissioners and the emergency planning staff to get

8 together to discuss the: draft plan?
9 A I can't really recall asking. We have just

10 had some general conversations, but it has just not
11 been specific enough for me to recite it.4

12 Q My question, however, is, did anyone from the
d 13 office at any point in time make any suggestion to you

,

14 or in any way lead you to believe that they had a
15 particular schedule or time frame within which they would

.

16 anticipate either participating in requesting such a
17 meeting for review purposes?

18 A I haven't received a specific request for a

I9 meeting on that stabject.

20 0 You. stated that you had, I believe, corresponded
21 - with Mr. Bigelow regarding the provisions of transportation,
22 I believe, as contained in Annex I.

- 23 Could you be more specific, specifically what
24 the nature of your request was when you corresponded withm noonm, inc.

25 Mr. Bigelow, if you recall?

I

|
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I A I recall asking Mr. Bigelow for a sample

2 of the letter that he sent to the school districts.
1

3 And I just asked for one sample. I just wanted to know

4 what generally was said. I didn't ask for a copy of
,

5 all of the letters that were sent, just one. And then

0 for a copy"of each of the agreements of letters of

7 understanding with the school districts, which he did

8 send to me.

9 Q Did he send you anything else at that time?

10 A I don't remember anything else. I presume

II there was a cover letter saying, here is what you asked

12 for, something to that effect. But I can't remember,

13 any other material. ~

I4 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, at this time I

15 would like to ask Mr. Stone to tender to the witness

16 a copy of letters that have been previously marked by

I7 LEA as exhibits, LEA Exhibits E-5 through E-14. This

18 is just for discussion purposes.

19
(Mr. Stone approaches witness.)

20 JUDGE HOYT: The record will reflect that these

21 exhibits are being handed to the witness.

O 22 BY MS. ZITZER:

23 Q Commissioner Banning, do you have those letters

24 that I just referred to in front of you?
W Repo,ters, Inc.

25 A Yes.

, - . - . _ - - . -
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1 Q Cou3d you take a moment ~to look over those

2 items that are labeled, for identification purposes,
3 LEA Exhibits E-5 through E-14?

4 (Pause.)

5 A Yes.

6 Q Have you seen those letters before?

7 MR. CONNER: I object to this line of
,

8 questioning. This is going beyond anything on
9 cross-examination-by any party and seems to be introducing

10 new matter that is not appropriate for redirect.

II JUDGE HOYT: May I see those letters?

12 MS. ZITZER: Certainly. They are the

(~~J
\ .

'- 13 exhibits -- Mr. Stone will show them to you.
14 JUDGE HOYT: I'm sorry. We do have those.-

15 That was Exhibit E-5 through E-14.

16 MS. ZITZER: Yes, your Honor.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

18 MS. ZITZER: Mr. Conner asked a series of

I' questions about what information Mrs. Banning had
20 provided to LEA and there were also questions by Ms. Wright
21

. regarding Mrs. Banning's correspondence with Mr. Bigelow
22 and the information which she received back from him.

-23 -And my one or two questions that I would request
24 to ask at this time would relate'to those two matters.A pessres neporwr., Inc.

25 It is simply a matter to clarify information that was already

_
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l
1

END 10' I covered by the cross-examination by the other parties.
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Til MM/mm
1 MR. CONNER: If it is only for the purpose of

2 showing tha't these are documents that Commissioner Banning

(~)_ 3 gave to LEA, we have no objection.
U

4 But I don't know that there is any way to prove

5 anything about the truth of the matters contained in some of

6 those documents.

7 MS. ZITZER: I don't have any questions relating to

8 that.

9 JUDGE HOYT: I am going to overrule your . objection,

10 Mr. Conner. But, in the event that were to develop, you could

11 certainly renew your objection.

12 But at this time your objection is overruled.

I ') -

'' 13 THE WITNESS: Now.you are asking -- *

14 JUDGE HOYT: Please, Commissioner Banning, let the

15 question be posed by counsel, representative of LEA.

16 All right. Now, Ms. Zitzer, would?ou please pose

17 your question. l

18 BY MS. ZITZER:

19 Q Do you recall whether the items I have just given.

20 to you, which are labeled for identification purposes, LEA

21 Exhibit E-5 and LEA Exhibit E-14 w'ere information that you
q
'#

22 provided to Limerick Ecology Action in response to a request

23 'for any information you had regarding the status of the
1

24 agreements between the bus providers and the Office of
m noo,=., inc.

25 Emergency Preparedness in Montgomery County?
.

--- - - - , , _ - . - . - - . - . , . . _ , ,,,___ s
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!

mm2 1 A Are you asking me were these copies of letters that |

2 I provided to Limerick?

3'

( Q Let me rephrase the question. I- think that

4 would be simpler.

5 Have you had an opportunity to review those letters?
1

6 A I have looked through them, yes.

7 Q I believeoyou stated Mr. Bigelow provided you a

8 sample, a .=cmple letter and a bus. transportation provider

9 form as well as a number of letters of understanding in

10 response to your request to him for information.

II Is that correct?

I2 A Yes, he did,

o)(
'13 Q Wouldyou please look at the letters'that are

' - '

I4 identified as LEA Exhibit E-57

15
'

A Yes.

I6 Q E-6 -- let's stick with E-5 and E-6.

17 (Witness referring to documents.)

18 A E-5 and E-6, yes.

19
Q Do you recall whether or not this is the information

20 you were referring to that you received back, or similar to

21 what you received back as a sample of the correspondence that,m
)

22 had taken place between the County Office of Emergency

23 Preparedness and the bus provider?

24 A I wish I could answer this yes or no.
hFederal Reporters, Inc.

25 I remember reading -- I know that Mr. Bigelow sent



__

17,698

mm3
I me a sample letter. It may well have been this. I just wanted

2 to review it for purposes of knowing, and I really did not

(~ ') 3 commit it to memory. Frankly, I don't remember if this isv
4 the specific letter or not. It could have been.

5 0 Do you recall if it is similar to.the letter you

6 received?

7 If you are not able to answer the question --

8 A I really can't at this point.

9 Q With regard to the letters that are identified as

10 LEA Exhibits E-7 to E-14, which are letters of understanding

II between bus providers and the County, are those similar to

12 the agreement which you received.back from-Mr. Bigelow?
( 'i .

13 A Yes, they are similar to.
,

-''

,

Id Again, with some of these I would have to really

15 look at my file to compare which were there. They may be in

16 th3 file, I just couldn't really say.

I7 Q When you were contacted by a representative of

18 Limerick Ecology Action to inquire what information you had

19 available to you regarding status of Letters of Agreement with.

20 Montgomery County bus providers, did you provide any informa-

21 tion to any representative of Limerick Ecology Action in

22 response?

23 A Yes. I made available copies of the letters I

24 had received to date, I believe with the copies of the letters
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 I had received to date from the school districts, and I
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2 Q Where did you obtain those Letters of Agreement?

3 A From Mr. Bigelow.a

4 Q Is this the information in response, that Mr. Bigelov

5 provided to you, which you said satisfied your concerns that

6 you previously referred to when you were questioned by

7 Nathene Wright? She asked you if you had contacted Mr. Bigelow

8 and if you were satisfied with the response.

9 A Yes. Pardon me, I was satisfied that Mr. Bigelow

10 had complied with my request. My satisfaction had nothing to
II do with necessarily the content. But, he had done what I

12 had asked him to de and I was certainly satisfied with that.-- n.

O .
-

- -

13 Q I believe you stated that.you had received some

Id other letters that aren't attached to your testimony in responso

15 to your, I believe, November 15th, 1984 letter which you sent

16 out to all of the Montgomery County School District bus

17 providers.

18 Is that correct?

I9 A Yes.

20 0 Most of these responses are dated a few' days after

21 the November 15th date of your letter.

22 Are you still receiving additional responses?

23 A I haven't-received any for~several weeks. I think

24 that there were some then that sort of came in over a period of
4 -Fenersi n poren inc.

25 time.
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.

|2 Supervising Principal was incorrect. There had been a change,
4

3

(}
or a school might -- you know, there were some changes. So

4 it was just by the time my letter went through the bureaucracy

5 of the school and people were, you know, able to write it, that

6 there was a little delay.

7 I don't believe I have received anything, say, in..

-

8 the last couple of weeks.

9 Q Have you given any consideration as to whether or

10 not you will do any kind of followup regarding this whole

II situation'which we have previously been discussing, particularly

12 with regard to the identification of drivers?-
"

13. MR. CONUER: I object to the form of this' question.

I4
~

Followup would seem to imply Commissioner Banning following

15 up these replies that were the subject of the last question.
.

16 So, if that is what it means, I don' t care. But,

I7 I don't think that is what Ids. Zitzer intends.4

18 MS. ZITZER: I didn' t mean specifically responding

to the letters.

20 I generally was trying to elicit what followup,

21 which might even include discussions with Mr. Bigelow or any
,.

- 22 other action that the Commissioner might contemplate.

23 y .amt simply trying to, determine if she has given

# -that matter any thought.
Ae Feeeres Reporws, Inc.

25 MR. CONNER: We object to that, because the witness

- . - - _ . ..-_-.- ..---. - .- . -.- - . - - - , _ , - - _ _ - . . _ . - - _ , _ - , .
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2 and has not communicated about it I guess until this hearing.

3 So that has been asked and answered, and that's

4 all it means.

5 MS. ZITZER: My question was, does she, now that

6
,

she has received these responses, anticipate any kind of

7 followup with regard to her concern about the provision of

8 buses and drivers, which might include -- I really don't

9 'want to lead the witness. I'm afraid if I give any more

10 examples I will. But, there are obviously a number of actions

II which she might pursue.

12 I am simply trying to inquire if she has given
p

k . 13 that-any thought, in view of the kinds of responses'she has

I4 received.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Do you still have an objection,

I0 Mr. Conner?

17 MR. CONNER: I would just as well hear the answer,
.

18 starting in November --

19 JUDGE HOYT: I think so, too.

20 MR. CONNER: Starting in November she has a series

21
.

of letters and has she done anything about it? Let's find
./ i

22 out.

23 JUDGE HOYT: Very well, proceed.

24 The witness may answer.
mm n.po,ws, Inc.

25 THE WITNESS: I would anticipate that clarifying
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2 the record would be something to be done before the plan

. 3'

could be adopted.

4 So, I would look forward to having them, you know,

; 5 brought up to date and some additional work done.

O BY MS. ZITZER:

7 Q Is there any reason now that you have obtained

8 this information and have had an opportunity to review it,

9'

why you wouldn't make that information available to Mr. Bigelow

10
I and to discuss it with him?

" - A. No. I think once these hearings are over and we

12
_ can get on with developing the plan, that that would be a

.

J 13 logical thirig to do.
'

,

Id
Q Thank you.

15 I-believe you were asked some questions regarding

I' discussions that the Commissioners had-with regard to making

I7 a copy of the plan available to the public by Mr. Conner, and

. 18 then Ms. Wright asked you some questions regarding the public

I' availability of the plan.
,

20 In your opinion, how accessible is the plan to the
,

21
, :D'- public?

L 22
~

MR. CONNER: Object to that question.

23 LI mean, if the plan is someplace made available

24
to the public, let's ask the question and say where it'is.

m neporie, ,Inc.

' MS. ZITZER: I.will rephrase the question. I have

-. - . - - . . . . . - . . .. - . -. . -. . . - .--... - - - . - - --.. - . - . - ,. - _ . . --. - ,
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I no objection to that.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
|

3 BY MS. ZITZER:

4 Q Is the Montgomery County Law Library a facility

5 that the general public would have access to?
'

6 A It has access to it if it knows about it. If you

7 don't know about it, of course it doesn't.

8 Q Do you have any opinion as to why people have

' been contacting you with regard to requests to review your

10 copy of the Montgomery County Plan, or to obtain information

II regarding the status of the plan?

I2 MR. CONNER: Objection. Irrelevant.

O' 13
4 . JUDGE HOYT: Obje'ction overruled.-

,

I4 THE WITNESS: Well, they were curious. They wanted

-15* ~

to know what it was and wanted to examine it,-at some leisure

16
.

and itwas very inconvenient to have to go and sit wherever
i

17 it was. ' ~
~

18 Obviously, if you can sit down with a plan and-

I'
go through it -- b,ecause it certainly does take several hours-

20 to go through it, at the least. It is just much more

21
.

convenient.

V 22
Q Do you recall how recently a copy of the plan was

-23 made available to the public, and if so, which draft was
~

24
made available to the public at the law library?,

25
A I'm afraid I have not gone down to check. I had

!.

i

. . - - . - . . _ _ - - . _ , . . . - , _ . - . . . , . - . . - . . . . ..._.,_.~m.......-.. ,__.--,,.__.. - -,-. .,,. . _--
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I assumed that any updates were regularly being placed down

2 there on display, but I have not gone down there to see.
!

3 Q Do you recall how recently the Commissioners decided

4 to make a copy of the plan available to'the public at the Law,

5 Library?

6 A It seems to me that discussion must have taken

7 place last summer, so at that time I think we would have

8 perhaps been talking about Draft 3 or 4. I could be wrong on

9 that,but'that would be my recollection.

10 Q Do you have any knowledge or recollection with

II regard to the availability of a copy of the plan through anyone,

. 12 other than yourself, or t,he Office of Emergency Preparedness

O'

13 - prior to that time?

Id A Well, I do believe that anybody who is involved -

4

15 here as a participant in some. fashion, was entitled to that.

16 So, there were a few other-plans that were moving around.

I7 Q That wasn't my question.

I8 A I'm sorry.

U
Q My question was, do you recall whether prior to

20 the last summer time that you referred to when a decision

21 was made to make a copy of the draft as of that date available

. .O-

22 to the public at the Law Library, whether or not there was indeed

23 .- any copy of'the plan availeble to a member of the,

24
i general-public if they wanted to review it?
W Reporters, Inc.

2 MR. CONNER: I object to this line of questioning, i

.

--={-9 9 g.-wg i-w-a .e>*.-we -c.g y. p y ee9 g g-. e-,-,g%egwg,.6eg,ygpg..gy-9y,g--e,+,yg ,mm-p yynww-%.,,w9m-.,c-we, r,.qq,p.www.-- --,p.gae g e w,=-
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1 I asked a question about whiting out part of the

2 plan put in of Revision 6 and 7. We are now getting into an

/~N 3 area involving earlier plans, and public accessibility which(.)
4 has nothing to do with any of these contentions.

5 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, Ms. Wright asked about what

6 procedures would be available tcr;the public to convey their
.

7 concerns both to the commissioners -- to the commissioner

8 and Mr. Bigelow, and that is where the information came up.

9 This is my last question. I intend to move

10 on once I get an answer, if that is permissible.

11 JUDGE HOYT: The objection is overruled.

12 THE WITNESS: I don't really remember.
( ,

's J I think 'that there -- I do remember some discussion.*

13

14 Certain members of the press were, I think, unhappy about

15 the availability up in the headquarters, and this is what
,

- 16 led to a discussion as to what could be done.

.

17
~

But I am not really familiar with exactly where

18 those earlier drafts were available if at all. I think it

19 was probably at the center. >

20 BY MS. ZITZER:

21 Q If any member of the general public had contacted

'"'
22 you prior to that time requesting how they would obtain ---

23 how they could avail themselves of an opportunity to review

24 the plan other than providing them with access to your
Aos-Federal Repo,ters, Inc.

25 copy, do you have any opinion with regard to how you would
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1 respond to such a request? ;

l
2 A If yo'u are talking about before last -- )

|

3 Q Yes.

4 A It is hard to recall. I would have thought one

5 would have been available at the operating center. I would

6 havel>been glad to, you know,,put in a phonecall to verify
.

7 that.
,

8 Q Are you aware of the normal operating hours or the '

'
|

9 work hours where the public~would be allowed access to the

10 Montgomery County Emergency Operations Center?

II A Judging from when it was supposed to be open

12 during the emergency plan, I guess it would be just restricted

'f . .
'

- 13 to some daytime hours.
.,

Id Q Thank you.

15 A Evacuation test, I'm sorry, I mean to say there.

I0 MS. ZITZER: I would like to tender to the witness

17 a form which I would like to have identified as LEA Exhibit

'

18 E-44. This is a copy of the survey form that Mr. Bradshaw

I' provided yesterday in response to questions asked by

-

20 ,Ms. Wright.

21 (Document distributed to Board and Parties.)
22 JUDG HOYT: May I have that number again?

23 MS. ZITZER: LEA E-44.

24 JUDGE HOYT: 44. All right, so marked. <

Ace-Fassem nepormes, Inc.
|

25

_ . _ . . _ . _ _ . . . . . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . - . . . _ _ _ . . _ _ _ . . . ._ _ . _ .
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I (The document referred to was
2 marked LEA Exhibit No. E-44

3gxx for identification.)

4 BY MS.ZITZER:

5 Q Do you have a copy of LEA Exhibit No. E-44 before

6 you?

7 A No, I don't.

8 (Document handed to witness.)

9 O Do you have that form which we have just given to

10 you, which is dated August 1st, 1983, and it is addressed to

II " Dear resident," and we have identified it as LEA Exhibit E-44

12 in front of you?
,
; ) -.

's / 13 A Yes.
'~

. . .

I4 Q Have you seen this form before?

15 A Yes.

16 Q When, and under what circumstances did you see

17 this form before?

18 A It would have been in my mail last August as a

I9 resident in Pottstown.

20 Q Do you have any knowledge of who distributed this

21
,

letter, or for what purpose this letter was sent out?

22 A In hindsight, I really don' t know. who specifically
'-

23 mailed this out. It was for this survey.

24
Q I believe you testified that you had responded to

A--FmWW Reponen, Inc.

25 a public survey that had been conducted to determine some
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i information relating to emergency planning purposes by the

2 County.
]
1

3 Do you recall if this form which I have given to |

I()
4 you and identified as LEA Exhibit E-44, is indeed the response

;
5 f rm that you received?

I
A This certainly looks like the form that I had |6

received.
7,

g I think you said something about that I responded
1
'

to?- I didn'tk.-9.
-

.

10 Q I believe you indicated that you did not fill the
|

11 form out because you didn't have any need --

'

12 A No, because there wasn't any --

f [), ' 13 Q Do you recall when youirece4ved'the letter whether.
'

-
. .

i4 or not there was any return address on the outside of the

15 envelope to indicatedwho the mail contained inside of the
;

16 envelope was from, or what the purpose of it was?

j7 A I don't.

18 Q Do you have any concern with regard to this particu-

19 lar form itself that relate to your testimony regarding your

concerns about the' inadequacy of the response to'the public20'

21 survey used to identify transport-dependent people living

c :i ~) within Montgomery county?1-- 22

23 A Well, my_ concern that possibly many of the people

24 that they were trying to identify, simply would not respond.
._

Aes reene nes==n inc.
25 Q Do any of your concerns relate particularly to ,

9

r ,wm .-,,-++=$-~,nn,-m=.-r-r, .,,e,,, n,,-,-mwa . ,,w,,rme v r e~ .na..m.d--.,,a-,-rm,,---mm,n--,, w-v m-,
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I the-survey form itself, which I would like to ask you to j

l2 review? |
.

3:

A Well, it doesn't really identify what kind of an

43 emergency. It doesn't sharpen people's focus as far as the

5 possible evacuation because of Limerick here.

6 At least I don't see it.

7 Q Do you find the words of the phrase " emergency

8 planning relating to the Limerick Generating Station" anywhere

,- 9 on the form?
.

i 10 (Witness reading document.)

II A No.'

,

12'

. Q Does that matter concern you with regard to the .

O
~

-

13 public's -- certainly you, or . someone who received it -
_

1

,

I 14 their understanding of the purposes for which the survey was

15 distributed?
'

16 'A Well, I think if that had been there it might have

17 caught more people's attention and you might have had a

18 higher response.

I' But in all honesty, I think my concern really goes

20 to the ? form itself, of havinJ just a sort of general resident
.

21 . letter, rather than a personal interview following it up,

. []_.

22 to that.you could really get a.better idea on a person-to-

'23 . person' basis.

24 But certainly, you could have had more screaming
m noonm,inc.

25 headlines that might have, you know, increased _the chance of

;and Til people sending it back in. -

- - - _ _ _ - . . _ _ . - _ - ..~ . .- . -.- -_. _ - .. - - - - - -- - _. - - - -
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I g Do you believe that requesting the people to return

2 the form regardless of whether they had any identified needs

(,) 3 woula have assisted in providing more assurance that a

4 more adequate survey had been conducted?

5 MR. CONNER: I object to the question as irrelevant.

6 The form says itself that unless you check the box, you

7 don't send it back.

8 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, she was asked that if she

9 were a majority commissioner and had control over any

10 additional procedure used to identify the transportation

II dependent public, how would she change the survey that
12 had been conducted and did she believe that another type of~

| \

13 survey response being requested might change the results.
.

I4 MR... CONNER: On that basis then I object on the

15 grounds that the witness has no expertise in how surveys
,

16 snould be conducted.

I7 JUDGE HOYT: That was established through the

18 questioning by counsel for the NRC staff, that the witness

U has no knowledge of survey techniques. The objection is

20 sustained.

2I BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)y

),

22 G Do you recall whether or not the commissioners were

23 ever consulted with regard to any matters relating to the

24 public survey that was conducted within Montgomery County
Ass-Federal Reporters. Inc.

25 to determine transportation dependent inviduals?
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1 A I don't recall such.

2 g You were asked by Mr. Conner if you were aware of

(~) 3 Mr. Wert's testimony. He was the deputy general managerx.;

4 from SEPTA. You were asked further a few questions regarding

5 the section of your paragraph that regards the provision
6 of buses and drivers from SEPTA. What effort have you made .

7 to obtain information regarding the nature of any agreement

8 or proposed agreement between the county and SEPTA?

9 A I did send several memos to the county solicitor

10 asking for a copy of that but I have not received from him

11 any response as yet.

12 We have been very busy lately and I haven't had,

k '' 13 a chance to just specifically ask him but I did send severa'l

14 memos asking for a copy of it.

15 g Other than your request for a copy -- strike that.

16 Do you have any knowledge of whether or not there is an

17 agreement. at the present time between SEPTA and the county

18 regarding the provision of buses and drivers in a radiological
19 emergency?.

20 A Yes. I did receive a copy of the proposed agreements

,_
21 from LEA as a matter of fact.

! \

''

22 g My question, Mrs. Banning, is do you have any

23' direct knowledge of whether or not at the present time there
24 is an agreement between SEPTA and the county?

Ace-Falorel Reporters, Inc.

25 A Signed?
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1 g Any type of an agreement, are you aware --

2 A No. My agreement you mean not a proposal but a

( ) 3 signed agreement?

4 0 I mean any kind of an agreement that you are aware

5 of.

6 A There has been no action taken by the Commissioners

7 on any such an agreement.

8 G You stated, I believe, that you had not received any

9 response to your request for information from the solicitor's
i

10 office. Is that correct?

II A That is correct.

12 MS. ZITZER: I would like to ask Mr. Stone to,

( l'' 13 tender to the witness a copy of the document which has been

14 received into evidence as FEMA Exhibit E-2.

15 (Above-referenced document shown to the witness

16 and the parties.)

17 JUDGE HOYT: The record will reflect that the

18 document has been handed to the witness after tendering it

19 to counsel for the applicant.

20 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

21 g Do you have that document in front of you,,,.
'

I

22 Commissioner Banning?

~23 A Yes, I do.

24 g I believe you testified that LEA had provided
. Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 you some information with regards to the SEPTA proposed

._ _
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1

agreement. My question to you is, is it your belief that
2

the document which I have just handed to you is the

information which LEA provided to you previously?
4 -

*

A Yes.
< ) 5

4 Have you obtained from any other sources any
6-

other information regarding any negotiations or d'iscussions
7

'

witn SEPTA regarding a proposed agreement to provide buses

8
and drivers in the event of a radiological emergency?

9 >

A No.

10

4 -Is this a matter that you believe the Commissioners
11

will be discussing at some future time?
- 12

- - . MR. CONNER: Objection. That goes beyond anything
1 '13 ''

- -
.

on cross-examination. ..t . Apparently "this" that was referred
14 -

to in that sentence refers to this September 19th document
15;

Ji and there is nothing in anybody's cross-examination that
16

^
discusses,this-document as -something that the Commissioners

"

,q 17
would or would not be discussing.'U

,

E ' r> = 18
' '

MS. ZITZER: Your H'onor, I think my clarification
,

,,

might help. Commissioner Banning has testified about the'

20
status of agreements with bus-providers and she has testified

21
,

' p' that she is aware that there are some that are incomplete.
" ''- .22

I am simply trying to verify if she believes tnat anyq
223 . .

|_ negotiations with SEPTA are a matter that would at some point
r 24
( m nepermes,ine. in time come before the Commissioners for their consideration.

25
I do not intend.to discuss anything in the proposed agreement

__ .,. _ . - . _ . - . . , _ . . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ . . _ _ . _ . _ - . . . _ . _ . . - , _ _._._ . _
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1 itself. I am trying to determine whether or not in her

2 opinion as a Commissioner this is a matter that is under

{~} 3 the jurisdiction of the Commissioners and would require
tj

4 their consideration.

5 MR. CONNER: Objection. It is still beyond any

6 cross-examination and was not something raised on direct

-

7 and there is no foundation among other things.

8 JUDGE HOYT: If you want, you may try to lay a

9 foundation for it, Ms. Zitzer.

10 MS. ZITZER: May I ask how much time I have because

11 I really am concerned that I am going to have to move on.
.

12 JUDGE HOYT: You have 21 minutes and 20 seconds andq
' ) . .

13 running.~

.

14 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

15 0 If the county were to consider entering into

16 an agreement with SEPTA, do you believe that this is a matter

17 relating to the evacuation plan for Limerick that would

18 come before the Commissioners for their consideration?

.19 MR. CONNER: Objection. Same question in a different

20 form.

_
21 JUDGE HOYT: That is correct, Ms. Zitzer. You

22 were instructed if you wished to try to lay a foundation for

23 examining the witness on this particular issue you could,

24 but simply reasking the question doesn't make it.
Am-F.deres n porters, t.w.

25 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)
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mn12-6 1 O You were asked some questions about the

2 evacuation plan for the Montgomery County Geriatric Center

(~)/
3 and particularly in your testimony you referred to

e

4 transportation needs that are contained in draft six.

5 I would like to refer you to Annex I of draft seven of

6 the Montgomery County Plan specifically at page I-3-5

7 under the heading Montgomery Geriatric and Rehabilitation

8 Center. Do you see that information there?

9 A (Perusing document.)

10 Yes, I do.

11 G To the best of your knowledge have the transporta-

12 tion needs of the geriatric center referred to in your
l'~h *

'J '

13 testimony and identified here in draft seven. changed '-

14 according to the information contained in the current plan?

15 A I am looking at draft seven and it looks remarkably

16 like what I saw in draft six, I believe. I could be wrong

17 but I am not shocked to look at that.

18 G In your testimony you state that the evacuation

19 transportation required is 15 coach buses and six ambulances.

20 I would like to ask you if the information contained under

21 item (e) on page I-3-5 is different from that?,

I ,i
''

22 A (Perusing document.)

23 No.
,

| 24 G Could I ask you look under the column buses?
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A Yes.
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1

G Referring to your testimony where you said
2

that 15 coach buses would be required --
7" 3(_); A I am sorry.

4
G That information is the same, is it not?

5
A Just a minute. I am just looking through my

6
testimony.

7
G In the middle of page two you state 15 coach

8
buses are required.

9
A Right.

10
4 Is that.the same information contained on page

11

I-3-5?

12
,g A Yes. *

K/- 13
G To the best of your knowledge then your concerns-

14
expressed about the transportation needs in your testimony

15
are not changed by the resource requirements for evacuation

16
.. identified draft.seven of.the plan at page I-3-5, is that

17
correct?

18
A No.

19
JUDGE COLE: Was your answer no, that is not correct

20
or were you agreeing with Ms. Zitzer?

21
^S, WITNESS BANNING: Yes. This does not relieve my

x... /

22
concerns about moving some 600 patients.

23
BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

24
Am-Fedwet Reportws, Inc. G Do you have direct knowledge of the number of

25
patients at the Geriatric Center?

.
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1 A Yes. Actually it not quite 600. It is something

2 like 586 is the number of beds, somewhere in there, of

({ ')
3 people who are classified as skilled or intermediate care

4 patients. We have a very few people who still would be

5 classified as residential care for whom we would really not

6 get reimbursement. But because of the third party

7 reimbursement the entire facility, it is not a residential

8 care facility. It is a nursing and predominately skilled

9 nursing and intermediate care facility.

10 0 What is the extent of your knowledge with regard

11 to the medical needs and the type of transportation that

12 might be required by that number of individuals in that,,

( 'l - -
.

'' 13 facility? Do you have any direct knowledge of the type

14 of individuals who are at the Montgomery County Geriatric

15 Center?

16 MR. CONNER: I would object to this as going

17 beyond the scope of anything asked on cross-examination.

18 MS. WRIGHT: The staff joins in the objection.

19 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I think that is correct. The

20 objection is sustained.

21 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming),,

l I
22 G Is the Montgomery County Geriatric Center a

23 facility that the Commissioners have direct responsibility

24 for?
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A yes,

.
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1

G With regard to the information contained in your

2
testimony at the bottom of page two that continues to page

O(_/ three regarding the identification of transportation
3

4
dependent individuals, I would like to ask you whether or

S
not you have any direct knowledge -- strike that.

6
Do you live in the Borough of Pottstown?

7
A Yes.

G How long have you lived there?.

9
A Since the fall of 1979.

10
0 Do other members of your family; live in Pottstown?

11
A Yes. My mother lives there.

12
gS G How long has your mother lived in Pottstown?

,

(/ 13
*

-

A In the vicinity, some 85 years.
'

14
G Did you grow up in the Pottstown area?

15
A Yes.,

16
0 -Did you. grow;upmin Pottstown?

17
A Well, until I was seven and then I moved outside.

18
G Do you feel you have any particular knowledge of

the nature of the population within Pottstown that would,s

20
in any way provide some basis that we could rely upon or

'

'21
.(~} look to with regard to your concerns about the question
s'

22
you raised about whether or not the figure 605 residents

requiring transportation assistance is indeed an accurate'

,

24
reflection of that population?- %, %,

25
MR. CONNER: I object to this question as going

I
1
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I bey'ond anything raised on cross. The witness said that

2 she nad reviewed some local plans but she didn't even

/'l 3 name the town she lived in and said that it would be
'V

4 necessary to do some follow-up door-to-door surveys to

5 check it against the census data. So this is truly beyond

6 the scope of cross.
.

7 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, she was asked what plans

8 she reviewed but she was not provided an oportunity to

9 to really provide the basis from her own living experience

10 of her knowledge with regard to the concerns that she had

11 expressed.
.

12 JUDGE HOYT: The question may be answered. The

p/
13 objection is overr'uled.u '

14 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)s

15 g Do you understand the question?

16 A Well, from living in the town for a long time

17 well, certainly I would expect that there would be more

18 than 600 people that would need transportation .

19 G Why is that?

20 A We have a large number of poor people who do not

21 necessarily have cars or reliable transportation totally,s

22 apart from a large number of elderly people as reflected in

23 tdua census which would be borne out by just daily contact

24 with them so I would anticipate -- I would think that that
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 would be a low figure. Of course one of the things is you
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..

1 - have a town which does have a bus system that goes through

2 and people who do not have cars are able to live there

3} because there is other local transportation of that sort.
.

6 So you have a higher percentage than say in a rural township

5 where people would have to be able to get around one way

4 or another.

7 g Through your experiences as county commissioner

8 c reviewing federal funding for programs, housing programs

9 and related programs related~to these low-income individuals,

10 is there any direct involvement you have had that has given

11 you any particular knowledge regarding any statistical

12
_

information relating to the number of these people that
.

. 13 :you' referred to in Pottstown?
*

.

14 A Of course, Pottstown does have two high rises for

15 the elderly which are 'under the aegis of the county housing

16 authority. There is also a very large for the county low

17 . income housing. There are things of that sort which I would
'

,

18 be aware of.

19 4 Has the concerns that you have heard from some of

20 the school district superintendents regarding assurances

2'1 relating to the provision of drivers for buses had any

:O 22 bearing on 'your concerns ' about any other governmental

23 entity and-particularly let's stick with PEMA because that is

24 the entity that was referred to about the ability to
A m.penses n o sauri, ins.

25 provide buses and drivers if called upon to assist the

,

-
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1 county in the event of a radiological emergency?

2 A I do have a concern and the responses that I have

3(} gotten have not allayed the concern so I would still want to

4 pursue that and see if something can be developed. As things

5 now stand, no. I am not satisfied that there is sufficient

6 available.

7 4 Have..those concerns though that have been identified

8 with regard to resources in the county in any way influenced

9 'your concerns about'PEMA's ability to provide buses and

10 drivers if called u'pon?

'll MR. GOODWIN: I am going to object to this question.

12 I tnink it is going beyond the scope and beyond the personal
.

.

X 13 knowledge of the~ witness. *

14 JUDGE HOYT: I think counsel is correct. The
'

'15 objection is sustained.

16
.

F

END#12 17

'

18

19

. .

20

21

(D'''' 22
|
|

23 |
'

24
Ase-resere Resenses,Inc.

25
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P192 1,

1 (Pause.)
:

i 2 BY MS. ZITZER:

3 Q I believe you testified that one of the
;

4 reasons you -- just a second.

; 5 On the bottom of page 2 in your testimony,

e the second to last paragraph, you state that you are
i

7 unwilling to accept the assumption, as state.d in
,

8 paragraph H -- it is paragraph H on page 8 under the

9 Section No. 5, entitled, Assumptions of the County Plan.

'10 You were asked some questions regarding the
1

U basis for.your opinion, as stated in your testimony.
i

12
4 . And I believe you testified that you felt that it would
I

..

13 be necessary tio have''some type of assurances that those
. .

I4 resources could be provided; is that correct?

15 g yes,

'16 MR. GOODWIN: Your Honor, I am going to object

I7 again. I think;this is basically the same question,

18 reworded a little bit', to my earlier. objection.

' I'
; MS. ZITZER: - I haven't asked a cuestion yet.

20 JUDGE HOYT: I think your observation is

21v . correct.
'

\'
22 MS. ZITZER: I haven't asked a question, your

23 Honor.

24p MR. GOODWIN: I will object at'the time she
Aswans,m nesenm,Inc.

'

- 25
: phrases her question.
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1 JUDGE HOYT: I can see the question coming.
2 I will just wait antil she asks it.

3 BY MS. ZITZER:Cq
4 Q I believe you were asked a question -- strike that.
5 You testified that there had been a meeting,
6 a formal meeting where the commissioners and other

7 representatives of other agencies involved in emergency
8 planning met to discuss the proposed evacuation plan for

*

9 the Greaterford Prison; is that correct?
t

10 A That is correct.

II
Q Other than the discussions related to the

I2 Greaterford Prison evacuation plan, were any other emergency
o'- . ..

planning matters rel'ating to Montgomery dounty discussed13

14 at that time, to the best of your recollection?

15 A That was the agenda of the formal meeting.
I6

There was what I call informal discussion during the

I7 setup and the breaking up of the meeting. But that was

18 entirely the formal subject of that meeting.

II .(Pause.)

20 Q Commissioner Banning, in your opinion, has ;,

21
g your review of the plan and the comments you have made

22 here in your testimony in any way been affected by some
23 of the other natters that Mr. Conner auestions you about.

24 vesterday
- no nm, Inc. - - and, in particular, do you believe that your

25
concerns, as discussed yesterday with regard to the

|
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I Point Pleasant Pumping Station and other matters you

2 testified to in front of the public utility commission

C') 3 have in any way clouded your objectivity in reviewing
/

4 the proposed evacuation plan and, specifically, had any

5 effect on the nature of your testinony as given in this

6 proceeding?

7 MR. CONNER: Objection. The record will speak

8 for itself as to whether the witness is biased and

9 prejudiced against the Applicant, Limerick and/or

10 Point Pleasant. And it would be inappropriate for

II the witness to evaluate her own bias and prejudice

12 by responding to that question.,

( / '

13 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I think that.--
.

I4 well, I will withdraw the question.

15 BY MS. ZITZER:

16
Q Commissioner Banning, for what purpose did you

I7 prepare testimony to submit in this proceeding and,

18 specifically, what were the reasons you responded to

LEA's request for you to appear as a witness?

20 A My concern for having this plan be as

21 effective as possible and my desire to statemy reservations

22 and my concers to whoever will listen, particularly to

23 a body such as the NRC.

24 My first obligation is to do the best I can
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

for the safety and so forth, well being and whatnot, of the
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1 people. And certainly to have the plan be as effective

2 as possible is a desireable thing.

. 3 Whether I happen to have reservations on other

4 grounds about the Limerick plant or not, the fact is that

5 the plan should be as good as possible. I think it is

4 necessary to have as accurate and honest information as

7 we possibly can in order to have the best possible plan.

8 Q I believe you testified that the commissioners

9 have stated that they would have a public hearing;

10 is that correct?

II A , It is my understanding, we certainly intend to

12 do so. .

U)1

13 Q Do you have any knowledge of why the commissioners
-

. .
,

Id have made that' statement?

15 MR. CONNER: Objection. Irrelevant.

16 JUDGE HOYT: The objection is overruled.

17 THE WITNESS: Well, I think in general it is

18 colicy on a matter that is of great public import for the
'

I' commissioners to have public hearings. They are

20 sometimes very difficult, but they are necessary.because
21

g at least you give people a chance to say what they want

L) 22 to say or ask questions, and this is very important.

23 BY MS. ZITZER:

24
Q Have you commissioners received reauests to

4 heeres noonen,ine.

25 hold such a hearing?
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1 A I don't recall'as yet formal, written requests.

2 I think we have had a number of people appear at our weekly
em

( ) 3 meetings, asking something along those lines. And they have

4 been told, yes, we will.

5 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Thankyou.

7 Miss Zitzer, do you have a witness for'this

8 afternoon?

9 MS. ZITZER: No, your Honor, I do not.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Dr. Cole, would you begin?

II MR. CONNER: May I ask one question on recross?

12 It is really a clarifying question. I want to make sure,_

). *
,

13 the reco'rd is clear on one point ~.

I4 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

XXXXXXX 15 RECROSS EXAMINATION

I6 BY MR. CONNER:

I7 O Mrs. Banning, directing your attention to the

18 questionnaire document marked LEA E-44 for identification.

I' A Mine isn' t marked, but it is a questionnaire.

20 Q The August 1, 1983 questionnaire.

21 A Yes..-

22 O I thought I heard you say, in response to a

23 question from Mrs. Zitzer, that there was nothing on

24
there about emergency planning.

was.,e a.ponen, inc. -

25 A I thought I said nothing so far as the Limerick
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1 evacuation.

2 Q All right. I just wanted to make sure that you

3
) noticed at the bottom, " Referred to emergency planning

d purposes, and you may be contacted by emergency service

5 personnel," et cetera.

0 A If I didn't say it, that is what I meant

7 to say, but I thought that I had said that.

8 MR. CONNER: That is all I wanted to clear up.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Do you have a response question to

10 that? If you do, we will permit you to ask it.

XXXXXXX II REDIRECT EXA?tINATION t

12 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)
!

'' '' 13 Q Your testimony still is that in your opinion

I4 there is no information provided that would inform

15 the recipient that this information was specifically

16 being used to develop an evacuation plan for the Limerick

I7 Generating Station?

18 A That would be my impression, that they would

I9 not get that, would not be given that understanding

20 clearly by this.

21 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.-m

22 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

23 Dr.* Cole?

24 JUDGE COLE: Just a couple of questions,
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Commissioner Danning.
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XXXXXX XXXX I BOARD EXAMINATION

2 BY JUDGE COLE:

(m) 3 Q The Montgomery County Office of Emergency

4 Preparedness, how old is that office, do you know?

5 -

It or its predecessor?

0 A It has grown. Let me see. I think that

7 Sam Ely was with the county for, oh, ten or 15 years.

8 And I think that he rather developed it. I could be
'

9 wrong. It was well before my time, but it was something

10 that has grown in its responsibilities.

II Q Does the Montgomery County have other emergency

I2 plans other than the Montgomery County Radiological3
) ~,.

13 Emergency Response Plan?

I4 A You mean, is there another department besides

15 the one headed by Mr. Bigelow that would be working on this?

16 0 No. Are there other emergency plans, other

I7 than radiological, in Montgomery County?

18 A I an not really familiar. They probably

I' do have some sort of manuals or something. See mainly,

|

20 apart from Limerick, all we have is a rule or things

21 like Floods on the Perkiomen, so they may have some manualsm

22 or so as to what they do then. I really don't know.

23 I haven't gonw over their bookshelves. They

24
may well, up there, have some sort of formats to do

Aso-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
in certain circunstances. But I really wouldn't be aware

l
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!- 1 of them. We haven't had any full-dre-s review.

2 Q As far as you know, the commissioners

3 haven't had to approve any plans for these other

4 emergencies?

5 A Not in my time.

6 Q Did you see any other drafts of the

7 Montgomery County RERP other than draft 6 and 7?

8 Q I think I have a copy of 3 or 4.

'9 Q Three or four other plans?

10 A No. Of draft 3 or draft 4, somewhere back there.

11 I may have just seen, in terms of seeing the cover of

12 something else. But it seems to me that it wasp
U 13-

. something along those lines.
.

,

14''

Q Did you spend any time looking at or reviewing
15 these other drafts?

A I did go through. That didn't take a whole

17 lot of time, as I recall, because the plan that I
,

18 '
saw had a lot of -- I think that the acronum or

I'
'

'whatever, initials, were TDB for To Be Developed, or some- .

20 thing of that sort. You just had a lot of blanks with that,

21 in it. So you could just sort of turn pages and get an,
,

22 idea of the format that they were using.

23 But there wasn't -- there were so many of them that

24
I didn't spend a whole lot of time really on what was there.Ass Pederd Reparare. Inc.

25
Q Are you in any pos'ition to evaculate the

.

-
1
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I differences between the various drafts, as far as

2 proceeding towards a final product?

(m) 3 A I would certainly say that there was far,
,

4 far more to review in draft 6 than when it was draft

5 3 or whatever it was that I saw. There is a lot more

6 included here.

7 0 Is it safe to say that the plan appears to .

8 be improving?

*9 A I would say that -- it is certainly fair

10 to say that draf t 6 is an improvement over draft 3.

Il O Commissioner, you stated a couple of times

12 that you were a minority commissioner and you gave the^7-
) . .

13 bnpression, at leas.t to me, that there are certain ,
14 things that you woQld like to do that you are hindered

15 s'omewhat in doing because of the fact that you are,

16 a minority conmissioner.

I7 With respect to the Montcomery County RERP ,

18 is there anything that you would do or you feel restricted

19 in doing because you are a minority commissioner?

20 A Yes, certainly. For instance, to go to draft 6,

21rm3 which I spent more time on, if I were a majority

22 commissioner, I certainly would have, upon receiving

. 23 that and going through it, I would have certainly wanted to

24 sit down with Mr. Bigelow and whomever else were the
A>FWwd Rgenws. frc

,

25 appropriate people in the county and go through my
|
!

|
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1 concerns one at a time on this and say, what can we do to

2 amplify this or clarify that or do whatever.

3 Q Are you prevented from doing that now, ma'am?
1

4 A Well, I am not prevented from sitting down,

5 but as a practical matter, if you don't have this in

6 conjunction with the majority ;ommissioners, that is,
7 I am hesitant to have the general staff of the

'

8 county sort of change their course of work, as it were,
9 on my say so without getting an okay of the commissioners.

10 I mean, basically it is majority rule. And if

11 they are satisfied with a certain course of action,
12 I can say, I think we should change this, but it is just

(7 .
,

V 13 nobody's going to do something different1y'because I
^

.,

14 say so, if that is not what the majority wants.
15 0 I guess I am a little bit confused, commissioner.

16 I also got the impression that you did not approach
17 your fellow commissioners about doing that. Am I

18 correct in recollecting that?

19 A I didn't ask them: I would like to sit down and
20 go over this one by one by one, no, because I felt

21 that it was just not in the wood that this would be done.
)+

22 O I get the feeling that you think this plan is very
23 important and that is why I an confused as to why you
24 did not really put it directly to them that this is

m noenon. Ine.
25 what you would want to do?
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1 A Well, that is how I would do it, but I mean,

2 I would do.nothing else if I' sat there all day detailing

3 what I would.do differently from others. They know pretty

4 much where we have differences of opinion and emphases.

5 May I say that until the Limerick plant is

6 or was on line, depending on what vou are thinking,

7 the fact-is, so long as some kind of progess is made,

8 I would like to see real clarification and go to work on

9 it. But that is where the pressure of time comes.

10 So long as the plant isn't operating, then it

II is fine. It is more theoretical.

12 County government tends to move at rather,

O 13 a glacial state. And you can try to push things along,

14 but it takes an awful lot of energy. So it is generally

15 a little bit of a nudge and nudge, but it is not an all-out

16 campaign on everything.

17 0 That doesn't separate it from the federal

18 government in that regard.

I'- 'A I would say, if I could, to sum up, that in

20 general I feel that I have made the efforts on an

21 -informal basis to sugges t that we should be doing someq
b

22
.

more. And in my judgment, I wouldn't have gained a

23 whole lot by being more vociferous.

24
Q Is it possible that your fellow commissioners

A semew nesww , w.

25 might feel the same way as you do about it?
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1 A I could speculate, but if you don't mind, i
|

2 I really try not to put my guess as to what is in their

, 3 minds. It is really not fair.

4 Q You might even agree.
|

5 A It is possible. !

6 Q Do you consider the Montgonery County
,

7 Radiological Emergency Response Plan a political issue?

8 A I don't really know that it is at this point.

9 In what way?

10 Q As compared to a technical issue?

II A I think that it is more of a technical issue
12 at this point. Of course, it is hard, where you.do

0 - *
.V 13 have a very definite minority / majority situation. But

14 - at this point, it is not being argued in a political way.

15 If you mean in a partisan political way. I

16 mean on the one hand, yes, we have political differences

'I7 and different parties. So that is always in the background.

18 I don't want to say, no, there is no political -- you

END 13 19 know, because where do you draw the line.

20

21O
V

22

23

24
wheerm noo,=., Inc.

25
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T14 MM/mm I Q I was just wondering if this Radiological Emergency

2 Response Plan for the people in Montgomery County would be

'

3
t elevated above a political issue, and the best technical

4 plan possible for the protection of the people in the County

3 would be the goal of everybody.

6 I was hoping that would be the case, and it wouldn't

7 be a political issue.

8 I asked you a question, is it a political issue.

9 It might just be a fact that it is.

10 A I don't think that it is at this point, and I say

II that with the '-- I mean, I want to be realistic about it.

12 Obviously, politics does hang in the background, and who is

(}( 13 thinking about running for Lt. Governor or whatever. You

Id know, you have all*of these things.

15 But, it is not -- for one thing, ..right now there

l' is no election and anybody would be making it a political

'

I7 issue.

I8 Hopefully, it will be satisfactorily resolved

I' before there is. I mean, this would be an issue, if I may

20 say. I mean, you have some municipal year coming up so you

21 just would have them involved.m
( )
' '' 22 I think that the Commissioners make as honest an

.23 . effort as people can who do get where they are by the political

24 process, to try to first address problems as normal people
As>eemeros nose,=, , in. ,

25 trying to get together to resolve a problem.

.



'

17,735

mm2 1 Now, sometimes things degenerate. But so far we

2 haven't come to pitched battles or anything on this subject.

3 In fact, it is the last thing I would like to do, because,

4 of course, if I make it a partisan issue in a two-to-one

5 situation, you know where you are going to be. Lost.

6 So, I generally try in things of this sort to keep

7 it on as broad-based a basis as possible as long as I can,

8 hoping that the majority would see the wisdom of my position.

9 Q Just one or two more questions, Commissioner.

10 How do you visualize this Montgomery County

II Radiological Emergency Response Plan? Do you see this as a

12 living, growing thing, or do you see it as something that
;. .

> 13 when completed will be iocked in concrete, and that is when. '

Id the Commissioners would approve it?

15 A Oh, I don' t think it can be locked in concrete, or

16 even provisionally on the shelf until the Commissioners have

17 approved it.

18 Now the question as to whether or not it is just a

I9 pro forma document,another stack of papers on the shelf that

20 doesn't mean much, or if it is really going to be something

21 useful, is going to depend on what its final form takes, I

22 think. Certainly something like this would have to be

23 updated, if it is to be of value.

24 Obviously things will, I am sure, change. We will
Asm-Federal floporters, Inc.

25 have roads open and bridges collapse and things of that sort
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1 and you will have to make adjustments for that.

2 Q If we were to have some sort of an emergency at

3 the Limerick plant prior to the time the Commissioners would

4 approve che plant, what would your recommendation be with

3 respect to the utilization of the draft plan?

6 A well, that which can be used should be used.

7 JUDGE COLE: Thank you very much, Commissioner.

8 That's all I have.,

XXX 9 BY JUDGE HARBOUR:

10 Q I only have a couple of questions, Comissioner

II Banning.

12 In your County government in the form of government, ,

*
. . .

13 are there administrative agencies or departments, for example,

I4 for traffic or for roads and public services or public

15 transportation?

10 A We have just recently combined a number of smaller

17 departments. At one point, my word, we had 37 departments

18 reporting to the Commissioners. So, we have combined roads

I' and bridges and trash and public facilities or whatever, into

20 one department-called Public Works. So that would be the

21 department that would have to do with any kind of snown
D.

'

"

22 removal or maintenance of County roads.

23 Now, Montgonary County only has about 80 miles of

24 roads. We have about 1.50 bridges or more. But we really don't t

Au>#edssel Reportere, lae. i

25 have that many roads. So our Roads Department is not that ;

_ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - -
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mm4 1 enormous.

2 Q Your Roads Department --

3 A Is not that large.( )

4 Q But you do have --

5 A We do have one.

6 0 Now, if someone were to call you and ask you how

7 large a truck you can take across a bridge --

8 A I'm sorry, what did you say?

9 Q If someone were to make a request of you on the

10 telephone or by letter, as to how large a truck they could

II drive across a particular bridge and they named the bridge,

12 would you attempt to answer that question yourself, or would
,

13 you reder it to your department?*"

,

14 A Well, it would depend.

15 I do have some information on file as to the

16 condition of county bridges and what their weight limits and

I7 so forth are. So, if I happen to be able to find that very

- 18 quickly and it was reasonably recent, I would say, well, on

19 thus and such a form it says thus and such.
,

20 Then I would say, if you want more information I

21 would then refer him to the Department of Roads and Bridges-.

)

22 and give them a name and a phone number.

23 If it is not a county bridge, of course, I would

24 really have to refer them there because I wouldn't have all
A Fw.em neoo,wei, ine.

25 of that on file.
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l 0 At one time you said that you were getting |

2 complaints from bus service in a certain part of the County?

Q 3 A Yes.
v ,

1

4 Q Now, is there a County department to which those

5 complaints could be referred, or were these coming directly

6 to the Board of Commissioners?

7 A Well, the petition that I am thinking of came

8 directly to me as County Commissioner, and I believe copies

9 were sent to the other Commissioners.

10 Now I also received phonecalls about this and the

II County department to which they could be referred would be

12 our Planning Commission, because we do have staff people on
,

( 't -
.

k' 13 the Planning Commission who are in constant contact with the

I4 staff of SEPTA. -

15 Now we do routinely -- the Commissioners have a

16 meeting the day before a regular SEPTA meeting,and we meet

I7 with our Planning Commission staff members who are assigned

18 to transportation and with our representatives on the SEPTA

I' Board, and we review the agenda coming up and any problems that

20 there might be.

21 So, it would be at these regular meetings say, thatg)!

22 I or another Commissioner would ask, how is -- you know, what

23 progress is being done on this problem or that?

24
Q Thank you.

A rederm n porwes inc.

25 The County School Districts, are the- School

.
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mm6 Districts within the County, are they independent of the
3

2 County government?

A Yes.3

Q They don' t come through the County government at all4

even f r funding?
5

A No. The County funds is a prime sponsor for the6

Montgomery County Community College, and you may have some
7

of the County departments that work with school districtsg

r.the intermediate. unit on some. problems, say with children9

10 and youth. Abused children or something of that sort.

11 But, the School District, the school system is
(

. 312 totally separate from the County government.

# *

13 Q I take it then the government has no real jurisdic-
,

tion over the School District at all?34 .

:.

13 A No, no. i
,. ,, g

'

16 Q In the division of your labors on the Commission,
,

17
is there any kind of formal or informal agreement as to what

,

gg kinds of questions or issues particular Commissioners will

19 address, or do they just handle them on a more or less ad hoc

..
basis as the issues arise?20

21 A Well', before I took office the County did use to
A
1.J be divided into the regular County and what was called the22

<

Institution District.23

24 The Institution District included the Geriatrics
Am Pederes mese,em, ine.

25 Center and the Youth Detenti'on Center. The human service

_ L._ _ _ . _. _
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1 departments.

2 And the Vice Chairman of the County Board of

(') 3 Commissioners was the head of the Institution District.
v

4 But that was changed when Mr. Bartle and I took

5 office with Mr. Parkhouse, the former Chairman, in 1980.

6 S,o that the Chairman essentially is in charg'e.

7 Now, the Vice Chairman of our County, Mr. Meyers,

8 has had experience in road building. I mean, he was a

9 contractor building roads and so forth.

10 So, Mr. Bartle will generally delegate to him

Il responsibility to oversee some of our building projects. But,

12 that is not a formal thing, and I certainly feel very strongly

13 that matters that should be brought :before the Commissioners,

14 should be brought before the Commissioners.

15 But, so far as paying particular attention, he,

16 because he has particular background there will take that over.

17 Q How did you come to more or less riding herd here

18 on the emergency planning issues?

19 Was there any kind of a discussion, or did you

20 just take that up for your own?

2I A Oh, no, that's entirely on my own.,- ,

22 As I say, the design of the legislature for County
~

23 government ensures that there will be at least one member

24 that is not of the majority party. And the essential
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 function is to be the watchdog. I mean, if you have just, say,
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1 one executive so far as -- we don't have the three bodies of
2 government, so so far as checks and balances, that is about

f ') 3 all you can get in County government.
a

4 So I would say this is -- I think it is carrying

5' out the intent of the County Code. But it certainly is my

6 personal choice that I would direct my attention where I had

7 questions.

8 Q Do you believe that adoption of the Montgomery

9 County Radiological Emergency Response Plan is necessary
'

10 before the Limerick Generating Station can get an operating
.

II llcense?

12 A Well, I am not really sure on this. I have heard7. .
: i> ,

.
.

13 conflicting dat'a as to, you shouldrave -- it is my understanding
14 that you need to have a good plan before you are going to grant

15 it.

16 Q That was not my question.

17 A rem sorry, did I misunderstand your question?

18 Q My question was, do you think it is necessary?
'

19 And I guess my next question is, with whom have

^ 20 you had discussions, or have you had discussions on this

21
'7- particular question as to whether it is necessary for the plan

)
-

22 to be adopted by the County before Limerick can get its

23 operating license?

24 A By necessary, do you mean under the laws and
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 regulations as far as the NRC?

I
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mm9 I Q As far as your understanding is concerned.

2 A My understanding -- and I am not trying to avoid

(] a yes or no answer -- but my impression is that the NRC3

4 would not withhold licensing if the NRC felt that a failure

5 to act was frivolous by the Commissioners, say, to adopt a

6 plan. But that the NRC does not grant a license until there

7 is a workable plan in effect.

8 Now, if I am wrong -- but that is my general

9 impression.

10 JUDGE HARBOUR: Thank you. That is all I have.

II BY JUDGE HOYT:

12 Q Commissioner Banning, your testimony has indicated

( ) -

13 that you graduated from law school in 1946. What has been"'

,

14 your legal experience since that date?

15 A I practiced at just general practice for several

16 years. But, I ran for Commissioner for the second time in

17 1979, and I had made very clear to my partner that if elected

18 I would not be practicing law. So, it was just those few years

19 there. ,

20 Q Is that three years total, or less?

2I A Yes, about that.,,

( )
22 O Very well.

23 What was the general nature of your practice?

24 A Small town general practice. I tended, as frequently
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

, 25 happens, to do more of the family law. A few real estate
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I settlements, you know. That sort of thing.

2 It was just general practice.

{' 3 0 .I don't know the sort of thing, Commissioner

4 Banning. That's the reason I am asking you.

5 A Oh, I'm sorry.

6 Well, my partner had had more experience in criminal

7 law, so he handled that, and I tended to do the f amily which

8 he did not care for. And then other things that came down, we

9 would just~ divide them up as our interests and work schedules

10 permitted.

II So, it would be representing people who were
,

12 arguing about their local and income tax, whether they should
,

( ) -

'> 13 return the form or not. You know, that sort of thing.
*'-

.

14 'O ' General practice of law then was in State matters,

15 and ona limited basis?

16 A It was in a , general, just general.

17 Q Did you practice in the Federal Courts?

18 A I never have -- let me see. I think that I did

19 file some -- No.

20 0 The operative word was practice.

21 A Yes. Well, it is just I had -- because I stopped,s

i,
''

22 in the middle of the election, I am just trying to think of

-23 how far anything had gone.

24 But no, I think generally, Common Pleas and State
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Court.
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mmll I Q Have you ever tes'tified before this Commission,

2 the Nuclear Regulatory Commission either in the Construction
'

3 Permit stage of this case, or in the Operating License stage

4 as a witness in opposition to the Limerick Generating Station?

5 And this includes any testimony that you may have

6 given in a sworn capacity or as a Limited Appearance Statement.

7 A There was a hearing in Pottstown, and I don't know

8 exactly what the proper designation of the Board. It was

9 from the NRC, but I forget exactly what its designation was.

10 Q Was your testimony In opposition to the plan?

II A It was.

12

. O-_
Q Has that opposition remained constant throughout?

13 'A My testimony has been consistent.,
,

I4 Q In opposition to the Limerick Generating Station?

15 A Yes.
.

16 Q In trying to view some of your answers, Commissioner

'

17 Banning, are you trying to approach the Limerick Evacuation

18 Planning, the RERP that we have talked about here so of-ten,

l' with the idea that it requires a mathematical certainty, as

20
,

opposed to what you know in law is reasonable certainty in

21 law very frequently?
,

22 A I think reasonable certainty is as much as we can

- ~23 hope for.

24
Q In viewing any of the versions of the evacuation

, m noorwes, inc.

25 plans that have come into your office, do you see that none

! 'i
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I of these have any reasonable certainty? If they have no

2 reasonable certainty if they may be implemented, in what areas

,
3() do you find they are not reasonable certainty for the evacua-

4 tion of the population in your County?

5 A Well, I would again have to go back to my review,

6 of Draft 6, which I'm sorry I don't have here annotated,

7 because it would be a lot easier for me to go through chapter

8 and verse if I have that here, as to what areas I had questions

9 about.

10 I'm not sure how else I can answer it.

II You are asking me for specifics, and I would really

12 have to go through line by line.-

(s) -

'~'
13 Q I am asking you for specifics, C'ommissi'oner Banning,

14 since generalities is not going to suffice to meet the needs

15 of this Board in reaching a decision in this case.

16 A Well I would cite,;which I have cited earlier,

17 because it is something that is so clear, the inadequacies o.f
'

18 the evacuation route plans.

19 Q That's already been addressed. And I think you have

20 testified that Draft 7 has already met your concerns in that

21es one.
N.]

22 A No, I beg to differ. Draft 7 is the same as

23 Draft 6. Someone else said was I aware that Mr. Bigelow had

24 forwarded --
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Q Is that Draft 8 then?

_
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1 A If a Draft 8 comes. !
l
1

2 Q I am assuming Draft 8 has that, and that is no !
1

() 3 longer valid, is it?

4 Now, what else do you,have if anything?

5 A When Draft 8 comes, then I will see how it has |

6 been addressed on that one.

7 Q Assuming it has been, then that would no longer

8 be an operative problem, would it?

9' Now, what other problems do you have,

10 specifically?

II 'A Specifically I have a problem as to the adequacy

12 of people.keeing traffic moving.
(, '

13 I would certainly have liked to have seen, or would

Id like to see a test run on the evacuation plans. Certainly

15 not to actually evacuate anyone. I think that would be

16 foolhardy in the extreme. But, I would like to see some sort

17 of a-dry run to see if you can get the required number --

cnd'T14 18

19

20

21

22

23 -

- 24
Ass.Feesras neponers,Inc.

25

__
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1 G Are there tests going on and demonstrations and

2 I have forgotten the word that is being used of ten in here,

(~') 3 but there have been various runs made by the emergency
v

4 response organizations in this area?

5 A No. To my knowledge, you had one and then you

6 had a second which was basically just a test of the

7 communications in terms of people phoning other people

8 but you did not have any kind of what I would call a dry run

9 of dispatching people to go to corners that would need

10 assistance in directing traffic.

11 G In other words, Commissioner Banning, what you are

12
~

saying is that you want a mathematical certainty that
( ~) *

\~'' 13 would absolutely eliminate beyond all reasonable doubt all

14 of these concerns that you have and that n'othing less than

15 that is going to be acceptable to you?

16 A No. I wouldn't say that at all. I would say that

17 I don't think that that is an absurd or an extreme request

18 at all, that you should have an actual practice for

19 certainly a portion of the area to see can you get people ,,

20 to go to certain areas. I would like to have a dry run

21 on getting buses from wherever it is up to Pottstownys

i'

~

22 certainly not to put students in the buses but just to see

23 what actually does take place because if they have problems

24 on a day when you are not having everybody evacuating, then
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 you know that you have problems. If all goes well, then you
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I
have moved one step further into feeling comfortable about

the plan.

/~T 3
(_./ G There were two exhibits presented to you,

4
Commissioner Banning, one was LEA E-24 and the other one

5
was LEA E-32. I have been concerned throughout the

6
proceeding with these two exhibits that neither one of these

7
have been signed by you. Do you have them before you?

8
If you don't, counsel, will you please provide them?

9
A I am not sure which ones you are talking about.

10
JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Just a moment. You will

11
have them. '

12
MS. ZITZER: Which ones were they?

<

,73
4

V '

13
JUDGE H.OYT': LEA-24 and LEA-32. -

14
(Above-referenced documents supplied to the

15 .

witness.) ,

16
BY JUDGE HOYT: (Resuming)

17
G Those exhibits are now being handed to you,

18
Commissioner Danning, and they are two letters. LEA-24 is

19
a letter addressed to the superintendent of the Spring Ford

20
Area School District and the other one is directed to

I
(~ ] Wissahickon. They are two letters dated November 15, 1984.
n/

Neither one of these letters has been signed by you,
4

23 '

Commissioner Banning. )
24

'

I

A. I signed them when I sent them out.,

25
G In that event, where did these two copies come
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I from?

2 A These would be copies of the copies that I kept on

('')'. 3 file in my office.
u

4 g To whom did you give these two copies?

5 A Well, not these specific. I would have given a

6 copy of these letters to LEA.

7 g At whose request did you give those to LEA?

8 A At the request of LEA.

9 g Who in LEA made that request?

10 A I am sorry. I didn't understand that. Phyllis

II Zitzer.

12 g Is that the same Phyllis Zitzer who has been the
73
''-)\

13 representative of LEA here and who has joined you in
,

14 frequent suits against the various phases of this Limerick

IS Generating Station, for example, the water part of it
16 that was in the recent state court decision?
17 A It is --

18 g Just, is it the same person?
'

19 A It is the same Phyllis Zitzer. I was just

20 questioning your characteriza' tion of the suits.

21 g That is all I need to know. Thank you, ma'am.c,

)
'

''-

22 Did Ms. Zitzer know that those letters were in your files,
23 Commissioner Banning?

24 A We had spoken about this.
w esw w nepon m .ine.

25 g Were you aiding Ms. Zitzer in the preparation of
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'

1 this?

2 A No, but I have certainly been in contact with

.(]} 3 Ms. Zitzer over the years on this matter and so it is

4 certainly not unusual that I should inform her of what

'5 was going on as she informa me of what is going on elsewhere.

6 G Is your participation in LEA as a county

7 commissioner or is your participation as a member of the

8 organization? How are you so intimately involved in so

9 'many of these things with LEA?

10 A LEA has been one of the most responsible of the

11 citizens groups which has been looking into environmental

12 , matters in the county, particularly the Point Pleasant

O 13 diversion problem as Well as the Limerick plant. I have

14 been concerned about this as a very important county issue

15 and so I have been in_ contact with Ms. _ Zitzer over the years.,

16 G Commissioner Banning, are there any rules of

17 procedure for the county commissioners of Montgomery County,

18 Pennsylvania? Do you have any written rules of procedure,

l19 any by laws, a charter?

20 A We have a county code. '

- -21 G No . - I am talking about just for the procedural

22 aspects of the conduct of business _by the county commissioners.

~23 Do :you 'have 'such a document?

24 A I don't believe that I do. Do you mean so far as
m noonen, nac.

25 -the conduct of meetings or so forth?-

- . - - - - -. . _ -
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1 4 That will start us off, very well.

2 A No. It seems to be oral tradition as much as I

3 can find out.

4 4 Are any of these oral traditions memorialized in

5 any document that you know of?

6 A Not that I know of. If they exist, I am not

7 familiar with them.

8 4 Have you ever tried'to ascertain whether there

9 'was such a document?
''

10 A I tried desperately to see if the county even had

11 any personnel policies written down and they didn't so -

12 I tried along these lines. But we are making slow progress.

0 ~

13 JUDGE HOYT: Thank you. The witness may be

, -
,

..

- 14 excused. Thank you for your testimony B.ere.

15 (Witness excused.)

.16 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, LEA would request at this

17 time for the Board to recieve into evidence the exhibit that
18 had been identified as LEA ~ Exhibit E-44.

-19 JUDGE HOYT: Are we going to have objection on

20 this?

_
21 MR. CONNER: The witness said that - she got an

v 22 exhibit something like this in the mail. It is a pretty thin

23 ' identification ~but as long ' as it is limited to that she

24 thinks this one was probably the one she got in the mail,
m nosonen,Inc. .

25 we won't object.
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MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I would like to clarify

2
that yesterday --

/ 3C JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, you just got no objection.

4
MS. ZITZER: If that was no objection, fine.

5
JUDGE HOYT: Very well. LEA Exhibit E-44 for

6
identification will be received into evidence as LEA Exhibit

7
E-44.

XXXXX (The document previously marked
9

for identification as LEA
10

Exhibit E-44 was received in
11

evidence.)
12

g~ JUDGE HOYT: Do you want to move the incorporation
wJ 13 .

.

of this testimony as amended into the record at this point? -

14 -

MS. ZITZER: Yes, Your Honor. I would request that
15

at this time.

16
JUDGE HOYT: I would like the counsel to be certain

'17
that the copies submitted to the reporter for the record

18
contain those rulings that were made yesterday. If there

19

are any difficulties on that, I have my copy readily available.

20
All right. Any comments on that?

21 -

f' (No response.)
. . - gy

JUDGE HOYT: Very well. The testimony of

23
Commissioner Rita C. Banning will be bound into the record

24
u-F.dere n. porters, Inc. at this point.

25
XXXXXXXXX (INSERT.)
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BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD
LIMERICK GENERATING STATION

TESTIMONY OF RITA C. BANNING, COUNTY COMMISSIONER
'

11/26/84 .

My name is Rita C. Banning. I was first elected
Commissioner in Montgomery County in 1979 and was re-elected
in 1983. I graduated from Ursinus College in 1961 with a
B.S. in Mathematics. I have taught in the secondary schools
for 10 years in Montgomery County in the Norristown and

/~N Mechacton School Districts and at the Abington Friends School,kd .

I graduated from.Villanova Law School with a J.D. in 1976,.
'

and am a member of the Montgomery County Bar Association.q
I reside in Pottstown at 967 Warren Street.

.

I am submitting testimony to the Nuclear Regulatory,

| Commission because of my concerns about the lack of a work-
able evacuation plan to protect the residents of Montgomery
County in the event of a radiological emergency at the
Limerick Generating Station. I have reviewed the draft plans '

|

I developed by the Montgomery County Office of Emergency Pre-
paredness. The most recent draft I have received is #7,

| dated Octobec 1984. I am particularly concerned about the
provisions for transportation to evacuate the schools as
well as the general public. I have corresponded.with Mr.
Bigelow, the Director of the Montgomery County Office of
Emergency Preparedness to request additional information

(~]' documenting the status of arrangements and agreements for .

\
buses and drivers in the event t h a.t an evacuation is ordered

, due to a radiological. emergency. On November 15, 1984 I
| sent.a letter to the school district bus providers listed in
; Annex I, Appendix I-2 of the Montgomery County Plan to obtain

additional information regarding the status of agreements
between the School Districts and the County. I am attaching

| to this testimony the resp at I have received to date.,,,

|

Montgomery County Sicentennial - A Cole 6retion ofOdo Centuries
% *** f4
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\/ The Draft #7 Montgomery County Plan does not include
reliable letters of agreement to document the arrangements() with support organizations and resource providers. The
responses I have received from Mr. Bigelow (OEP) and the
school district bus providers raise further questions about

. proper authorization of such " letters of understanding" and
show confusion or disagreement'as to what the understanding
was. *

Furthermore, the bus provider''have not been in' formeds
by the Montgomery County OEP that they indeed have a specific
" Limerick assignment" for which there drivers are expected to
volunteer. To the best of my knowledge, most drivers.have
not been survaved to determine.their willingness to assume

,

this responsibility, let alone properly trained.*

As to the use of SEPTA (Southeastern Pennsylvania
Transportation Author'ity)' buses as a backup, I have serious
doubts that they would be able ~to meet the needs of such a
crisis. Within the pas't six months, SEPTA has had a shortage
of bus drivers which. led to the curtailing of some routes and.
elimination of others on an unsc'heduled basis. They are
training more, but clearly do not'have aniexcess of drivers.

O ~

As a County Commissioner I am particularly concerned
about the inadequacy.of the evacuation plans for the County, 's_c Cariatric Center at Royersford. Draft.#6 calls' for evacuation
by 15 coach buses and $ ambulances. It should be realized
that the patients at the. Geriatric C. enter ars' classified as
needing skilled or intermediate care nursing, and'very few

~

could ride in a regular bus without considerable adaptation.
Ambulances or vehicles adapted'for transporting pertons in
wheelchairs would be the appropriate way to transport most
of the patients at the Geriatric Center.

,

In Draft #6, one assumption which I.am unwilling to
accept is #H - that Montgomery County's unne't needs will be

_. not on a timely basis by the State or other resources. It
would be absolutely irresponsible to be so casual about the.

safety of the citizens of the County, since there,is no
-

evidence to support this assumption.

' I do not believe that the' county or the municipalities

-( ). involved have obtained reliable information regarding the .

number of transport-dependent people who will require trans-,

portation assistance.-in the event that an evacuation is order-
ed. .Using.Pottstown Borough as.an. example., Draft #4 of the .:

*

Radiological Response Plan, dated October 1983, indicated
,

that there.was an estimated 4,175 residents who would require
transportation assistance in the event of an evacuation.

V

,
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This information is contained in Attachment G, and it is
based on estimates from the 1980 Census Data. This page notes
that this information will be replaced with actual public survey
data as soon as it becomes available. Turning to Draft #6.of() the.Pottstown Borough Radiological Emergency Response Plan,
dated September, 1984, Attachment G indicates that there are
605 residents requiring transportation assis tance in the
event of an evacuation. This page indicates that this figure
is. based on public' survey data. The plan also notes that it
is understood that there may be additional individus1s who
will require transportation assistance at the time of the
evacuation, and that these individuals are to contact the
municipal EOC to arrange for pick up.

~

.,

The amount.of time required to mobilize, transport, and
load. buses to be used to assist members of the public without
their own transportation, including school children, is an**
important factor affecting the reliability of the evacuation
time estimates being use~d by both Philadelphia Electric Company
and local planners. The Philadelphia Electric Company evacua--

tion time estimate study for the Limerick Generating Station
assumes that "up to one hour may be required to assemble, buses,
transport vehicles, and to lodd students onto buses". (page 5-5)

. .s '

?! - A review of Annex I[ Appendix I-2, of the Montgomery.
.

~

() County Radiological Emergency Response Plan (Draft #7) indicates;

that for most of the athool bus transportation providers, the
estimated mobilization time is approximately one hour. To the
best of my knowledge this does not include the time required
for travel to the assigned destination, or loading. Using the! example-of the 20 buses assigned to provide evacuation assistance
to the Pottstown School District coming from the Wissahickon
School District, this time factor could be signif1' cant, depend-
ing upon the weather and traffic conditions involved.

-1 -er 21:s -4.v u isted-tha t--t ra f f ic-- p rob'l eme r-bo th us th ey'
-c4strantly exist, and as--they .gan be exp ected-to-exis t-in-the--

sevent - that-an-evacua tion- is ordered ," will have a considerable
. impact on the-response time of bus transportation providers,
-even if the required numberof. units is available.

Append-ix K.of.'the Montgomery County RERP lists-roadway
eierrere-/-f uel-resources-as-being-alL o utside- the - 10 -mile- radius .:
here =*= no__le t t e r s_ _o f-a g r e e m e n t -f o r - t o wi n g o r s n o w7e mova 1 iTi-

' Th e-pl-a n . - Th e importance of letters of agreements is clear.;p) . Thrr- ' ::ny - townships-relying -on--the county-to-fulfill-their;g =ca

tow in g--a n d- s now r em~oira l-~n e e d sT -Th e s e-in clu d e- Ro y e r s f o r d , U p p e r
Providenc e, TrappeT- Lowe r -Po t t s g ro ve ,-Do uglas s ,-Schwenksville ,.

L

! ) _
Coll e g e ville , _P e rkiome n ,-We s t - Po t-t s g rov er-Low e r-Provi d e n c eT--

-
,

Cra en kan e , -Ma rlbo ro ughT--Skippa e k ,-Upp e r-and -Lowe r---Salfor d , .
.

9

'_
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New Hanove.r, Limerick, Pottstown, Upper Frederick and Upper
Pottsgrove. This suggests that all but one township, rower
Frederick, will be relying on the County to provide or coordin-
ate towing and snow removal services. The County could also

.

. use more assurance and/or better understanding of the resources
, and personnel PennDot has available. To the best of my know-

ledge, at present, none of the townships have a letter of agree-
ment for towing for a radiological emergency. This is ofi particular concern because many of the townships have personnel
dificiencias in several of the transportation and communication
officers catagories. The Public Works Group is supposed to
coordinate with the townships on th.is issue according to page 3
of the County RERP.

-

d

'

Also, in most' cases, the townships appear to be relying
on PennDot for either the primary or secondary-roles for snow-
removal. '

*

,

.

Page 1 of the Montgomery County RERP states that it is*

supposed to assure appr6priate resources to protect the popula-,

tion within Montgomery County within the Pluma EPZ (10 mile
radius) and the Ing&s' tion: EPI... including public alerting and
notification, protective action guid'elines', and mobilization-

h of County forces to support'necessary actions.
,

The Montgomery County Commissioners have not discussed
Draft #7, or for that* matter., any,of the other Draft RERP's
for Montgomery County. It is not an approved plan, nor is it

_

a workable plan.

.
-

.

e

w

.

.

.

"
*,:

| -)
|

_
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'

Also, in most' cases, the townships appear to be relying
on PennDot for either the primary or secondary roles for snow ;

*

removal. *

.

Paga 1 of the Montgomery County RERP states that 1. t is
supposed to assure appr6priate resources to protect the popula-.

tion within Montgomery County within the Plume EPZ (10 mile'

radius) and the Inges' tion:EPZ,... including public alerting and, . ,

"

notification, protective action.guid'elines', and mobilization
of'Ccunty force's to suppor.t necessary.actJons.

,

v ..

The. Montgomery County Commissioners have not discussed
Draft #7, or for that matter., any of the other Draft RERP's
for Montgomery County. It is not.an approved plan, nor is it
a workable plan.

.

.

O .

.

.
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. NORTH PENN
Y SchoolDistrict

'

-
- - . _ = - - - ..-.=., ___ --

- Noyember 20, 1984 ".'.[J,"; ', - "" 7.*.'g
P c;,g , Y , ' .!j q

N O V ?,6 l'l M
u. M E ,y

.

-Rita C. Banning, Commissioner
County of Montgomery
Court House
Norristown, PA 19401

,

Dear Mrs. Banning:

In reference to your letter addre.ssed to our Superintendent
D regarding provision of buses and drivers for Limerick -

Evacuation, I am responding with the only information
we have on file which does not conform to the data listedV in your letter of 11/15/84.

.

North Penn's approved agreements were to act as. host
for Perkiomen Valley School District in the event of a
nuclear accident at Limerick, as well as to offer use
of district facilities as mass care shelters in the event

i of any disast~er. 'This was the extent of our signed agree-
ment. *

|
Very truly*yours,

i BOARD OF SCHOOL DIRECTORS
|

! jP -' A-

1

W. J. Jacobs, Secretary

P j1 D)! cc: G. P. Starkey, Director of Business Affairs
'

I

i

W

400 Penn Street, Lonsdale, PA 19446 (215) 368-0400 .'_ Dr. Frances J. Rhodes. Supedntendent, .
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pper Nerion Area Sc 1om District
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November 20, 1984
V , , . . ,

~1| >
.

; : a:,
O- i :

| NOV26 /fss
j"". . . .. .d . y ;

.

. Mrs. Rita C. Banning "*
,

Montgomery County Commissioner j
Norristown, PA 19401

j

Dear Mrs. Banning:

Regarding your letter of November 15, 1984, please'be advised of the
following. Mr. A. Lindley Bigelow, Montgomery County Director of
Emergency Preparedness, visited our school district last March 1984. l

*

He spoke with Mr. Philip H. Howry, our Director of Operational Services.
{and Mr. Walter dePrefontaine, our Supervisor of Transportation, concern--

ing the need to provide transportation for evacuation of children from )
,

some Montgomery County school districts in the event of an emergency |

at the Limerick Generating Station. Mr. Bigelow was accompanied by
two gentlemen whose names I do not know who apparently represented a
state agency.

Mr. Nowry and Mr. dePrefontaine informed me that they made a verbal
agreement to try. to supply drivers on a voluntary basis only for
assistance in this situation. 'Ihey gave Mr. Bigelow the names of the

u- people to call in our school district in the event of an emergency.
We did not guarantee anything. We merely said we would assist if driversi

did volunteer to do this.
.

Your letter is the first communication we have had from anyone indicat-
ing what our as'signment would be in terms of location and numbers of
vehicles required, If you require further information, please do not

i hesitate to call me. *

' Sincerely;
,

j ' &' f 6 6 '/ ' *N
: 7

Charles A. Scott
! Superintendent of Schools

syj
- cc PH Mowry

W dePrefontaine -

d

:

,

,,-----~r- - , . - , . , _ , _ _ _ , _ , , - - - , , - . - - , . - . , - , - - ._,,.,-_,.__,,-,._,--,,--,n._ , _ , , , - - , _ , - . . - - , ,
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88*g Lower Merion School District
Y GE
v4 E A 301 Montgomery Avenue, Ardmore, PA 19003 (215)645-1800

Cy gV November 19, 1984
; - -.. ... ...

O ,% 9:n|;'

,

-

|

|

{ NOV?g6 ei n ?.

- Commissioner Rita C. Banning I " --"- LdM . .a i ,

Montgomery County Courthouse ' = ~ !

Norristown, Pennsylvania 19404
.

Dear Commissioner Banning:

| The purpose of this letter is to confirm our conversation of
this date.

,

On March 13, 1984-Mr. A. Lindley-Bigelow and Mr. John Cunnington
met with me to discuss what vehicle assets would be available for
possible use in the event the Governor determined an evacuation

,

was necessary from the area surrounding the Limerick Generating
. Station. On April 2, 1984 Mr. Bigelow forwarded a " Letter of;

Understanding" and requested that the Board of School Directors
'

execute same, thereby agreeing to " provide buses and drivers to
the maximum extent possible, etc.." On April 30, 1984 Dr. James B.
Pugh, Superintendent of Schools, in a letter addressed to Mr. Bigelow,

; indicated that "At its meeting on April 23, 1984, the Lower Merion,

ye Board of School . Directors took action and indicated its willingness
to cooperate with the Montgomery County Office of Emergency Prepared-
ness in the event of a man-made or natural disaster. Specifically,
the Board of School Directors agreed to provide school buses and
drivers to the degree possible for use during an emergency."4

Dr. Pugh's letter also indicated that the " Board of School Directors
did not, however, find the ' Letter of Understanding' acceptable and,
'therefore,'did'not' approve it.'" .

-

In summary, and in response to your letter of November 15, 1984
addressed to Dr. Pugh, the Board of School Directors of the Lower
Merion School District while agreeing to " assist to the degree
possible", has not made a " commitment" to supply the amount of buses
indicated in your letter of November 15th, nor has the Board " guarantee 0,

drivers for the buses requested.

I hope this information is of assistance to you. Should you have
further questions please call me at 6 5-1943.

, O' -

S ceresy,

i
. . .

Director f Fransportation
Copy to: /

V' Dr. James B. Pugh, Superintendent of School
Mr. Scott Shafer, Business Manager

,

_. _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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MONTGOMERY COUNTY OFFICE OF EMERGENCY PREPARE 0 NESS
-

*
BUS TRANSPORTATION PROVIDER SURVEY.

V-

0rganization Name: Lower Merion School District1,

Mailing Address: 301 Montgomery Avenue-

Ardmore, PA 19003
- Location: Same - behind High School off Montgomery Avenue.

,

Municipality: Lower Merion Township

Other Garage Facilities: No

Business Telephone: ( ) 645-1943-

Owner / Operator: District - Claude Matson, Dir. of Trans. U600-1830

Emergency Contact: Matson - Director of Transportation .

, .-Alternate: Mr. . Andre Michael 645-1944

Alternate: Mrs. Hudgeons 645-1941

i Emergency Telephone: ( ) 645-1941 with recorder after 1830
Other Telephone: (Matson Home) 446-9332 Hours: 1830-0600

Vehicles Operated: Type of Fuel

; (d.
N

q Number Capacity Gasoline ., Diesel Propane
5(48) 34(66) 1(64)

,

| . y. School Buses 58 16(72) 2(84) *19 reg. 39

| Coach Buses -- -
~

!
'

5(16) 3(20) .

Vans / Mini Buses 8 3(36) 8 reg.

8 passengers
Handicapped Vehicles 3 3 wheelchairs 3 reg.

|~ ~Other

Availabiljty: Daytime 17 buses,1/4 hour Evening 25%, I hour
Weekend 10-20%, I hour

Drivers: Number: 85 Availability: 20% female, 80% male, 11. full-
'. time, 5 seasonal

,

Mobilization Time: 1/4 - I hour ,

Fuel Suppli,es (Capacity): Gasoline (2000 un1.,8000 reg.) Diesel (15000 Deisel)

Q Propane ( No ) Supply Located: Garage
,

Radio Equipped: No Frequency: N/A Base Station: N/A

-NOTES:

* School bus scheduling 0545-0945, 1130-1300, 1400-1645, Late r'uns (1845)
Chains for all vehicles

Date: March 14, 1984

i
\

---,----.n.,-m --w n., -w, e.,c,--.m,---,-.,,--.~.,m., .- -w--,,,,,,._,,,,. ..,mn.-, -._,nnve-n----. , , - -
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#..?,g Lower Merion School District%
-

E iiii k 301 Montgomery Avenue, Ardmore, PA 19003 (215)645-1800*

V { 35 .

O
-

:,

Apr[1 30,.1984
~

|

Mr. A. LIndley Bigelow, Coordinator
Montgomery County Office of' Emergency

-

Preparedness

F
1000 WIison Bouisvard

,

i .

Eagleville, Pa. 19403

Dear Mr. Rigelow:'

At its meetin 23, 1984,. tt ' Lower Merion Board of
~

- School Directors took' g on April| action and indicated its willin ss to coop-

erste with the Montgomery County Office of Emergency' gne
'

Preparedness
i

in the event of a ' man-made or natural disaster. Specifically, the
- Q- Board of School Directors agreed. to provideJschool . buses and drivers

-

*

L' to the degree possible for' use dur.ing an eme,rgency.' .

*

The Board of School Directors did not,?.however, find the
" Letter of Understanding" acceptable and, therefore, did not approve

,

Lt.
'

Last, the Bus Transportation Provider Survey has been re-
viewed and appropriate corrections made. -A copy of the corrected sur-
voy form is enclosed.

-

.

If you have furtbar questions or concerns, please do not
besttate to telephone me at 645-1930..-

'

S carely,
f- .

A"
||

*
.

,

James B. Pug*

Su erintendent of SchooisO *

Jbp/c
' cc: Board of' School Directors

Mr. ci 79 Matson _ _

*

g ,

| V

:
l'
s _ _ . _ _ - . . . - - -
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Perkiomen Valley School Districtvv
SCHWENKSVILLE, PENNSYLVANIA 19473

'where ttn accentis on excettence"
November 20, 1984 [*] , , . . , ; .,

,

. .. . . ., , ;.- n- m aesroon. as a ...
.

'*"'"'""' i
Commissioner Rita C. Banning

| N O V 2 6 W: - iu I
maaas e. nemv. m. Montgomery County Court House , , , ," ' , * " " ' Norristown, PA 19404 C'" ' "L ' . .. : .

"~ '--'' "W
_- Dear Commissioner Banning:

" " " " " " " " ' "
In response to your letter of November
two questions: 15,1984, it appears that you' are asking'

,_
" ' " ' ' " * * * * ' " " "

1. The first que'stion deals with the Perkiomen Valley School District's
commitment t'o supply the number of buses, vans, and other vehicles
mdicated in your letter., , , , , , , , , , , ,

To this question, the answer is " yds", we are prepared to commit the
number of vehicles indicated.

2.
Your second question indicated, by implication, that we were guaranteeing
drivers for these vehicles.

U
Nowhere is our plan did we ever indicate that there will be a guarantee

'

v
of drivers.. -

Our drivers hafe had the in-service training and we expect them to respond;
but, I would never place myself in the position of guaranteeing that all
drivers would show up in an actual emergency situation. I don't think that
anyone could make such a guarantee.

'In the drill that we participated in on November 20th, one of the items that!

we wanted to test was the availability of drivers. With our vehicles, we also
deal with two contractors who supply buses. In total there are fifty-two driversinvolved. All of them are.part-time and have other jobs or home responsibilities.
In the drill on November 20th, we attempted to reach all fif ty-two drivers.
Fourteen (14) drivers could not be reached by telephone and three (3) refused
to participate in an evacuation exercise.

-
,

We would assume that in a real emergency some of the fourteen drivers would be
alerted by radio broadcasts and report to their stations.

O The drill did point out, however, that we would be short of drivers. This means
that we mest glaa some aiteraative stratesies to as ere ade9eate driver ceverase.
I hope that this answers your concerns.
please do not hesitate to be in touch with me.If you desire additional information,.

Sincerely,

. hht'&sc- '5
h William D. Westcott, Ed. D.

Superintendent

WDW/tr
_ ._____________ ________ _ _ _._.
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W SPRING-FORD AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT
- -.--

. . . . . . . . .

199 Bechtel Road i , . " |;,
,

'y Collegeville, PA 19426

NOV ?,6 11%ji i'

| (?-- sth
s p c ~-:.": %

,

- PHONE: 489 1666 November 19, 1984 i
j

Ms. Rita C. Banning
Montgomery County Commissioner
Norristown, PA 19401

Dear Commissioner Banning: *

Your letter of November 15, 1984 refers to an agreement between this school
district and the county to provide buses, vans and other vehicles and drivers
for the evacuation of Montgomery County school children. I am unaware of the
existence of such an agreement. -If such an agreement has been executed and is
on file, I suspect that it ' exists without proper authorization.-

The school to which school district-owned vehicles are identified as having
been assigned is a district facility. Certainly, you may reasonably anticipate that

(b3 with or without an agreiment we would plan to use district-owned facilities 'to
implement an evacuation plan. The issue of whether drivers will assume responsi-+

V bilities, contractual or otherwise, in the avant of an emergency .is 'not resolved
with any degree of certainty. .

A contract form was submitted to my office several months ago which indicated
that the school district would provide eccess to drivers and vehicles to the extent
of its ability. I declined to execute the agreement because it 'did'not appear to
establish any useful or dependable obligations on behalf of either party. I do not
wish to give you the impression that the district would not look favorably on comit-
ting its facilities for general evacuation purposes after the needs of the school
population hav6 been adequately addressed. However, it is quite likely.beyond
the authority of the school district to make a similar commitment on behalf of the
personnel who are regularly employed to drive district vans for district purposes.

I trust that this communication addresses the concerns set forth in your
letter. If this is 'not the case, please contact me (489-1666)' at your earliest

~

convenience.

Sincerely yours, *

kGM.

-

William A. Welliver, Ed.D.
N./ Superintendent

WAW/t *

- _ . - _ _ _ . . _ . . __ _ _ _ ______- __.__ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _
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Abington School District
Abington. PA 19001
Phone (215)884 4700

- !
'

November 20, 1984 :-
' ~ '

--
,

.

. . . . y.
, .

1
- -

h......./.k.6/nyl
NOVP

=.. ,fG6 |
,,

--

The Honorable Rita C. Banning
Commissioner, Montgomery County - )
Norristown, Pa. 19404

Dear Ms. Banning: |
,

.I write in response to your letter dated November 15, 1984
regarding buses and drivers for a Limerick evacuation. In that
correspondence you indicated that I have guaranteed to provide
drivers. You ask, "IS THIS REALLY TRUE?" On May 14, 1984, I
signed an agreement that states as follows: "The Abington School
District hereby agrees to provide buses and drivers to the maximum
extent possible . . ." (emphasis mine). I stand by that commit-

p * ment.
V
V Very truly yours, -

*

h. / .\)h,.3'i ii6'Lef,c.a

Ja 'es F. McCaffery f)
A ing Superintendent of Sch is
\ <

JFMc/mpm
. .

O .

-

I

v l

|

l

!
1

_ , _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ . - . _ _ _ _ _ . , _ _ _ _ _ . . _ . . . _ . , _ _ _ _ _ , , _ _ _ . - - _ _ _ , . _ . . . _ . . _ _ _ _ . . _ . _ _ _ .
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17,753

mnl5-7
1 MR. CONNER: I would simply like to inquire are

'

2 we going to go with the order of witnesses tomorrow as

3{ }. scheduled by LEA on its list?

4 JUDGE HOYT: That is what the Board is going to I

5 do, Mr. Conner. If they show up, they will give their ;
!

6 testimony. If they don't show up, we will move ahead.

7 MR. CONNER: All right. We will prepare on that

8 basis is all I wanted to be sure of.

'9 ' JUDGE HOYT: Yes, that is correct. As I understand

10 it from the last communication I had concerning these
11 the witnesses would be called on January 15th. All these

12 witnesses were to be rescheduled for January 15 and I have
p.
'\- la s'ome subpoenas I will have to give you on those.

14 MS. ZITZER: They are right here.-

15 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Is there a necessity

16 of having each one of these witnesses subpoenaed? You know

17 you can call a witness, Ms. Zitzer, you don't have to subpoena

18 everybody.

19 MS. ZITZER: They have all requested them in order

20 to take off from work.

21 JUDGE HOYT: I would hate to keep anyone from

b 22 g'etting an excuse from going to work. All right. Yes,

23 Mr. Conner?

24 MR. CONNER: I just want to be sure we start with
wrennes noeren anc.

25 the Skarbeck/Mattingly panel tomorrow and go on.

.
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17,754

mnl5-8

1
JUDGE HOYT: We start with the panel at 9:00

!

2
o' clock. At 11:00 promptly we go into the Chairman of the !

) Perkiomen Township Supervisors and then we get Bonnie
1

August and so on down the line and we conclude tomorrow

afternoon with Chairman of the Montgomery County Commissioners,
6

Mr. Paul Bartle.

7
MR. CONNER: There is, of course, an interesting

8
short gap in time and I want to make sure that we understand

9 if there are any special groundrules because for example,
10

there is cnly an hour between Mr. Grenz and Mr. Bertle

11
and that would seem impossible to accomplish and I assume the

12
witnesses will simply wait until the last one is finished.-

, s

( )
'

13''

JUDGE HOYT: I assumd 'that the witnesses will
14

appear at the times stated .on here and they'will give their

15
testimony when the examination of the previous vitness has

16
been completed.

'

17
MS. ZITZER: Yes, Your Honor, We understood that

18
that time meant the time they were to be .1vailable in the

19
hearing room and we wanted to maIe sure there were no de1ays.

20
JUDGE HOYT: There are no pre-filed statements or

21'

^3 - testimony on any of these individuals as I 7;ecall.
,

MS. ZITZER: That is correct.

23
JUDGE hoi'T: In order to get five individuals, one

24
w.%, no,,,,, i|,, of wnich is a panel, on tomorrov, we are going to have to

7J
cut down these time limits considerably.

A

%
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17,755

-mnl5-9.
I MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, we are having a problem

2 regarding Mr. Bartle's testimony. He has informed us that

- 3 ne has another subpoena. He did accept the subpoena

4 according to the information I have. i
2

1

5 JUDGE HOYT: From this Board?

6 MS. ZITZER: No, in a different proceeding. We

7 ,have been in touch all morning in trying to get a hold of

8 his office or the solicitor to verify the specific information

9 which I cannot provide at this time.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Do you have any idea what this

II other subpoena relates to?
.

12 MS. ZITZER: It is regarding a land fill matter

/~~}
.,

13 that the county is involved in but Mr. Stone made the call'-

14 and I can't provide you with any more specific information.

15 The information we have is that there was a concern that
, .

16 he would be finished with the other proceeding to get here.

17 If there is a concern with regard to the time, LEA would,

18 certainly be willing to enter into any proposal that the Board

19 deem appropriate particularly rescheduling that if that is

20 appropriate.

21 JUDGE HOYT: We are going to get all the testimony
'

O
' 22 in of these witnesses tomorrow, Ms. Zitzer, and we will just

'
! .1y 27 stay in-session until'we-do.

24
. MS. ZITZER: I am concerned that we may have to

: Aeredores neeeriors,Inc.

25 withdraw him. I can't postpone him simply because I am.

i o ,

-

,
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1 concerned whether we will get to him as the last witness

i,

2 but I am concerned that if he is in another court proceeding, |

(J~')
3 Your Honor, I don' t know that he will appear.

~.
-

4 JUDGE HOYT: Square one is revisited. I don't even

5 want to comment on that, Nb. Zitzer.

6 MS. ZITZER: I apologize, Your Honor. I just
.

7 wanted to inform you that if he does not appear I have been

8 informed that it is because he is in another court proceeding.

'9 JUDGE HOYT: Any other matters before we adjourn?

10 MR. STONE: Your Honor, with respect to LEA-24

11 I said yesterday that I would provide a complete copy

12 pursuant to the applicant's objection to our selection of the
(~) . .'>. 13 UppercMerion Township-wide Traffic Study, Towns' hip overview,

14 Interim Report Phase One prepared by Simpson and Curtin

15 Division, Booz, Allen and Hamilton, Inc.

16 JUDGE HOYT: 'I thought there was a ruling on that.
'

17 MR. STONE: I am also informing the Board if I
i

'

18 may that at transcript 15,502 where Your Honor said that

19
^

twa'could subpoena a witness to verify this document and
,

20 I am informing the Board at this point that I did bring

21 the complete document and I am hopeful of entering into
I )

22 a% stipulation of the parts that we need still but --
s

'

23 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Stone, we are not going to touch,

a

24
1.,

.

that again. That issue has been settled once and for all.
; ,nce Fe$wel Repor+ers, Inc.
''' 25 You are not going to get the stipulation., The parties have

,

s
,

,

.% ' E
\'
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1 already advised you of that once.

2 MR. STONE: If that is the case, then we will be

(~) preparing subject to getting the accurate information from3
x-

'

4 Simpson and Curtin Division as well as Mr. Wagenmann
~

5 a subpoena for the exact person who can sponsor the

6 exhibit and then we will be submitting that.4 <.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Well, that is the preparation of

8 your case, Mr. Stone.

9 MR. STONE: I have copies of the complete study

10 for the Board. I had said I would do that and I just wanted

11 to fulfill that obligation. That is the only reason I am

12 doing it.
y,-

< ~

/ 13' JUDGE HOYT: I understand what you are saying
~'

14 but the Board does not wish to have a copy of a document

15 that it hasn't even got before it. If you want to give it

16 to the other parties and they want to take it, that is their

17 prerogative to do so.

18 MR. STONE: Thank you, Your Honor.

19 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Anything else?

20 (No response.)

.
21 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. We will adjourn until

\ >
''

22 9:00 o' clock tomorrow morning.

>23 (Whereupon, the hearing in the above-entitled matter

24 was adjourned at 1:52 o' clock p.m., to reconvene on
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Thursday, January 10, 1985 at 9:00 o' clock a.m.)

_
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